[Regd. No. TN/CCN/467/2012-14. [R. Dis. No. 197/2009.

[Price: Rs. 36.00 Paise.



TAMIL NADU GOVERNMENT GAZETTE

PUBLISHED BY AUTHORITY

No. 3]

CHENNAI, WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 17, 2024 Thai 3, Sobakiruthu, Thiruvalluvar Aandu–2055

Part VI—Section 1

Notifications of interest to the General Public issued by Heads of Departments, Etc.

NOTIFICATIONS BY HEADS OF DEPARTMENTS, ETC.

CONTENTS

GENERAL NOTIFICATIONS	Pages.
THE COMMISSIONER OF LAND ADMINISTRATION, CHEPAUK, CHENNAI-600 005.	
Acquisition of Lands	62-138
Variation to the Approved Coimbatore Master Plan for the Local Planning Area.	149
Variation to the Review Approved Tiruchirappalli Master Plan for the Local Planning Area.	150
JUDICIAL NOTIFICATIONS	
Holidays for the Chief Judicial Magistrate Court, Karur and all the Subordinate Criminal Courts in Karur District for the Year 2024	138-139
Adjournments of Civil and Sessions Courts in Madurai District for the Year 2024.	140-141
Period of Adjournment for Vacation and Holidays for all the Subordinate Courts in the District of Thanjavur for the year 2024	142-144
Adjournments for Vacation and Holidays to the District Court and all the Subordinate Civil Courts in Karur District for the Year 2024	144-146
Period of Adjournments for Vacation and Holidays for all Subordinate Courts in Combined Vellore District (Vellore, Ranipet and Tirupattur) for the year 2024.	146-147
CONFERMENT OF MAGISTERIAL POWERS ON CERTAIN REVENUE OFFICIALS	148-149

NOTIFICATIONS BY HEADS OF DEPARTMENTS, ETC.

GENERAL NOTIFICATIONS

THE COMMISSIONER OF LAND ADMINISTRATION, CHEPAUK, CHENNAI-600 005.

Acquisition of Lands

[Roc. CKICP/CLA/15(1)/SH-86/21/2023]

No. VI(1)/48/2024.

Notice under Section 15(1) of Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001(TN Act 34 of 2002) read with the Tamil Nadu Land Acquisition Laws (Revival of Operation, Amendment and Validation) Act, 2019.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the lands specified in the schedule below are acquired under Chennai – Kanniyakumari Industrial Corridor Project for Highways purpose to wit for Strengthening and widening of SH-86, Omalur - Sankari - Tiruchengode - Paramathi Road from 34/630 KM to 37/300 KM at Aiveli (Part 2) Village in Sankari Taluk, Salem District, and it having already been decided that the entire amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands to be paid out of the funds controlled and managed by the Divisional Engineer(H), Salem (CKICP), Tamil Nadu after having considering the cause shown by the owner or other persons having interest on such lands as the case may be do hereby publish the following notice is issued under sub-section (1) of Section 15 of the Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001 (TN Act 34 of 2002).

NOTICE

Under sub-section (1) of Section 15 of the Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001 (Tamil Nadu Act 34 of 2002) read with the Tamil Nadu Land Acquisition Laws (Revival of Operation, Amendment and Validation) Act, 2019, the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby notified that the Dry lands specified in the schedule below and measuring to an extent of 6 sq.mtr., are acquired in Aiveli (Part 2) Village in Sankari Taluk, Salem District, to the same, a little more or less is needed for Chennai-Kanniyakumari Industrial Corridor Project for State Highways purpose, to wit for strengthening and widening of SH-86, Omalur - Sankari - Tiruchengode - Paramathi Road from 34/630 KM to 37/300 KM.

The plan of the lands under acquisition are kept in the office of the Special District Revenue Officer (Land Acquisition), Chennai - Kanniyakumari Industrial Corridor Project, Salem and office of the Special Tahsildar (Land Acquisition), Chennai - Kanniyakumari Industrial Corridor Project, Sankari at Omalur Taluk Office Campus may be inspected at any time during the office hours.

THE SCHEDULE

Salem District, Sankari Taluk, Aiveli (Part 2) Village.

	Surve	ey No.		ion	Extent required	Immovable assets such	
SI.No.	Before Sub Division	Total Extent require / Acquired Hec. / Acre / Sq. M		/ Acquired	as structures, wells, trees, etc. lying on the acquisition	Owner(s) / Interested persons	
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
1	37/10	37/10	0.00.06	Dry	6	-	388.
							1.Sivaprakasam
							S/o.Natesan,
							2.Subramani
							S/o.Ramasamy Gounder
							3.Chellappan
							S/o.Ramasamy Gounder
							4.Nalla Gounder
							S/o.Ramasamy Gounder
							5.Thangavel
							S/o.Ramasamy Gounder
							6.Vijayakumar, S/o.Krishnan

	Surve	ey No.	Total	ication	Extent required / Acquired	Immovable assets such as structures,	
SI.No.	Before Sub Division	After Sub Division	Extent (Hect)	Classification	Hec. / Acre / Sq. M.	wells, trees, etc. lying on the acquisition	Owner(s) / Interested persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	7.Ramesh S/o.Sengottuvelu 8.Kolanthaivelu S/o.Sengoda Gounder 9.Kaliyannan S/o.Ramasamy Gounder 10.Palaniappan S/o.Nalla Gounder 11.Marappan S/o.Palaniyappa Gounder 12.Marappan S/o.Sengoda Gounder 13.Shanthi W/o.Kannan 14.Ponnusamy S/o.Karuppannan 15.Pachamuthu S/o.Kittu (a) Pachamuthu 16.Chinnusamy S/o.Palanisamy 17.Appu S/o.Ramasamy 18.Krishnamoorthy S/o.Chellappan 19.Rangasamy S/o.Nachiappa Gounder 20.Jaya W/o.Senthilkumar 21.Durairaj S/o.Ganesan 22.Karthikeyan S/o.Venkatachalam 23.Vasuki W/o.Rajamanickam 24.Vasanthi Natarajan W/o.Natarajan
							25.Anupama D/o.Sivaprakasam
	Total	Land Acquis	ition		6 sq. mtrs.,		5,5.5.rapianaoani
	.5tai					<u> </u>	

Chennai-600 005, 12th October 2023. S. NAGARAJAN, Commissioner of Land Administration.

Errata notice under sub section (1) of Section 15 of the Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001 (LA-VI(3)/6094886/2023)

No. VI(1)/49/2024.

The following errata is hereby issued to the Notification No. II(2)/HWMP/541/2019 published at page No.638-655 of *Tamil Nadu Government Gazette* No. 28 part II Section 2 dated 10.07.2019 issued under section 15(1) of Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001 (Tamil Nadu Act, 34 of 2002) in connection with acquisition of land to wit for upgrading State Highways Road (SH-15) - Gobichettypalayam-Erode Road in Periyapuliyur Village in Bhavani Taluk, Erode District, the following shall be substituted.

Erode District, Bhavani Taluk, Periyapuliyur Village.

					F	or		
SI No	Survey No.	New Sub Division No.	Total extent in (Hect)	Extent to be Acquired in (Sq.mtr)	Type of Land (Dry/ Natham/ Wet)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
36	698/ 11M1	698/ 11M1A	1.2850	432	Dry Land			1.Nallasamy S/o Chinnasamy Goundar, 2.Rangasamy S/o Palani Goundar, 3.Karuppa Goundar S/o PeriyaKaruppa Goundar, 4.Pongiya Goundar, 5.Kasiyanna Goundar S/o Palani Goundar, 6.Karupanna Goundar S/o Palani Goundar, 7.Kuppayammal W/o Appichi Goundar, 8.Sengodan S/o Irullan, 9.Subban S/o Irullan, 10.Rakkiannan S/o Kanthan, 11.Maran S/o Muniyan, 12.Raman, 13.Kuppan, 14.Palani, 15.Ramasamy S/o Karuppa Goundar, 16.Muthusamy S/o Karuppa Goundar, 17.Palanisamy S/o Karuppa Goundar, 18.Marappa Goundar, 19.Ramasamy, 20.Ramasamy S/o Ramsamy Goundar, 21.Palanisamy S/o Ashokapura Kuppan, 22.Muthusamy Goundar, 23.Saraswathy W/o Kasiyana Goundar, 24.Saraswathy W/o Kasiyana Goundar,

					Fo	or		
SI No	Survey No.	New Sub Division No.	Total extent in (Hect)	Extent to be Acquired in (Sq.mtr)	Type of Land (Dry/ Natham/ Wet)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
								25.President, Periya Puliyur Village Panchat, 26.Navamani W/o Palanisamy, 27.Nallasamy S/o Muthusamy, 28.Selvaraj S/o Ramasamy, 29.P.A.Sakthivel S/o Arumugham, 30.Parameshwari, W/o Sakthivel, 31.Kanagaraj S/o Nataraj, 32.Malarvizhi W/o Kanagaraj, 33.Jeyanthi W/o T.M.Ramsamy, 34.Selvasundari W/o Periyasamy, 35.Vasanthi W/o Jegathish, 36.Jagathish S/o Nallamuthu, 37.S.Baby W/o Saravanan, 38.A.Dhanalakshmi W/o Annadurai, 39.S.Baby W/o Saravanan, 40.Chitra W/o Sathiyamoorthy, 41.Jayaganthi W/o Ramsamy, 42.Parimaladevi W/o K.Subramaniyam, 43.Venkatachalam S/o Ramasamy Goundar, 44.Mythili, W/o Venkatachalam, 45.Eshwaramoorthy S/o Chenniyappa Goundar, 46.Raja S/o Appachi Goundar, 47.Kalaiselvi W/o Eshwaramoorthy, 48.Duraisamy S/o Appachi Goundar, 49.Sarathammal W/o Venkatachalam, 50.Venkatesan S/o Ramasamy, 51.Rangasamy S/o Palaniyappa Goundar, 52.Arulkumar S/o Sundaram, 53.Suseela W/o Thiyagarajan, 54.Ramasamy S/o Chellappa Goundar, 55.Rajamani S/o Veerapa Goundar, 55.Rajamani S/o Veerapa Goundar, 55.Rajamani S/o Veerapa Goundar, 55.Rajamani S/o Ramsamy Goundar, 56.Thulasimani S/o Ramsamy Goundar, 57.Dhanalakshmi W/o Thulasimani, 58.Natarajan S/o Ponnusamy Goundar,

	For												
SI No	Survey No.	New Sub Division No.	Total extent in (Hect)	Extent to be Acquired in (Sq.mtr)	Type of Land (Dry/ Natham/ Wet)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons					
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)					
								59.Punitha W/o Govindarajan, 60.Vengadachalam S/o.Samyappan, 61.Kalaisalvi W/o Eswaramoorthy, 62.Baby W/o (Late) Selvaraj, 63.Mathiyalagan S/o Veerapandiyan, 64.Kamalakannan S/o Gurusamy, 65.Kiruthika W/o Jamaludeen, 66.Geetha W/o Rajasekar, 67.Subramni, S/o Chenniyappan, 68.Rajiyabegam W/o Saleem, 69.Birndha W/o Muthusamy 70.Muthu S/o Chinnathambi 71.Kanagaraju S/o Natarajan 72.Annadurai S/o Shanmugham 73.Rajan S/o Palraj 74.Gokilavani W/o Rajan 75.Devaraj S/o Veerappa Gounder					

Read As

SI No	Survey No.	New Sub Division	Total extent (Hec/ Sq.m)	Extent to be Acquired (hect/ Sq.mt)	Type of Land (Dry/ Natham/ Wet)	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquire	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
36	698/ 11M1	698/ 11M1B	1.2850	432	Dry Land	-		1179 1.Nallasamy S/o Chinnasamy Goundar 2.Rangasamy S/o Palani Goundar 3.Karuppa Goundar S/o PeriyaKaruppa Goundar 4.Pongiya Goundar 5.Kasiyanna Goundar 5.Kasiyanna Goundar 6.Karupanna Goundar 7.Kuppayammal W/o Appichi Goundar 8.Sengodan S/o Irullan 9.Subban S/o Irullan 10.Rakkiannan S/o Kanthan 11.Maran S/o Muniyan 12.Raman 13.Kuppan

Read As

	_					eau As		
SI No	Survey No.	New Sub Division	Total extent (Hec/ Sq.m)	Extent to be Acquired (hect/ Sq.mt)	Type of Land (Dry/ Natham/ Wet)	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquire	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
								14.Palani 15.Ramasamy S/o Karuppa Goundar 16.Muthusamy S/o Karuppa Goundar 17.Palanisamy S/o Karuppa Goundar 18.Marappa Goundar S/o Nanjappa Goundar 19.Ramasamy 20.Ramasamy S/o Ramsamy Goundar 21.Palanisamy S/o Ashokapura Kuppan 22.Muthusamy Goundar 23.Saraswathy W/o Kasiyana Goundar 24.Saraswathy W/o Kasiyana Goundar 25.President PeriyaPuliyur Village Panchat 26.Navamani W/o Palanisamy 27.Nallasamy S/o Muthusamy 28.Selvaraj S/o Ramasamy 29.P.A.Sakthivel S/o Arumugham 30.Parameshwari W/o Sakthivel 31.Kanagaraj S/o Nataraj 32.Malarvizhi W/o Kanagaraj 33.Jeyanthi W/o T.M.Ramsamy, 34.Selvasundari W/o Periyasamy 35.Vasanthi W/o Jegathish 36.Jagathish S/o Nallamuthu 37.S.Baby W/o Saravanan, 38.A.Dhanalakshmi W/o Annadurai 39.S.Baby W/o Saravanan 40.Chitra W/o Sathiyamoorthy 41.Jayaganthi W/o Ramsamy 42.Parimaladevi W/o K.Subramaniyam 43.Venkatachalam S/o Ramasamy Goundar 44.Mythili W/o Venkatachalam 45.Eshwaramoorthy S/o Chenniyappa Goundar 46.Raja S/o Appachi Goundar 47.Kalaiselvi W/o Eshwaramoorthy 48.Duraisamy S/o Appachi Goundar 47.Kalaiselvi W/o Eshwaramoorthy 49.Sarathammal W/o Venkatachalam 50.Venkatesan S/o Ramasamy 51.Ranagasamy S/o Palaniyappa Goundar 52.Arulkumar S/o Sundaram 53.Suseela W/o Thiygarajan 54.Ramasamy S/o Chellappa Goundar 55.Rajamani S/o Veerapa Goundar 56.Rajamani S/o Veerapa Goundar 57.Dhanalakshmi W/o Thulasimani 58.Natarajan S/o Ponnusamy Goundar

Read As

SI No	Survey No.	New Sub Division	Total extent (Hec/ Sq.m)	Extent to be Acquired (hect/ Sq.mt)	Type of Land (Dry/ Natham/ Wet)	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquire	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
								59.Punitha W/o Govindarajan 60.Vengadachalam S/o.Samyappan 61.Kalaisalvi W/o Eswaramoorthy 62.Baby W/o (Late) Selvaraj 63.Mathiyalagan S/o Veerapandiyan 64.Kamalakannan S/o Gurusamy 65.Kiruthika W/o Jamaludeen 66.Geetha W/o Rajasekar 67.Subramani S/o Chenniyappan 68.Rajiyabegam W/o Saleem 69.Birndha W/o Muthusamy 70.Muthu S/o Chinnathambi 71.Kanagaraju S/o Natarajan 72.Annadurai S/o Shanmugham 73.Rajan S/o Palraj 74.Gokilavani W/o Rajan 75.Devaraj S/o Veerappa Gounder

Notice under sub section (1) of Section 15 of the Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001 (LA-VI(3)/6171151/2023)

No. VI(1)/50/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the lands specified in the Schedule below to be acquired for Widening the State Highways Road S.H.191 Melur-Thirupathur Road (From Km 0/000 - 31/600) in Keelavalavu (AddI-III) Village, Melur Taluk of Madurai District and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands are to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by Divisional Engineer (Highways), CKICP, Tirunelveli. The following notice is issued under sub-section (1) of section 15 of the Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001 (Tamil Nadu Act 34 of 2002).

NOTICE

Under sub-section (1) of section 15 of the Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001 (Tamil Nadu Act, 34 of 2002), the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the lands specified in the Schedule below measuring an Extent of 11 Sq.mtrs., to the same, a little more or less needed for Widening the State Highways Road S.H.191 Melur-Thirupathur Road (From Km 0/000 - 31/600) in Keelavalavu (Addl-III) Village, Melur Taluk of Madurai District.

The plan of the lands are kept in office of the Special District Revenue Officer (LA), Chennai-Kanniyakumari Industrial Corridor Project, Tirunelveli functioning in the Plot No. B-39, 19th Cross Street, Maharaja Nagar, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli – 627 011 and office of the Special Tahsildar (LA), Chennai-Kanniyakumari Industrial Corridor Project, Tirupathur may be inspected on any working day during office hours.

THE SCHEDULE Madurai District, Melur Taluk, Keelavalavu (Addl-III) Village.

SI. No	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hec.)	Extent to be acquired (in Sq. Mt)	Type of land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner(s) / Interested persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
1	526/ 32A	0.00.30	3	Natham Manai	G+1 R.C.C Shop Sunshade, Portico, AC Shed, CC Flooring, Meter box, Rolling Shutter – 3.		Thiru. Mohammed Meera. S/o. Thiru.Kadar Meera Rowther.
2	526/ 33A	0.00.99	8	R.Manai	G+2 R.C.C Building, G+2 Portico, Rolling Shutter Steel gate, Steps.		Thiru. Maharajan S/o. Thiru.Chinnaiah
Total		11					

Total Extend to be Acquired 11 Sq.mtrs.

Chennai-600 005, 18th December 2023. S. NAGARAJAN, Commissioner of Land Administration.

(Rc.No. CPRRP/CLA/15(1)/7/2023)

No. VI(1)/51/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the land/lands specified in the Schedule below to be acquired for Chennai Peripheral Ring Road Project for Highways purpose to wit for the Formation of road from Ennore Port to Mahabalipuram in No.42, Sriperumbudur-C Village of Sriperumbudur Taluk in Kancheepuram District and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the land/lands is to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by Divisional Engineer (H), Construction and Maintenance, Chennai City Road Division, Chennai-600 015. The following notice is issued under sub-section (1) of section 15 of the Tamil Nadu Highways Act,2001 (Tamil Nadu Act 34 of 2002)

NOTICE

Under sub – section (1) of section 15 of the Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001 (Tamil Nadu Act 34 of 2002) the Governor of Tamil Nadu herby acquires the lands specified in the Schedule below measuring 17,927 Sq.Mtrs of Dry land to the same a little more or less needed for Chennai Peripheral Ring Road Project for Highways purpose to wit for the Formation of road from Ennore Port to Mahabalipuram in No.42, Sriperumbudur-C Village of Sriperumbudur Taluk in Kancheepuram District.

The plan of the lands are kept in the office of the Special District Revenue Officer (L.A), Chennai Peripheral Ring Road Project, Chennai and office of the Special Tahsildar (LA), Chennai Peripheral Ring Road Project, Unit-V, Kancheepuram may be inspected on any day during office hours.

THE SCHEDULE

Kancheepuram District, Sriperumbudur Taluk, 42, Sriperumbudur-C Village.

SI. No.	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	New Survey / Sub- Division No.	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.Mtrs)	Type of Land	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
1.	1551/ 2B2E1 Part	0.09.20	1551/9	00038	Dry	-	-	755. Elumalai S/o. Murugan-1 Selvaraj-2 Harikrishnan-3

_					,			
SI. No.	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	New Survey / Sub- Division No.	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.Mtrs)	Type of Land	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
								Ammavasai-4 Gangadharan-5 Raghupathy-6
2.	1551/ 2B2F1A Part	0.08.70	1551/10	00260	Dry	Hollow Block Compound with Hyundai Sheet Shed-1, Cement Sheet with brick building-2, Iron Sheet Shed	Neem Trees-2	644. Mohan S/o. Adhikesavan – 1 Chinnapaiyan S/o. Kathan-2
3.	1551/ 2B2F2A	0.06.00	1551/2B2 F2A	00600	Dry	Iron Sheet shed-2	Neem Tree-1	839. Mageshwari W/o. R.Ramesh
4.	1551/ 2B2G1 Part	0.05.50	1551/11	00023	Dry	-	Palmyra Tree-1	512. Raghavan S/o. Ramasamy
5.	1551/ 2B2H Part	0.03.00	1551/12	00030	Dry	Iron Sheet Shed	-	6469. Mageshwari D/o.Raghupathy(1), Balaji S/o.Raghupathy(2), Thiyagarajan S/o.Raghupathy(3)
6.	1551/ 3A1 Part	0.07.50	1551/3A1B	00362	Dry	-	Neem Tree-1	645. Jayapandiyan S/o. Thangaiya Nadar
7.	1551/ 3C Part	0.09.50	1551/3C2	00183	Dry	Vacant Site		218. Sadagopan Mudhaliyar S/o. Jeevarathinam
8.	1551/ 3E Part	0.14.00	1551/3E2	00779	Dry	Vacant Site		4188. Kathiresan S/o. Jaya Pandiyan
9.	1551/3F Part	0.14.00	1551/3F2	00085	Dry	Vacant Site		3971. S.SelviAmmal W/o. M.Sivalingam
10.	1551/7 Part	0.02.40	1551/7B	00215	Dry	Iron Sheet Shed	-	3033. R. Thiyagarajan S/o. P.Raghupathy
11.	1551/8	0.03.30	1551/8	00330	Dry			
12.	1553/ 2A1C3 Part	0.08.50	1553/16	00096	Dry	-	Palmyra Trees-2, Nuna Tree-1, Neem Tree-1	6469. Mageshwari D/o.Raghupathy-1, Balaji S/o.Raghupathy-2, Thiyagarajan S/o. Raghupathy-3

SI. No.	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	New Survey / Sub- Division No.	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.Mtrs)	Type of Land	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
13.	1553/ 2A2A Part	0.10.00	1553/17	00336	Dry	-	Palmyra Trees-2	294.Jayalakshmi W/o.Veemaiya Reddy-1 MagendhiriAmmal W/o. Natarajan-2 Arumugam S/o.Dharmalingam-3 Rajeswari D/o.Dharmalingam-4 Arunachalam S/o.Dharmalingam-5
14.	1553/2B Part	0.17.00	1551/2B2	00532	Dry	-	Palmyra Trees-13, Banyan Tree-1, Neem Tree-1	3114. S.D.Murali S/o. S.Devarajalu
15.	1553/2C1 Part	0.07.60	1553/19	00158	Dry	Stone Pillarwith Wire fencing (Part)	-	4126. Ibrahimmal W/o. Shahul Ham eed
16.	1553/2C3 Part	0.08.90	1553/21	00307	Dry	Vacant Site		
17.	1562B/ 1A1A1 Part	0.01.30	1562B/7	00090	Dry	-	Neem Trees-2, Pungai Plant-1	391. Pramila W/o. Rajasekaran
18.	1562B/ 1A2A Part	0.01.36	1562B/8	00067	Dry	Vacant Land		6008. Munishwaran S/o.Mariyappan Nadar-1,Vellappandi S/o.Mariyappan Nadar-2, Thanga Pandiayan S/o.Mariyappan Nadar-3
19.	1562B/1B1 Part	0.01.78	1562B/ 1B1B	00074	Dry	RCC Roofed Building (Part)(G+2), Hyundai Sheeted Shed	-	4753.Umar S/o.Moideen-1 Naushad S/o.Hasan-2 Saithalavi S/o.Aliam Muhaji-3 Mohamad Kutti S/o.Kunjibokkar – 4
20.	1562B/2A Part	0.10.77	1562B/2A2	00690	Dry	Iron Pillar with Iron Wire Fencing, Cement Floor, Paver Block Floor, Transformer-1,	Kattuvagai Trees – 4, Neem Tree-1, Mango Plants-4, Fig Tree-1, Pakku Tree-1, Sapotta Tree-1	

SI. No.	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	New Survey / Sub- Division No.	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.Mtrs)	Type of Land	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
21.	1562B/3A Part	0.29.63	1562B/3A2	00819	Dry	Iron Wire Fencing, Cement Floor-2, Bore Well-1	Neem Tree-1, Kattuvagai Trees-3 Vilva Tree-1, Goosbery Tree-1, Maguda Trees-4, Flower Trees-13	27. Achu India Limited
22.	1562B/4A Part	0.93.97	1562B/4A2	00855	Dry	Iron Gate with Iron Fencing, Cement Floor, Paver Block Floor-1	Kattuvagai Trees – 6, Flower Trees-2, Savuttali Trees-10	
23.	1562B/6 Part	0.01.99	1562B/6B	00094	Dry	-	Pungai Tree-1	391. Pramila W/o. Rajasekaran
24.	1567A/2A1 Part	0.01.88	1567A/ 2A1B	00114	Dry	Cement Pillars-8	Nuna Tree-1, Teak Tree-1, Neem Tree-1	959. R.Jamuna W/o. A.Ramalingam
25.	1567A/9 Part	0.02.50	1567A/9B	00064	Dry	-	Neem Tree-1	2793. K.Jaganathan S/o. Krishta Pillai
26.	1568A/ 2C3A1	0.01.50	1568A/ 2C3 A1	00150	Dry	Hollow Block Wall with Thatched House	1	2330.N.A.Vatchala W/o. N.A.Alphonse
27.	1568A/ 2C3B1 Part	0.01.13	1568/9	00029	Dry	RCC Building (Part)	-	4328.P.C. Thomas Innaiya Prabu S/o Chinnaiya Naidu-1 P.C.Singa Raj S/o. Chinnaiya Naidu-2
28.	1571B/ 1A2 Part	0.08.00	1571B/ 1A2B	00244	Dry	Tiled Building-1, Borewell-1, Cement Sheet Roofed Building-2, Cement Sheet Roofed Bathroom and Toilet, RCC Roofed Building	Lemon Trees-2, Mango Tree-1	36.Arumugam S/o. Thenkasi Subbaiya Mudhaliyar (As per UDR)
29.	1571B/1B1 Part	0.01.80	1571B/ 1B1B	00044	Dry	Vacant Site		300. Jayanthi W/o. Haribabu

SI. No.	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	New Survey / Sub- Division No.	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.Mtrs)	Type of Land	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
30.	1571B/8A Part	0.49.20	1571B/8A2 1571B/8A4	01210 00244	Dry	Play Ground Wall with Cement Stage (Part)	-	
31.	1571B/9	0.44.50	1571B/9B	00903	Dry	Play Ground	-	299.Javanmal Jukraj
	Part		1571B/9D	00028		(Part)		Government Higher Secondary School
32.	1571B/ 11 Part	0.13.00	1571B/11B	00506	Dry	Play Ground (Part)	-	
33.	1571B/ 12 Part	0.05.50	1571B/12B	00199				
34.	1571B/16A	0.00.99	1571B/16A	00099	Dry	Cement Sheet with hollow block building	-	5096.P.A.Irudhaya Mary W/o.Andrews
35.	1571B/17A	0.02.36	1571B/17A	00236	Dry	Vacant Site		386. D.S.Ravi S/o. D.Subramani Raji
36.	1571B/ 18A	0.00.13	1571B/18A	00013	Dry	Vacant Site		5105. P.B.Andrews S/o. Balaiya Naidu
37.	1577/2 Part	0.09.00	1557/2B	00432	Dry	Play Ground (Part)	-	299. Javanmal Jukraj Government Higher Secondary School
38.	1577/ 3A Part	0.01.50	1577/3A2	00034	Dry	Vacant Site		726. Sagunthalaiyammal-1, Naina Duraisamy-2, Thiruvenkadam-3, Javanmal Jukraj School-4
39.	1577/ 3B1A Part	0.01.30	1577/15	00019	Dry	Vacant Site		1273. Devendiran S/o. Govindaraju Mudhaliyar
40.	1577/ 3B1B Part	0.01.70	1577/16	00005	Dry	Vacant Site		3882. Mariyammal W/o. Gurusamy (a) Selvam
41.	1577/6 Part	0.29.50	1577/6B	01438	Dry	Play Ground (Part)	-	299. Javanmal Jukraj Government Higher Secondary School.
42.	1577/7 Part	0.23.00	1577/7B	01162	Dry	Play Ground (Part)	-	5880. Vijayalakshmi D/o. Paramasivam
43.	1585B/1A Part	0.58.90	1585B/1A2	02772	Dry	Iron gate with Cement Slab, Com pound Wall	-	28.M.S.OmShakthi Agencies Private Limited-1, R.Santha W/o.Ramachandran – 2

SI. No.	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	New Survey / Sub- Division No.	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.Mtrs)	Type of Land	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
44.	1585B/ 2A3A	0.01.70	1585B/ 2A3A	00170	Dry	RCC Roofed Building, Iron gate with Compound Wall, Bore Well-1	-	2314. Sundaramoorthy S/o. Venkatasamy
45.	1585B/ 2A4A1	0.00.40	1585B/ 2A4A1	00040	Dry	Street		
46.	1585B/ 2A1A1A Part	0.02.42	1585B/8	00057	Dry	Vacant Site	_	369. Muthukrishnan S/o. Pachaiyappa
47.	1586/ 1A1A1	0.01.51 Part	1586/33	00038	Dry	RCC Roofed Building, Wall Compound Wall		Mudhaliyar
48.	1586/9 Part	0.02.00	1586/9B	00040	Dry	Iron Fencing (Part), Hollow Block Compound Wall (Part)	Neem Tree-1	1974. S. Thangaraj S/o. A. Chellapan
49.	1586/10	0.02.30	1586/10	00230	Dry	Iron Fencing Hollow Block Compound Wall	Neem Tree-1, Pungai Tree-1	1975. S. Thangaraj S/o. A. Chellapan
50.	1586/16	0.02.00	1586/16B	00175	Dry	-	Pungai Tree-1	2002. Devarajan S/o. Kalathi
51.	1586/21	0.01.50	1586/21B	00014	Dry	RCC Roofed Building (G+2) (Part), Water Tank	-	2114. Balasubramaniyan S/o. Aghoram
52.	1586/24A1	0.23.96	1586/34	00071	Dry	Street	-	369. Muthukrishnan
	Part		1586/35	00033				S/o. Pachaiyappa Mudhaiyar
53.	1588/1C Part	0.09.46	1588/1C2	00011	Dry	Street	Pungai Tree-1	6124. Sriperumbudur Town Panchayat
54.	1588/2 Part	0.01.50	1588/2B	00050	Dry	RCC Roofed Building (G+1) (Part), Compound Wall	-	2023. Saravanan S/o. A.K. Mani
55.	1591/1A Part	0.35.00	1591/1A2	00030	Dry	Iron wire fencing, Paver block floor	Kattuvagai Tree-1	27. Achu India Limited
		Total		17927				

Total lands to be acquired is 17,927 Sq.mtrs.

(LAI-1/6302447/2023)

No.VI(1)/52/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the lands specified in the Schedule below to be acquired for industrial purpose to wit to formation of New Broad Gauge Railway Line between Chinnasalem and Kallakurichi in Kaniyamoor Village of Kallakurichi Taluk and District, and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands are to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by the District Collector, Kallakuruchi. The following notice is issued under sub-section (1) of Section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999)

NOTICE

Under sub-section (1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999), the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the lands specified in the Schedule below measuring 5200 Sq.mtrs., to the same, a little more or less needed for industrial purpose wit, for the formation New Broad Gauge Railway Line between Chinnasalem and Kallakurichi in Kaniyamoor Village of Kallakurichi Taluk and District.

The plan of the lands are kept in the office of the District Collector, Kallakurichi and in the office of the District revenue Officer, Kallakurichi and may be inspected on any day during office hours.

THE SCHEDULE

Kallakurichi District, Kallakurichi Taluk, Kaniyamoor Village.

S. No	Survey Number	Total Extent (in hectare)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs.,)	Type of Land (Dry/ Wet/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner/ Interested persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
1.	61/13B	0.45.5	100	Dry	Vacant land	Nil	Patta No: 2201 1.Ragul S/o. Senthilkumar 2.Gogul S/o. Senthilkumar
2.	66/4B	0.19.00	50	Dry	Vacant land	Nil	Patta No: 453 Vijaykumar S/o. Elaiyappa Gounder
3.	72/1B	0.54.00	2450	Dry	Square Well-1	Nil	Patta No: 2201 1.Ragul S/o. Senthilkumar 2.Gogul S/o. Senthilkumar
4.	72/2B	0.29.00	1500	Dry	Bore Well-1	Nil	Patta No: 2201 1.Ragul S/o. Senthilkumar 2.Gogul S/o. Senthilkumar
5.	72/3B	0.29.00	1100	Dry	Vacant Land	Nil	Patta No: 2201 1.Ragul S/o. Senthilkumar 2.Gogul S/o. Senthilkumar
Total		5200					

Total Extent to be Acquired: 5200 Sq.mts.

(LAI-1/6302643/2023)

No.VI(1)/53/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the land/ lands specified in the Schedule below have to be acquired for industrial purposes, to wit to for the Doubling of Broad-Gauge Railway Line between Nagercoil and Eraniel and it having already been decided that the entire amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands are to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by the Land Acquisition Officer / District Collector, Kanniyakumari. The following notice is issued under sub-section (1) of Section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999).

NOTICE

Under sub-section (1) of Section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999), the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the land/lands specified in the Schedule below and measuring an extent of 15656 Sq.mtrs., of Dry and Wet lands in S.No.439/1B and etc., Eraniel Village in Kalkulam Taluk, to the same, a little more or less needed for industrial purposes, to wit, for the Doubling of Broad Gauge Railway Line between Nagercoil and Eraniel.

The plans of the lands are kept in the office of the District Collector, Kanniyakumari may be inspected at any time during office hours.

THE SCHEDULE

Kanniyakumari District, Kalkulam Taluk, Eraniel Village.

				,		aiii Taiuk, Eraiiiei Viii	
SI. No	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hectare)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
1.	439/1B	0.12.50	55	Dry	Compound Wall and Gate	Coconut Tree-4 Areca nut Tree-2 Tender Coconut Tree-1 Drumstick Tree-1	Patta No. 12624 1. Saraswathi W/o. Noolamapillai 2. Bindhu W/o. Manikandan 3. Yamuna Devi W/o. Ramesh
2.	439/2B	0.07.00	60	Dry	Nil	Coconut Tree-4 Teak Tree-4 Curry leaf Tree-1	Patta No. 11385 1. Ayyappanpillai D/o. Thanupillai
3.	439/4A	0.04.00	60	Dry	Nil	Tender Teak Tree-6 Coconut Tree-2 Tender Coconut Tree-1	Patta No. 3165 1. Noolammal D/o. Umayaparavathi 2. Siva Kumar S/o. Eswara Prasath
4.	439/5B1	0.02.00	30	Dry	Compound Wall & Gate Toilet Tank-1 Deepwell-1	Coconut Tree-2 Jackfruit Tree-1 Sandal Tree-1	Patta No. 10140 1. Murugesan Asara S/o. Ponnaian Asara
5.	439/5B2	0.05.50	110	Dry	Compound Wall Deepwell-1 Toilet Tank 2 Asbestos Sheet-1 Bath Tank-1	Coconut Tree-6 Guava Tree-1 Curry leaf Tree-1 Tender Banana Tree-6	Patta No. 6311 1. Chelliyan S/o. Noolannadar 2. Ayyadhurai S/o. Chinnaian Nadar 3. Justin S/o. Chelliyan
6.	437/4C	0.03.00	85	Dry	House-1 Toilet-1 Compound Wall	Papaya-1 Mango Tree-1 Coconut Tree-3 Jackfruit Tree-1 Drumstick Tree-1	Patta No. 5276 1. Velupillai S/o. Iyyappanpillai 2. Krishnapillai S/o. Velupillai 3. Ponnaian S/o. Kuttinadar 4. Kasthurabai W/o. Ponnaian 5. Ananthaperumalnadar S/o. Ponnaian 6. Rajendran S/o. Perumal 7. Rethinabai W/o. Rajaian 8. Arul Anitha W/o. Srinivasan 9. Sugitha W/o. Rabi 10. Kannan S/o. Subramanian Nadar

SI. No	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hectare)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
7.	437/6A	0.02.50	80	Dry	Nil	Coconut Tree-2 Banana Tree-3	Patta No. 4535 1. Manikandan S/o. Ragavanpillai
8.	437/9A	0.01.50	150	Dry	Toilet-2 Toilet Tank-2 Compound Wall & Gate Deepwell-1	Banana Tree-5, Curry leaf Tree-1, Tender Drumstick Tree-1	Patta No. 9231 1. P.P Mathew S/o. Philipose 2. Subaja W/o. P.P Mathew 3. Antolali W/o. Jeyasekharan
9.	437/8	0.02.50	10	Dry	Gate-1	Coconut Tree-1, Tender Mango Tree-1	Patta No 12486 1. Jeyasekharan S/o. Eronimoose
10.	437/12A	0.05.50	100	Dry	Compound wall Fencing	Coconut Tree-3 Mango Tree-2 Drumstick Tree-1 Banana Tree-10	Patta No. 6796 1. Noolakandapillai S/o. Krishnapillai 2. Santhakumara S/o. Padmanabhapillai 3. Chellaiya Nadar S/o. Kuttinadar 4. Ponnaia Nadar S/o. Kuttinadar 5. Kumarasaminadar S/o. Kuttinadar 6. Saratha W/o. Noolakandapillai 7. Balakrishnan S/o. Ganapathipillai 8. Prabhagaran S/o. Velayuthenpillai 9. Ramesh S/o. Rasaian
11.	437/13B	0.03.00	200	Dry	Nil	Neem Tree-1, Jackfruit Tree-1, Tender Tamarind Tree-1, Coconut Tree-3	Patta No. 4534 1. Kalipillai S/o. Perumalpillai 2. Raki S/o. Senbagapillai 3. Saraswathi W/o. Raki 4. Kobalakrishnan S/o. Kalipillai
12.	447/2C1	0.06.50	295	Dry	Nil	Tender Coconut Tree-4, Coconut Tree-2, Drumstick Tree-1, Vagai Tree-1, Banana Tree-7, Palm Tree-1.	Patta No. 11743 1. J.K.K. Jiju W/o. Rajesh S Nair
13.	447/2C2B	0.18.00	380	Dry	Nil	Coconut Tree-4, Jackfruit Tree-2,	Patta No.5615 1. Palammal W/o. Parathesinadar 2. Kumarabagawathi W/o. Ayyappanpillai

		Total	Extent	Type	Details of	Datails of Tox	
SI. No	Survey No.	Extent (in Hectare)	to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs)	of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
14.	447/2C2A1	0.00.50	50	Dry	Nil	Coconut Tree-3, Tender Teak Tree-1, Sandal Tree-2, Guava Tree-2, Tamarind Tree-1, Mango Tree-1, Jackfruit Tree-1,	Patta No. 6562 1. Pappu S/o. Gnanapiragasam 2. Padmanabhan S/o. Noolakandan 3. Velayuthan S/o. Ponnan 4. Sugumaran S/o.Ponnan 5. Saratha W/o Sugumaran
15.	447/2C2A2	0.16.00	5	Dry	Nil	Tender Coconut Tree-1	Patta No. 6364 1. S. Lekha W/o. Pradheepkumar
16.	448/11A2	0.01.00	40	Wet	Nil	Coconut Tree-2	Patta No 9027 1. Kunamarabagawathi W/o. Ayyappanpillai
17.	448/11A2C	0.11.50	500	Wet	Nil	Mango Tree-5, Jackfruit Tree-1, Coconut Tree-17, Tender Coconut Tree-3, Sandal Tree-2, Neem Tree-1, Areca Tree-1	Patta No. 8628 1. Nagammal W/o. Samipillai 2. Vasanthakumari D/o. Nagarammal
18.	448/12C	0.06.00	600	Wet	Nil	Nil	Patta No. 12587 1. Padmanabhan S/o. Noolakandan 2. N. Preetham S/o. Nagappan Nair 3. Jothiboss S/o. Padmanabhan
19.	448/15A 2B1	0.03.50	150	Dry	Deepwell-1	Tender Banana Tree-9, Coconut Tree-4, Tender Coconut Tree-2	Patta No. 8996 1. Indhira D/o. Sugumaran
20.	448/15A 2B2	0.04.00	210	Dry	Nil	Drumstick Tree-1, Coconut Tree-9, Mango Tree-2, Tender Coconut Tree-3, Breadfruit Tree-1, Jackfruit Tree-3	Patta No. 6465 1. Premakumara D/o. Devagiamma
21.	448/15A 2B3	0.04.00	205	Dry	Nil	Coconut Tree-7, Amla Tree-1, Bamboo-25 Tender Mango Tree-1 Jackfruit Tree-1 Breadfruit Tree-1	Patta No. 6599 1. Sivakumara S/o. Velayuthan

SI. No	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hectare)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
22.	448/ 15A2A	0.03.50	350	Dry	House-1 Deepwell-1 Compound Wall & Gate Toilet	Coconut Tree-14, Mango Tree-4, Guava Tree-2, Banana Tree-20, Drumstick Tree-3, Tender Curry leaf Tree-5, Jackfruit Tree-1, Sapota Tree-1	Patta No. 8990 1. Krishnankutti S/o. Velayuthen
23.	448/19	0.03.00	20	Wet	Compound Wall Asbestos Sheet-1 Borewell-1	Nil	Patta No. 2782 1. S. Selvaraj S/o. Subramanian
24.	448/22	0.02.00	25	Wet	Nil	Coconut Tree-3	Patta No. 4510 1. Sheeja Sivakumar W/o. Sivakumar 2. Madhavadhas S/o. Ramanpillai 3. Ramani W/o. Ayyanapillai
25.	448/23	0.00.50	50	Dry	Small Room & Storage water tank	Nil	Patta No. 8205 1. Janaki M/o. Karathiyaimi
26.	450/ 24B1	0.02.93	150	Wet	Compound Wall Asbestos Sheet-1 Borewell	Nil	Patta No.11950 1. Seethadevi W/o. Eswaraprasath 2. Thanusubramanian S/o. Kumaravelupillai 3. Muthukumar S/o. Chithambarathanupillai 4. Krishnamoorthi S/o. Madhavanpillai 5. Deeparaj S/o. Sundararaj
27.	450/ 26B2	0.06.07	370	Wet	Nil	Coconut Tree-20, Banana Tree-40, Tender Coconut Tree-1, Areca Tree-3	Patta No. 12590 1. Madhavadhas S/o. Ramanpillai
28.	450/29B	0.01.00	100	Wet	Nil	Coconut Tree-17, Tender Coconut Tree-1,	Patta No. 528 1. Vasanthakumara Thangachi W/o. Gobalakrishnan 2. Balamohanthambi S/o. Gobalakrishnan Nair
29.	451/9C	0.06.50	250	Dry	Nil	Coconut Tree-5, Guava Tree-1, Manji Tree-1, Banana Tree-25	Patta No. 1826 1. Bagawathiamma D/o. Umayaparavathiamma 2. Lalitham D/o.Sivathanupillai

				I			
SI. No	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hectare)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
30.	489/11B	0.16.00	785	Wet	Nil	Mango Tree-9, Coconut Tree-22, Banana Tree-30, Neem Tree-1, Tender Coconut Tree-2, Areca Tree-1, Jackfruit Tree-2, Batham Tree-1	Patta No. 6734 1. Nadarajan S/o. Appavu Konar 2. Appavu S/o. Nadarajan 3. Subbaian S/o. Nadarajan
31.	489/2B	0.03.00	240	Wet	Nil	Coconut Tree-8	Patta No. 3162 1. Eswaraprasath S/o. Sivanpillai
32.	489/3B	0.11.50	660	Wet	Nil	Coconut Tree-12, Areca Tree-11	Patta No. 1582 1. Rajesh S/o. Nadarajapillai
33.	489/8B	0.06.50	650	Wet	Compound wall-1, Gate-1,	Coconut Tree-26, Tender Coconut Tree-2, Areca Tree-19	Patta No. 1582 1. Rajesh S/o. Nadarajapillai
34.	489/9	0.15.00	300	Wet	Nil	Coconut Tree-9	Patta No. 1582 1. Rajesh S/o. Nadarajapillai
35.	498/ 13B1	0.02.00	200	Wet	Building 1	Coconut Tree-11, Teak Tree-1, Areca Tree-1	Patta No. 9238 1. Saraswathi W/o. Thavasi 2. Jeyakumar S/o. Kumarapillai
36.	498/13B2	0.02.50	250	Wet	House	Mango Tree-4, Neem Tree-1, Custard Apple Tree-5, Coconut Tree-9, Banana Tree-20, Tender Neem Tree-1, Curry leaf Tree-1, Guava Tree-1, Tender Banana Tree-1, Papaya Tree-1	Patta No. 211 1. Thiruchitampalampillai S/o. Subbaiapillai 2. Bharathi W/o. Madevanpillai
37.	498/14	0.05.50	285	Wet	Nil	Coconut Tree-10, Areca Tree-2	Patta No. 2257 1.Ishru Kumaran S/o. Kumarapillai
38.	498/11B	0.05.00	400	Wet	Nil	Coconut Tree-11, Tender Coconut Tree-2	Patta No. 12490 1. L.P. Murugamma W/o. Narayanapillai
39.	498/10B	0.01.50	150	Wet	Nil	Coconut Tree-10, Areca Tree-1, Papaya Tree-5, Tender Coconut Tree-1, Banana Tree-5, Jackfruit Tree-1, Mango Tree-2, Poovarasu Tree-1	Patta No. 10057 1. Kolappapillai S/o. Pitchapillai 2. Iyyappapillai S/o. Pitchapillai 3. Krishnan S/o. Ramaian

SI. No	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hectare)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
40.	502/10B	0.36.00	820	Dry	Compound Wall Gate-1	Banana Tree-30, Mango Tree-3, Papaya Tree-1, Jackfruit Tree-1, Sapota Tree-5, Coconut Tree-20	Patta No. 12173 1. Girija W/o. Thangaswamy 2. Hema Giragora W/o. Giragora
41.	502/7B	0.01.00	100	Dry	Nil	Poovarasu Tree-1, Coconut Tree-2, Tender Coconut Tree-2, Banana Tree-30	Patta No. 7007 1. Ganesapillai S/o.Subramaniapillai 2. Pitchunathanpillai S/o. Subramaniapillai 3. Chithamparakuttalampillai S/o. Subramaniapillai 4. Thayammal D/o. Soothalekshmi 5. Suresh S/o. Iyyappan 6. Senthilkumara S/o. Iyyappan 7. Neelakandapillai S/o. Sivathanumalaiyan 8. Hema Giragora W/o. Giragora
42.	509/3	0.29.50	460	Dry	Small Temple-1, Compound Wall, Toilet-2, Well-1, Asbestos Sheet-1, Temple Gate-1	Neem Tree-2, Coconut Tree-6, Pipal Tree-1, Banyan Tree-1, Tender Coconut Tree-1, Banana Tree-32	Patta No. 12463 1. Mahalingam @ Subramaniapillai S/o. Chithambarathanupillai 2. Subramaniapilli S/o. Chithambarathanupillai 3. Murugan S/o. Krishnan 4. Amalarani W/o. Murugan 5. Raveendran S/o. Arumugaperumal 6. Manikandan S/o. Swaminadar 7. Usharani W/o. Manikandan 8. Padmavathi W/o. Thangadhurai 9. Sangaralingam S/o. Kolappan 10. Chandran S/o. Kolappan 11. Bindhu W/o. Arumugam 12. Arunachalam S/o. Dhuraipandian 13. Sundari W/o. Mani 14. Rajakumar S/o. Ganesan 15. Seetha @ Seethalekshmi W/o. Thirumal 16. Kumaresan S/o. Thirumal 17. Subash S/o. Aandi Arumugam 18. Sundaresh S/o. Aandiarumugam

SI. No	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hectare)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
							19. Ravikumar S/o. Kumaraswamy 20. Muthumani W/o. Muthuswamy 21. Rajakumari W/o. Narayanan 22. Chellammal W/o. Nadan Nadar 23. Mahalekshmi W/o. Manikandan 24. Present President G/o. Eraniel Valliyatti Hindu Nadarkaran Hindu Nadar Society
43.	130/4B	0.02.00	11	Dry	Small Room 1	Coconut Tree-2 Arecanut Tree-1	Patta No 11383 1. Rajendraprasadh S/o. Chellappanpillai
44.	130/5A	0.03.50	350	Dry	Nil	Coconut Tree-11 Tender Coconut Tree-2 Jackfruit Tree-8 Teak Tree-2 Lemon Tree-2 Areca nut Tree-3 Mango Tree-3	Patta No. 8388 1. Pavaniammai D/o. Valliyammai
45.	130/6A	0.04.00	305	Dry	Concrete House-1 Well-1 Small Temple-1 Thin Sheet-1 Compound wall	Coconut Tree-11 Drumstick Tree-2 Guava Tree-1 Papaya Tree-2 Areca nut Tree-1	Patta No 6893 1. Asha D/o. Harakrishnapillai 2. Prabhudhas S/o. Chellappanpillai 3. Sridharan S/o. Chellappanpillai
46.	130/7A	0.06.00	345	Dry	Nil	Coconut Tree-5 Tender Coconut Tree-5 Banana Tree-60	Patta No 2599 1. Thangappanpillai S/o. Narayanapillai
47.	130/8	0.03.00	220	Dry	Fencing Stone-15	Tapioca-50 Drumstick Tree-3 Banana Tree-35	Patta No. 8578 1. lyyappan S/o. Velayuthanpillai 2. Rajakumar S/o. lyyappan
48.	130/9A	0.02.00	200	Dry	Nil	Coconut Tree-13 Tender Coconut Tree-4 Palm Tree-1 Tender Ayani Tree-1 Teak Tree-4 Banana Tree-35	Patta No. 5986 1. Narayanapillai S/o. Kumaraswamypillai 2. Chellappanpillai S/o. Kumaraswamypillai

						T	I
SI. No	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hectare)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
49.	130/16A	0.14.00	905	Dry	Nil	Ayani Tree-7 Tender Mango Tree-4 Mango Tree-1 Areca nut Tree-2 Teak Tree-3 Jackfruit Tree-2 Neem Tree-1	Patta No. 9885 1. Thangappanpillai S/o. Ramanpillai 2. Ramachandaran S/o. Ramanpillai
50.	130/17	0.09.50	605	Dry	Nil	Teak Tree-5 Tender Coconut Tree-2 Coconut Tree-1 Poovarasu Tree-1 Banana Tree-10 Tapioca-30	Patta No 10759 1. Narayanapillai S/o. Padmanabhan Pillai 2. Parameswaran Pillai S/o. Padmanabhan Pillai 3. Padmadhas S/o. Narayanapillai 4. Manikandan S/o. Ramanpillai
51.	131/1A	0.08.00	800	Dry	Nil	Tender Palm Tree-2	Patta No. 10324 1. Madevanpillai S.o. Madevanpillai 2. Gobalakrishnan S/o. Madevanpillai 3. Manikanda Prasath S/o. Madevanpillai 4. Sureshkumara S/o. Madevanpillai 5. Ramadhas S/o. Madevanpillai 6. Rajesh S/o. Ramadhas 7. Gobika W/o. Sabarish
52.	131/3A	0.04.00	400	Dry	Nil	Tender Palm Tree-1	Patta No 11203 1. Sivakumar S/o. Bagawathipillai
53.	131/4A	0.15.00	1190	Dry	Nil	Coconut Tree-15 Tender Coconut Tree-5 Palm Tree-1 Tender Palm Tree-1 Banana Tree-50 Tender Teak Tree-35 Jackfruit Tree-1	Patta No. 6899 1. Rajan S/o. Jesu
54.	448/15A1	0.10.50	335	Dry	Fencing Borewell-1	Banana Tree-20 Coconut Tree-10 Mango Tree-1 Areca nut Tree-4 Tender Coconut Tree-7 Naval Tree-3	Patta No. 12837 1. Saratha W/o. Sugumaran 2. Indhira D/o. Saratha
Total			15656				

Total Extent to be acquired: 15656 Sq.mtrs.,

(LAI-1/6303500/2023)

No.VI(1)/54/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the lands specified in the Schedule below to be acquired for industrial purpose to wit to formation of New Broad Gauge Railway Line between Chinnasalem and Kallakurichi in Chinnasalem (South) Village of Chinnasalem Taluk in Kallakurichi District, and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands are to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by the District Collector, Kallakurichi. The following notice is issued under sub-section (1) of Section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999)

NOTICE

Under sub-section (1) of Section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999), the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the lands specified in the Schedule below measuring 1900 Sq.mtrs., to the same, a little more or less needed for industrial purpose wit, for the formation of New Broad Gauge Railway Line Between Chinnasalem and Kallakurichi in Chinnasalem Village of Chinnasalem Taluk in Kallakurichi District.

The plan of the lands are kept in the office of the District Collector, Kallakurichi and in the office of the District Revenue Officer, Kallakurichi and may be inspected on any day during office hours.

THE SCHEDULE

Kallakurichi District, Chinnasalem Taluk, Chinnasalem (South) Village

SI. No	Survey Number	Total Extent (in hectare)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs.,)	Type of Land (Dry/ Wet/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner/ Interested persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
1.	464A/ 1B2	0.34.84	450	Natham	Vacant Plot	Nil	Patta No.3390, 1.Aravindhan 2.Prabakaran
2.	464A/2B	0.12.00	150	Natham	Vacant Plot	Nil	Patta No.3391, Kannan S/o Periyasami
3.	464A/ 3A2	0.09.00	100	Natham	Vacant Plot	Nil	Patta No. 3318, Periyasami.
4.	464A/ 3B2	0.17.00	250	Natham	Vacant Plot	Nil	Patta No. 3319, 1.G. Ravichandiran 2.G.Mohan 3.K.Thangam 4.K.Babu 5.M.Sakthivel 6.A.Kalaiselvi
5.	515/5B	1.57.00	400	Dry	Bathroom & Toilet	Coconut Tree - 1	Patta No. 357, The South Arcot Diyocison Corporation
6.	516A/1B	0.08.00	150	Dry	Compound Wall	Nil	Patta No. 357, The South Arcot Diyocison Corporation
7.	516A/2B	0.08.00	350	Dry	Compound Wall	Portia Tree - 5	Patta No. 357, The South Arcot Diyocison Corporation

SI. No	Survey Number	Total Extent (in hectare)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs.,)	Type of Land (Dry/ Wet/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner/ Interested persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
8.	544/5B	0.26.00	50	Dry	Vacant Land	Nil	Patta No. 1446, 1.Mookkayee W/o Venkadachalam 2.V.Ramar 3.V.Arunchalam 4.V.Shanmugam 5.V.Anjalai 6.V.Jagathambal 7.V.Pattammal
	Total		1900				

Total Extent to be Acquired: 1900 Sq.mts.

(LA-IV-1/5683410/2023)

No. VI(1)/55/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the lands specified in the Schedule below have to be acquired for industrial purposes for the Expansion of Tiruchirappalli Airport and it having already been decided that the entire amount of compensation to be awarded for the land / lands is to be paid out of the funds managed by the Government. The following notice is issued under sub-section (1) of Section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999).

NOTICE

Under sub-section (1) of Section3 of the TamilNadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act,1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999),the Governor of TamilNadu hereby acquire the land/lands specified in the Schedule below and measuring an extent of 34.24.50 Hectares to the same, a little more or less needed for industrial purposes, to wit, for the Expansion of Tiruchirappalli Airport.

The plans of the lands are kept in the Office of the Collector, Tiruchirappalli which may be inspected any day during office hours..

THE SCHEDULE

Tiruchirappalli District, Thiruverumbur Taluk, Keelakurichi Village

SI. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (in Hec.)	Acquired Extent (in Hec.)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures & Trees	Owner/Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
1.	4/2B1A	0.02.23	0.01.00	Dry	No Structure	1.Jayachandiran, S/o.Govindarajulu 2.Nagarathinam S/o.Samandam 3. Vijayakrishnan S/o.Chellappa 4Arumugam S/o.Balasubramanian 5Edward Devanathan S/o.Selvaraj 6Ranipremila W/o.Jayaseelirayan 7. Irudayaraj S/o.Maduramnayagam 8. Agasteen S/o. Maduramnayagam

SI. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (in Hec.)	Acquired Extent (in Hec.)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures & Trees	Owner/Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
						9.Alphones S/o. Maduramnayagam 10.Jayapal S/o. Maduramnayagam 11.Amalasoundari D/o Maduramnayagam 12.Sivanandam S/o. Subramani
2.	4/3E	0.39.50	0.11.00	Dry	No Structure	Govindammal W/o.Thangaiyan
3.	4/3F	0.66.00	0.28.50	Dry	Palm tree-2 Vembu tree- 1	Ramasamy gounder S/o. Amaravathi gounder
4.	5/1	0.94.50	0.74.00	Wet	No Structure	Poosarichiammal W/o. Elumalai Konar Rangasamy Konar S/o. Rakkappa Perumal Konar
5.	5/2A	0.30.50	0.30.50	Wet	No Structure	Mahalingam S/o. Sundarraj
6.	5/2B1	0.39.00	0.39.00	Wet	7x7ft Motor Room-1 Borewell-2 withservice	Mahalingam S/o. Sundarraj
7.	5/2B2	0.69.00	0.69.00	Wet	No Structure	Senthamilselvi W/o. Mahalingam
8.	5/4	0.00.50	0.00.50	Wet	No Structure	Gopalaiah S/o. Natesan
9.	6/1A	0.44.50	0.44.50	Wet	No Structure	Chitra W/o. Balasubramaniyan Balasubramaniyan S/o. Shanmugam
10.	6/1B	0.05.00	0.05.00	Wet	No Structure	Balasubramaniyan S/o. Shanmugam
11.	6/2A	0.34.12	0.34.12	Wet	No Structure	Pitchaiammal W/o. Shanmugam Udaiyar Balasubramaniyan S/o. Shanmugam
12.	6/2B	0.04.88	0.04.88	Wet	No Structure	Kanagaraj S/o. Shanmugam Udaiyar
13.	6/3	0.37.00	0.37.00	Wet	Theekutchi Trees -3 PalmTree-1	Kanagaraj S/o. Shanmugam Udaiyar
14.	6/4A	0.00.74	0.00.74	Wet	No Structure	Pitchaiammal W/o. Shanmugam Udaiyar Balasubramaniyan S/o. Shanmugam Udaiyar
15.	6/4B	0.05.26	0.05.26	Wet	No Structure	Kanagaraj S/o. Shanmugam Udaiyar
16.	6/5A	0.00.79	0.00.79	Wet	No Structure	Pitchaiammal W/o. Shanmugam udaiyar Balasubramaniyan S/o. Shanmugam Udaiyar

	1	1		T f	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
SI. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (in Hec.)	Acquired Extent (in Hec.)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures & Trees	Owner/Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
17.	6/5B	0.01.21	0.01.21	Wet	No Structure	Kanagaraj S/o. Shanmugam Udaiyar
18.	6/6A	0.20.50	0.20.50	Wet	No Structure	Kanagaraj S/o. Shanmugam Udaiyar
19.	6/6B1	0.01.06	0.01.06	Wet	No Structure	Pitchaiammal W/o. Shanmugam udaiyar
20.	6/6B2	0.12.44	0.12.44	Wet	No Structure	Kanagaraj S/o. Shanmugam Udaiyar
21.	6/8A	0.20.00	0.20.00	Wet	No Structure	Thangamani S/o. Kodivel
22.	6/8B	0.11.50	0.11.50	Wet	No Structure	Thangamani S/o. Kodivel
23.	7/1A	0.17.00	0.17.00	Wet	No Structure	 Paulraj S/o. Amulrajudaiyar Lily Gracy W/o Rayappan Jency Priyanka D/o Rayappan Amala Infanta D/o Rayappan Arokiya Selvakumar S/o. Rayappan
24.	7/1B	0.49.50	0.49.50	Wet	No Structure	Karunamary W/o. Mariyasoosai Emaldamary D/o. Mariasoosai VijayArockiyaraj S/o. Mariyasoosai
25.	7/2	0.73.00	0.73.00	Wet	No Structure	1. Karunamary W/o. Mariyasoosai 2. Emaltamary D/o. Mariyasoosai 3. VijayArockiyaraj S/o. Mariyasoosai
26.	7/4	0.75.50	0.75.50	Wet	No Structure	Kasthuri W/o. Mani Subramanian S/o. Sundaravel
27.	8/1A	0.04.00	0.04.00	Dry	No Structure	Rengaraj S/o. Pitchai
28.	8/1B	0.53.50	0.53.50	Dry	No Structure	Prabakaran S/o. Neelamegampillai Chitra W/o. Balasubramaniyan 3.Meenambal W/o. Rajagopal
29.	8/1C	0.05.00	0.05.00	Dry	No Structure	KasthuriThilagam W/o. Mani
30.	9/1	0.92.50	0.92.50	Dry	A Square well having 24×21 ft length and breadth and 20 ft depth Electrical motor -1 8×13 ft Motor room-1 Small neem tree-8 Uthiya tree- 7	Sundaraj Muthiraiyar S/o. Pattani Muthiraiyar

		•				
SI. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (in Hec.)	Acquired Extent (in Hec.)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures & Trees	Owner/Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
					Coconut trees-15 Small Seethe tree-1 small Pungai Tree-2 Vatha tree-2 Poovarasu tree-2 Big Neem Tree-2 Big odhiya tree-1	
31.	9/2	0.60.50	0.60.50	Dry	Palm Tree- 19	Arockiamary W/o. Kulanthaisamy
32.	9/3	0.56.50	0.56.50	Dry	PalmTree-18 peepaltree-2 Vembu-9	Rengaraj S/o. Pitchaipillai
33.	9/4	1.45.50	1.45.50	Dry	A round well having 20ft diameter and 35ft depth . Electric Motor-2 8x8ft Motor Room-1 Palm trees-25 Coconut trees-23 Teak wood Trees-30 Neem trees-19 Subabul trees-7 Udhiya tree-1	Palanisamy S/o. Deiveekaraj udaiyappar Krishnamoorthy S/o. Deiveekaraj udaiyappar
34.	10/1	0.39.50	0.39.50	Dry	Palmtrees-10 Tamarind Tree-1 Neem Tree- 5 Stone Temple-1	Arulmigu Muneeswaran Temple
35.	11/1	2.17.50	1.92.50	Dry	Palm trees-3 Kodukkapuli tree-1	David S/o. Muthu Jayapackiam W/o. David
36.	11/2A	0.09.00	0.09.00	Dry	No structure	Balakrishnan S/o. SamikannuPillai
37.	11/2B	0.09.00	0.09.00	Dry	No structure	Pancharathinam W/o. Thayuman
38.	11/2C	0.09.00	0.09.00	Dry	No structure	Rajeswari W/o. Balasubramaniyan
39.	11/2D	0.80.00	0.80.00	Dry	No structure	Sundarrajmuthiraiyar S/o. PattaniMuthiraiyar
40.	11/2E	0.47.00	0.47.00	Dry	No structure	Anjalaiammal W/o. Elumalaikonar
41.	12/2A	0.30.00	0.30.00	Wet	No structure	MechelAmmal W/o.Thomos
42.	12/2B	0.31.50	0.31.50	Wet	No structure	Arockiasamy S/o. Innasi
43.	12/3	0.57.50	0.57.50	Wet	No structure	Azhagupillai S/o.Maruthanayagam

						1
SI. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (in Hec.)	Acquired Extent (in Hec.)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures & Trees	Owner/Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
44.	12/4	0.31.00	0.31.00	Wet	No structure	 Paulraj S/o. Amulraj udaiyar Lily Gracy W/o. Rayappan Jency Priyanka D/o. Rayappan Amala Infanta D/o. Rayappan Arokiya Selvakumar S/o. Rayappan
45.	12/5A	0.24.00	0.24.00	Wet	No structure	1. Lily Gracy W/o. Rayappan 2. Jency Priyanka D/o. Rayappan 3. Amala Infanta D/o. Rayappan 4. Arokiya Selvakumar S/o. Rayappan
46.	12/5B	0.24.00	0.24.00	Wet	No structure	 Paulraj S/o. Amulraj Udaiyar Lily Gracy W/o. Rayappan Jency Priyanka D/o Rayappan Amala Infanta D/o. Rayappan Arokiya Selvakumar S/o. Rayappan
47.	12/6A	0.10.00	0.10.00	Wet	Aroundwell having 20 ft diameter and 45 ft depth-1	1. Paulraj S/o. Amulraj udaiyar 2. Lily Gracy W/o. Rayappan 3. Jency Priyanka D/o Rayappan 4. Amala Infanta D/o. Rayappan 5. Arokiya Selvakumar S/o. Rayappan
48.	12/6B	0.16.50	0.16.50	Wet	peepal tree-1 Nagalingam tree -2	1. Paulraj S/o. Amulraj udaiyar 2. Lily Gracy W/o. Rayappan 3. Jency Priyanka D/o Rayappan 4. Amala Infanta D/o. Rayappan 5. Arokiya Selvakumar S/o. Rayappan
49.	13/2	0.15.50	0.15.50	Wet	No structure	Gabriel S/o. Savarimuthu udaiyar
50.	13/3B	0.15.00	0.15.00	Wet	No structure	Adaikalasamy S/o. Innasi Udaiyar
51.	13/5	0.10.00	0.10.00	Wet	No structure	Gabriel S/o. Savarimuthu udaiyar
52.	13/6	0.21.50	0.21.50	Wet	No structure	Gabriel S/o. Savarimuthu udaiyar

	,					
SI. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (in Hec.)	Acquired Extent (in Hec.)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures & Trees	Owner/Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
53.	14/2B	0.40.00	0.40.00	Wet	Borewell-2 Motor-1	Savarinathan S/o. Innasimuthu
54.	14/3	0.37.00	0.37.00	Wet	No structure	Savarinathan S/o. Innasi udaiyar
55.	14/4A	0.35.00	0.35.00	Wet	No structure	Gabriel S/o. Savarimuthu udaiyar Innasiammal W/o. Gabriel Adaikalamary W/o. Michel Dos
56.	14/4B	0.38.00	0.38.00	Wet	No structure	Adaikalamary W/o. Michel Dos
57.	44/3A1	0.42.00	0.42.00	Wet	No structure	Paulselastin S/o. Innasimuthu Udaiyar
58.	44/3A2	0.51.50	0.50.50	Wet	No structure	Paulselastin S/o. Innasimuthu
59.	44/3B1	0.25.50	0.25.50	Wet	No structure	Paulselastin S/o. Innasimuthu
60.	44/3B2	0.27.00	0.27.00	Wet	Peepal tree-1	Paulselastin S/o. Innasimuthu
61.	44/3C1	0.22.50	0.22.50	Wet	No structure	Paulselastin S/o. Innasimuthu
62.	44/3C2	0.23.00	0.23.00	Wet	No structure	Paulselastin S/o. Innasimuthu
63.	44/3D	0.38.50	0.38.50	Wet	No structure	Paulselastin S/o. Innasimuthu
64.	44/3E1	0.19.50	0.19.50	Wet	No structure	Rengaraj S/o. Neelamegampillai
65.	44/3E2	0.20.50	0.20.50	Wet	No structure	Umakanthan S/o. Neelamegampillai
66.	44/3F	0.25.00	0.25.00	Wet	Coconut trees -2 Udhiya tree-1	Pappa W/o. Paramasivam Subramaniayan S/o. Paramasivam Neela D/o. Paramasivam Padmavathi D/o. Paramasivam Rajendran S/o. Paramasivam Rajasekar S/o. Paramasivam
67.	44/3G	0.28.50	0.28.50	Wet	No structure	Palanisamy S/o. Pitchaipillai
68.	44/3H1	0.26.50	0.23.00	Wet	BoreWell with Oil Engine-1	Senthilkumar S/o. Sekar
69.	44/3H2	0.23.00	0.16.00	Wet	No structure	Senthilkumar S/o. Sekar
70.	44/31	0.27.50	0.20.50	Wet	No structure	Senthilkumar S/o. Sekar
71.	44/4A	0.04.00	0.01.50	Dry	Coconut trees-2	Paulselastin S/o. Innasimuthu

	İ			Time of		<u> </u>
SI. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (in Hec.)	Acquired Extent (in Hec.)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures & Trees	Owner/Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
72.	44/4B1	0.09.00	0.06.00	Dry	Neem Tree-3 Date Palm Tree-1	Paulselastin S/o. Innasimuthu
73.	44/4B2	0.04.00	0.02.00	Dry	No structure	Neealmegampillai S/o. Govidasamy
74.	44/5	0.07.50	0.07.50	Dry	A round well having15 ft Diameter and 25 ft Depth-1, and Motor Tamarind trees having 12 feet height- 3 Vagai tree having 10 ft height-1 Palm tree-110 ft height Neem tree-2 Uthiya Tree-1	Irudayaraj S/o. Soosai Adaikalam Paul Sebesthiyan S/o. Innasimuthu
75.	45/3	0.61.00	0.61.00	Wet	Borewell Oil Motor-1 Small Coconut trees-5	Anthoniraj S/o. Mariasoosai
76.	46/2A1	0.40.00	0.35.50	Wet	No structure	Arockiya Selvakumar S/o. Rayappan
77.	46/2A2	0.40.00	0.35.50	Wet	No structure	Karunamary W/o. Mariyasoosai Emaldamary D/o. Mariyasoosai Vijay Arockiyaraj S/o. Mariyasoosai
78.	46/2A3	0.36.00	0.29.50	Wet	A round well having 15 Ft.diameter and 45 ft. depth-1 Electric Motor-1 small vembu-1	Karunamary W/o. Mariyasoosai Emaldamary D/o. Mariyasoosai Vijay Arockiyaraj S/o. Mariyasoosai
79.	46/3A	0.40.00	0.31.00	Wet	No structure	Karunamary W/o. Mariyasoosai Emaldamary D/o. Mariyasoosai VijayArockiyaraj S/o. Mariyasoosai
80.	46/3B	0.63.00	0.52.00	Wet	No structure	Moses S/o Amulraj
81.	47/1	0.66.50	0.45.50	Wet	No structure	Magi Margaret Rosalin W/o. Irudhayaraj Adaikala Steppy D/o Irudhayaraj Adaikalathomas Fernandaz S/o. Irudhyaraj
82.	47/2	0.68.50	0.49.50	Wet	No structure	Magi Margaret Rosalin W/o. Irudhayaraj 2. Adaikala Steppy D/o. Irudhayaraj 3. Adaikalathomas Fernandaz S/o. Irudhyaraj

	1			Type of		
SI. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (in Hec.)	Acquired Extent (in Hec.)	Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures & Trees	Owner/Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
83.	48/1A	0.14.00	0.14.00	Wet	No structure	Thangamani S/o. Kodivel
84.	48/1B1	0.47.50	0.33.00	Wet	No structure	Kaliyaperumal S/o. Ayyakannu Sebesthiyar S/o. Amalraj Udaiyar Alaiseeyas S/o. Sebasthiyar
85.	48/1B2	0.40.50	0.25.50	Wet	No structure	Chandrasekar S/o. Thangaraj
86.	48/4B	0.47.50	0.30.00	Wet	No structure	Rajathi W/o. Pugazhenthi
87.	48/4C	0.06.50	0.06.50	Wet	No structure	Chandrasekar S/o. Thangaraj
88.	52/1	0.22.50	0.22.50	Wet	No structure	Muthudurai S/o. Rasugounder
89.	52/2	0.57.50	0.30.50	Wet	No structure	Nagarajan S/o. Sundaraj
90.	52/3	0.84.00	0.59.00	Wet	No structure	Muthudurai S/o. Rasugounder
91.	53/1	0.19.00	0.19.00	Wet	No structure	Devaraj S/o. Rengasamy
92.	53/2	0.01.00	0.01.00	Wet	No structure	Gopaldoss, Dwaragadoss Family Adinam Sathavarthini
93.	54/1	0.26.50	0.26.50	Wet	No structure	Gopaldoss, Dwaragadoss Family Adinam- Sathavarthini
94.	54/2	0.51.00	0.16.00	Wet	No structure	Gopaldoss, Dwaragadoss Family Adinam- Sathavarthini
95.	54/3	0.80.00	0.50.00	Wet	No structure	Booshanam S/o. Natesanpillai Marthandan S/o. Natesanpillai Pandian S/o. Natesanpillai
96.	55/1	0.17.50	0.17.50	Wet	No structure	Kaveriamman Dharma Paribalan Kartharkal
97.	55/2	0.21.00	0.21.00	Wet	No structure	Booshanam S/o. Natesanpillai Marthandan S/o. Natesanpillai Pandian S/o. Natesanpillai

SI. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (in Hec.)	Acquired Extent (in Hec.)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures & Trees	Owner/Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
98.	55/3	0.37.00	0.07.00	Wet	No structure	Booshanam S/o. Natesanpillai Marthandan S/o. Natesanpillai Pandian S/o. Natesanpillai
99.	55/4	0.77.00	0.42.00	Wet	No structure	Rathinampillai S/o. Appavupillai
100.	56/1	0.99.50	0.50.00	Wet	No structure	1. Pushpa Gandhi D/o. Muthaiya gounder 2. Vijayalakshmi D/o. Sangaranthi 3.Chidambara Nehrudos S/o. Sangaranthi 4.Selvarani D/oSangaranthi 5. Rajeswari D/o.Sangaranthi 6. Muthudurai S/o. Raju Koundar 7. Gomathi D/o. Raju Koundar 8. Thirulogachandar S/o. Raju Koundar
101.	56/2	0.35.50	0.28.00	Wet	No structure	1. Pushpa Gandhi D/o. Muthaiya gounder 2. Vijayalakshmi D/o.Sangaranthi 3. Chidambara Nehrudos S/o. Sangaranthi 4. Selvarani D/o. Sangaranthi 5. Rajeswari D/o. Sangaranthi 6. Muthudurai S/o. Raju Koundar 7. Gomathi D/o. Raju Koundar 8. Thirulogachandar S/o. Raju Koundar
102.	57/1	0.59.00	0.09.00	Wet	No structure	Paulraj S/o. Kulandai Jabamalai Mary W/o. Paulraj
103.	267/1	0.33.00	0.02.50	Dry	No structure	Veearmani S/o. Angamuthu Manonmani W/o. Angamuthu Neelamegam S/o. Angamuthu
104.	267/2	0.73.00	0.06.50	Dry	No structure	Sikandar Batcha S/o. Dasal Mohammed
105.	267/3	0.77.00	0.01.00	Dry	No structure	Anees Ahmed S/o. Abdul Rahman

SI. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (in Hec.)	Acquired Extent (in Hec.)	Type of Land (Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures & Trees	Owner/Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
106.	267/7A	0.48.00	0.31.00	Dry	No structure	Bakthavatchalam S/o. Chinnaiyan
107.	267/7B	0.62.50	0.62.50	Dry	5ft height Pungai Tree-1 10ft height Neem Trees-7 Palm trees-2 Seemai Karuvelam bushes	Kasthuri W/o. Karuppan
108.	267/8	0.96.00	0.96.00	Dry	Palm trees-8	Pitchaiammal W/o. Innasimuthu
109.	268/1A	0.19.00	0.19.00	Wet	No structure	Gabriel S/o. Savarimuthu udaiyar Milton kumar S/o. Kulandaisamy udaiyar
110.	268/1B	0.04.00	0.04.00	Wet	No structure	Chinnasamy@ Mariyasoosai S/o. Gabriel udaiyar
111.	268/2	0.12.50	0.12.50	Wet	No structure	Gabriel S/o. Savarimuthu udaiyar
112.	268/3A	0.02.50	0.02.50	Wet	No structure	Chinnasamy@ Mariyasoosai S/o. Gabriel udaiyar
113.	268/3B	0.09.50	0.09.50	Wet	No structure	Chinnasamy@ Mariyasoosai S/o. Gabriel udaiyar
114.	268/4	0.12.50	0.12.50	Wet	No structure	Chinnasamy@ Mariyasoosai S/o. Gabriel udaiyar Milton kumar S/o. Kulandaisamy udaiyar
115.	268/5	0.11.00	0.11.00	Wet	No structure	Gabriel udaiyar S/o. Savarimuthu udaiyar
TOTAL			34.24.50			

Total Extent to be acquired 34.24.50 Hectares.

(LA-IV-1/6419850/2023)

No.VI(1)/56/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu, having been satisfied that the lands specified in the schedule below have to be acquired for Industrial purpose, to wit, for Expansion of Tiruchirappalli Airport at Keelakurichi, Block-IV and surrounding areas, and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by Government, the following notice is issued under Sub-Section (1) of Section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of land for Industrial Purpose Act 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999)

NOTICE

Under Sub Section (1) of Section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of land for Industrial Purpose Act, 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999), the Government of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the land specified in the schedule below and measuring 20.65.5 Hec (51.02 Acres)to the same, a little more or less needed for Industrial Purpose, to wit, for Expansion of Tiruchirappalli Airport at Keelakurichi and surrounding areas.

The plan of the lands are kept in the office of the District Collector, Tiruchirappalli, Taluk office Thiruverumbur and may be inspected at any time during office hours.

Schedule

Tiruchirappalli District, Thiruverumbur Taluk, Keelakurichi village.

Block-IV

SI. No.	Survey No.	Total Extent (Hec.)	Extent to be Acquired (Hec.)	Classification and Description	Details Structures and tress	Owner / Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
1.	38/1A	0.05.5	0.05.5	Dry	Coconut trees - 5	Arockiaraj S/o.Michael udaiyar
2.	38/1B	0.03.5	0.03.5	Dry	Coconut trees-3	Irudhayamary S/o.Innachi
3.	38/1C	0.11.0	0.11.0	Dry	Coconut trees - 3	Arockiaraj S/o.Michael udaiyar
4.	38/2	0.03.5	0.03.0	Dry	-	Arockiaraj S/o.Michael udaiyar
5.	38/3	0.04.5	0.03.0	Dry	-	Arockiaraj S/o.Michael udaiyar
6.	38/4A	0.02.0	0.01.0	Dry	-	Arockiaraj S/o.Michael udaiyar
7.	38/4B	0.01.5	0.00.5	Dry	-	Arockiaraj S/o.Michael udaiyar
8.	243/1A	0.35.5	0.35.5	Dry	Malaimegam's House-Terraced house-1 Coconut trees-5 10 feet height neem trees-26 feet height mango trees-3 10 feet height Teak wood trees-4 3 feet height Poosana tree-1) Ayyakannu's house-Concrete house-1	Anthoniraj S/o.Arputhasamy Malaimegam S/o.Kali Konar 3.Muniyammal W/o.Veerappan 4.Shanthi D/o.Veerappan 5.Chinnayee D/o.Veerappan 6.Ayyakannu S/o.Veerappan 7.Sundharavalli D/o.Veerappan 8. Savariyammal W/o.Savarimuthu udaiyar

		T-4-1	F. 4 4 4	0/:6:4:		
SI.	Survey	Total Extent	Extent to be Acquired	Classification and	Details Structures and	Owner / Person
No.	No.	(Hec.)	(Hec.)	Description	tress	interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
9.	243/2A1	0.39.77	0.39.77	Dry	Ayyakannu's House-Terraced house-1 Thatched house-1 Asbestos house-1 Coconut trees-4, 6 feet height Neem trees-3 Kulandhairaj's house- Teak wood trees-29 6 feet height neem trees-2 Coconut trees-2, 8 feet height Mango trees-3 R.Pandiyan's House- Terraced House 10 feet height Poovarasam trees-3 10 feet height neem trees-3 Seemai karuvelam bushes	Xavier S/o.Arulandhu Natarajan S/o.Marimuthupillai Vijayakumar S/o.Ramasamy
10.	243/2A2	0.02.23	0.02.23	Dry	Seemai karuvelam bushes	Thiruppathi S/o.Chokkalingam
11.	243/3A	0.25.5	0.25.5	Dry	WaterTank-1 Small Electrical Motor Pumpset-1 Stephen Joseph's House-1 Concrete House-1 20 feet height Teakwood trees-4 10 feet height Neem trees-2 Durairaj's House-Concrete house-1 10 feet height Vatham tree-1 7 feet height Neem trees-420 feet height Teak wood tree-1 Muthulakshmi's House-Terraced house-1, 7 feet height Neem trees-3, Rajeswari's House- Concrete House-1 20 feet height Teakwood trees-3 6 feet height NeemTrees-4, 5 feet height Nuna Trees-2 Electrical Post-1	Arockiasamy S/o.Maichael udaiyar Durairaj S/o.Vaithilingam
12.	243/4A2	0.15.5	0.15.5	Dry	Joshphinmary's House- Concrete House-1 K.Kannan's House-20 feet height Teak Wood trees-6, 10 feet height Neem trees-2 5 feet height Poovarasam tree-1 Antonisamy's House-Concrete House-1,	Arockiasamy S/o.Maichael Udaiyar 2.Muniyammal W/o.Veerappan 3. Shanthi D/o.Veerappan 4. Chinnayee D/o.Veerappan 5. Ayyakannu S/o.Veerappan

SI. No.	Survey No.	Total Extent (Hec.)	Extent to be Acquired (Hec.)	Classification and Description	Details Structures and tress	Owner / Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
	(2)	(9)	(' ' '	(*)	10 feet height neem trees-2 5 feet height Mulmurungai tree-1 5 feet height Vathamudakki trees-6 5 feet height Uthiya Tree-1 5 feet height Nuna trees-2 Velraj's House – Asbestos house-1, 5 feet height Neem trees-3, 5 feet height Poovaram trees-2, Electrical Post-2	6.Sundharavalli D/o.Veerappan 7. Joshphinmary W/o.Kulandaisamy
13.	243/5A2A	0.14.5	0.14.5	Dry	Antony Irudhayaraj's house-Concrete house-1 Cattle shed-1 6 feet height Neem trees-2	Mariyakanikkai D/o.Savarimuthu
14.	243/5A2B	0.14.5	0.14.5	Dry	Karuppasamy's House- Concrete House-1, 6 feet height Mango tree-1 Coconut trees-2, Keelakuruchi Panchayat Small Electrical Motor Pumpset-1 Water Tank-1	1.Sagayarani D/o.Michael udaiyar 2. Caroline Rani D/o.Devasahayam 3. Gracy W/o.George
15.	243/5A2C	0.11.5	0.11.5	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushes	Soosai
16.	243/5A2D	0.33.0	0.33.0	Dry	Sengamalai's House - Concrete House-1, 5 feet height Amla tree-1 Palaniyappan's House- Concrete house-1 Charless's House- Concrete House-1 Eswaran's House- Concrete House-1, 6 feet height Neem tree-1, 6 feet height Jack fruit tree-1 6 feet height Mango trees-2 Ramarathinam's Illam- Coconut trees-2, 6 feet height Mango tree-1 Lakshmi's House-Asbestos House-1 5 feet height Neem trees-2 TWAD Board Water Pumping Station State on ground — Road Electrical Posts-3	1. Savariyammal W/o.Simiyon 2. Gowri W/o.Anbalagan 3. Kirishnamoorthy S/o.S.K Ganesan 4. Lakshmi W/o.Aphonse
17.	243/5C2A	0.09.0	0.09.0	Dry	-	Savariyammal W/o.Simiyan

S. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (Hec.)	Extent to be Acquired (Hec.)	Classification and Description	Details Structures and trees	Owner / Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
18.	243/5C2B	0.03.0	0.03.0	Dry	Arockiasamy's House- Terraced House-1 6 feet height Neem trees-2	Mariyakanikkai D/o.Savarimuthu
19.	243/5C2C	0.03.0	0.03.0	Dry	Seemai karuvelam Bushes	Soosai
20.	243/5C2D	0.03.0	0.03.0	Dry	Seemai karuvelam Bushes	Sebastin S/o.Arputhasamy udaiyar
21.	243/6A2A	0.25.0	0.25.0	Dry	Savistra's House- Concrete House-1 Coconut trees-2 Big Amla tree having 5 feet height-1 Raman's house- Concrete House-1 Coconut trees-2 15 feet height Neem tree-1 20 Feet height Badam tree-1 Murugadoss's House- Cocrete first Floor Building-1 Coconut trees-3 6 feet height mango trees-3 Sekar's House- Concrete House-1 Coconut trees-2, 6 feet height Jack fruit tree- 1, 6 feet height Mango trees-3, 6 feet height Neem tree-1 Electrical Posts-3	1. Iruthayaraj S/o.Soosai Adaikalam 2.Simiyon udaiyar S/o.Michael 3. Gunasekaran S/o.Santhanakrishnan 4.Mariyasusai D/o.Manickam 5.Gnanaselvi W/o.Sahayaraj 6.S.M Ramdoss rao W/o.R.S. Mani 7.Savariyammal W/o.Manuvel udaiyar 8.Jancirani D/o.Manuvel udaiyar 9.Mixilin Nithya D/o.Manuvel udaiyar 10.Kulanthai Michaelraj S/o.Manuvel udaiyar 11.Helen Chinthiya D/o.Manuvel udaiyar
22.	243/6A2B	0.51.5	0.42.0	Dry	Anthony David Selvaraj's House-1 Savariyammal's House- 6 feet height Mango trees-2 Coconut trees-2 Lourdhu Jayaraj's House- Sahayaraj's House-Concrete House-1 Bathroom -1 Coconut tree-1 Selvaraj's House- Coconut trees-3 6 feet height Mango Trees-3, 6 feet height Jack Fruit tree-1 Ravichandran 's- Asbestos Shed-1 Lakshmanan's House- 6 feet height Mango trees-2 Coconut trees- 2 Basement-1 Electrical Posts-4	1. Iruthayaraj S/o.Soosai Adaikalam 2. Simiyon udaiyar S/o.Michael 3. Gunasekaran S/o.Santhanakrishnan 4. Mariyasusai D/o.Manickam 5. Gnanaselvi W/o.Sagayaraj 6. S.M Ramdoss rao W/o.R.S. Mani 7.Savariyammal W/o.Manuvel udaiyar 8. Jancirani D/o.Manuvel udaiyar 9. Mixilin nithya D/o.Manuvel udaiyar 10. Kulanthai Michaelraj S/o.Manuvel udaiyar 11. Helen Chinthiya D/o.Manuvel udaiyar

S. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (Hec.)	Extent to be Acquired (Hec.)	Classification and Description	Details Structures and trees	Owner / Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
23.	243/6A2C	0.47.0	0.34.0	Dry	Periyasamy's House-Concrete House-1 Coconut trees-3 Govindan's House- Concre te House-1 6 feet height Neem trees-2 Noorjahan's - Asbestos shed-1 Coconut trees- 21 6 feet height Mango trees-4 6 feet height Badan tree01 6 feet height Neem tree-1 Electrical Posts-3	1. Iruthayaraj S/o.Soosai Adaikalam 2.Simiyon udaiyar S/o.Michael 3. Gunasekaran S/o.Santhanakrishnan 4.Mariyasusai D/o.Manickam 5.Gnanaselvi W/o.Sahayaraj 6.S.M Ramdoss rao W/o.R.S. Mani 7.Savariyammal W/o.Manuvel udaiyar 8.Jancirani D/o.Manuvel udaiyar 9.Mixilin nithya D/o.Manuvel udaiyar 10.Kulanthai Michaelraj S/o.Manuvel udaiyar 11.Helen Chinthiya D/o.Manuvel udaiyar
24.	243/6A2D	0.51.5	0.35.5	Dry	Arul's House- Concrete House-1, Terraced House-1, Cattle Shed-1, Water Tank-1, Neem tree-1	1.Bernandas Kulandhaisamy S/o.Maria soosai 2. Leemaroselin D/o.Savarinathan 3. Amalraj S/o.Savarimuthu 4. Arul S/o.Amalraj udaiyar 5. Senthil S/o.Rajaram 6. Paulin Mary W/o.Bernandas Kulandhaisamy 7. Angammal D/o.Cinnaiyan Panankondar 8.Arockiaraj S/o.Kulandai 9. Paulraj S/o.Kulandai
25.	243/6A2E	0.02.0	0.02.0	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushes	Ramadoss Rao S/o. R.S Mani
26.	243/6C1	0.28.0	0.28.0	Dry	Lilly Gracy's House-Concrete House-1 Cattle shed-1 6 feet height Neem trees-4 Reetamary's House-Concrete house-1 Coconut trees-4, 6 feet height Mango trees-3, 6 feet height Teakwood trees-2 6 feet height Neem tree- 1 Cattle shed-1 Electrical Post- 1	1. Amalraj S/o.Savarimuthu 2. Karunamary D/o.Mariyasoosai

S. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (Hec.)	Extent to be Acquired (Hec.)	Classification and Description	Details Structures and trees	Owner / Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
27.	243/6C3	0.79.5	0.36.0	Dry	Aruljothimary's House- Concrete House-1 Cattle shed-1 6 feet height Neem trees-3 Vijayanathan's House- Concrete House-1, 10 feet height Neem tree-1,10 feet height Mango trees-5 Kulandaisamy's House- Concerete House-1, Coconut trees-2, 5 feet height Mango trees-3, 5 feet height neem tree-1 Anbalagan's House-Terrace and Asbestos house-2, Asbestos Bathroom-1, 6 feet height neem tree-1 Front Portion of M. Durai's house Augustin's House- Concrete house-1, Coconut trees-4, 6 feet height Neem tree-1 Mathivanan's House-Concrete house- Part, 6 feet height Mango trees-2) A part of Michael's House Electrical Post-5	1. Amulraj S/o.Savarimuthu 2. Mariadoss S/o.Arockiasamy udaiyar 3. Michael S/o.Arul udaiyar 4. Aruljothimalar W/o.Moses 5. Anthoniyammal W/o.JohnFrancis Xavier 6. Mathivanan W/o.Ayyavoo 7.Irudhayasamy S/o.Rayappan 8. Vasantha W/o.Anbalagan 9. Kulandhaisamy S/o.Mariyasusai udaiyar 10. Rengasamy S/o.Murugan
28.	243/7	0.26.5	0.25.5	Dry	Vincent's House- Mango trees-2, Coconut tree-1, 20 feet height Neem tree-1 15 feet height Teak wood trees-2 A part of Mani's House Electrical Post- 1	Paulselestin S/o.Innasimuthu udaiyar
29.	244/1B1A	0.61.77	0.61.77	Dry	Pandiayan's House- Concrete house-1, Coconut trees-3, 10 feet height Neem tree-1) Maheswari's House- Concrete house-1 Shanmugasundaram's House- Coconut trees- 4, 5 feet height Neem tree-1 5 feet height Mango tree-1 Palaniyammal's House-Concrete House-1, Thatched House-1,	1. Arulraj S/o.Amulraj 2. Gnanamarithammal W/o.Kulanthaisamy 3. Shanmuga suntharam S/o.Santhana Pandithar 4. Sebasthiyar S/o.Amulraj 5.Selvaraj S/o. Amulraj 6.Mariyasusai S /o Amulraj 7.Arockiaraj, S/oAmulraj 8. Rayappan, S/o.Amulraj 9. Paulraj S/o.Amulraj 10. Moses S/o.Amulraj 11. Palaniyammal W/o.Kalaisamy 12. SekarSahayaraj S/o.Devadoss

S. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (Hec.)	Extent to be Acquired (Hec.)	Classification and Description	Details Structures and trees	Owner / Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
				_	6 feet height Neem trees-3 6 feet height tamarind tree-1 20 feet height Mulmurungai tree-1 Alex House's- Concrete House-1 10 feet height Neem tree-1 Coconut trees- 2	
30	244/1B1B	0.02.23	0.02.23	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushes	Amalorpavamary W/o.Veeramani
31	244/2B	0.54.5	0.17.0	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushesw	1. Joshpinmary W/o.Rasu @ Rayappan 2. Adaikalasamy S/o.Rasu @Rayappan 3. Albert Abiraham S/o.Rasu @ Rayappan 4.Arockiamary D/o.Rasu @ Rayappan
32	244/1B2A1	1.18.43	1.18.43	Dry	Kaliyammal's House-Terraced House-1, 10 feet height Neem tree-1 Baskar's House-Concrete house-1, 10 feet height Neem tree-1, 10 feet height Teak wood trees-2 Thangam's House- Terraced house-1 5 feet height Neem trees-3 Electrical Posts-6	1. Thangam, W/o.Sigamani 2. Irudhayaraj S/o.Susai 3. EdwinTittas S/o.Durairaj 4. Vargeese S/o.Thomas 5. Prema Gunasekaran W/o.Gunasekaran 6. Akilan S/o.Nataraj 7. Kamala W/o.Muthaiya 8. Gnanalakshmi W/o.Natarajan 9. Ashokkumar S/o.Velandi 10. Berira S/o.Anthonyberira 11.Sivakumar S/o.Velandi 12.Jeraldinberira W/o.Berira 13. Ashok Irudhayaraj S/o.Anthonyraj 14. Wilson Burnaboss S/o.Christy 15. Pamila W/o.Sekar 16. Devi W/o.Mathavakrishnan 17. Mathavan S/o.Durairaj 18.Vimala W/o.Sebastin Raju 19. Sekar S/o.Arulanandtham 20.Lakshmi W/o.Angamuthu 21. Sophiya W/o.Fernard Jayakumar

			I -			
S. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (Hec.)	Extent to be Acquired (Hec.)	Classification and Description	Details Structures and trees	Owner / Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
						22. Ilangiyam W/o.Angamuthu 23.Kaliyammal W/o.Ravichandran 24.Elizabeth S/o.Adaikalam 25. Malarvizhi W/o.Venugobal 26. Sumathi W/o.Govindasamy 27. Reetha W/o.Joseph 28. Chidambaram S/o.Periyasamy 29.Saminathan S/o.Srinivasan 30.Biruntha Roselin vasu S/o.Milton Selivestor vasu 31. Mariya W/o.Charles 32.Pankuraj S/o.Deva Sahayam 33. Selvam S/o.Alagan 34.Bhavanibai W/o.Pakiribai 35.Lakshmana panickar S/o.Prabaharan 36.Chandramohan S/o.Subramaniyan 37.Chandra W/o.Prithiviraj 38.Vasantha W/o.Ragunatharaj 39. Kalyani W/o.Subramani 40.Kunjammal S/o.Ganapathy Pathar
33.	244/1B2A2	0.02.23	0.02.23	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushes	Prabaharan S/o.Barnabos
34.	244/1B2A3	0.01.11	0.01.11	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushes	Arockiaraj S/o.Pushparaj
35.	244/1B2B	0.02.23	0.02.23	Dry	Ramachandran's House- Concrete Hous e-1	Ramachandran S/o.Mahalingam
36.	244/2F	0.26.5	0.88.0	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushes	Samanasumary W/o.Arockiasamy
37.	244/2G	0.31.5	0.09.0	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushes	Mathalaimaryammal W/o.Asirvatham
38.	245/1B	0.59.0	0.59.0	Dry	Concrete house-4 Thatched house-1 Cattle shed-2 Terraced house-1 Asbestos house-1 (Selvaraj's House – 4 feet neem trees-3, 10 feet badam tree-1, Custard apple tree-1	1. Mariathangam S/o.kulanthaisamy 2. Lalitha W/o.Ganesan 3.Ramlingam S/o.Natarajapillai 4.Pandiyammal W/o.Ramalingam 5. Srinivasan S/o.Soalairajan

S. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (Hec.)	Extent to be Acquired (Hec.)	Classification and Description	Details Structures and trees	Owner / Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
					Suseela Flora's house- Coconut tree-1 Srinivasan's House- 10 feet height Neem tree-1 Coconut tree-1)	6. Suseela Flora W/o.Philominathan 7. Melwin Gnanasekar S/o.Philominathan 8. John Chandrakumar S/o.Philominathan 9. Shanthi S/o.Murugan
39.	246/1A1	0.59.5	0.59.5	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam bushes State on ground-10 feet Pot hole	Savariyammal W/o.Simiyon
40.	246/1A2A	0.02.0	0.02.0	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam bushes	Sethurajamani S/o.Savarimuthu udaiyar 2.Ubagarakanraj S/o.Savarimuthu udaiyar
41.	246/1A2B	0.38.5	0.38.5	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam bushes State on ground-10 feet Pot hole	Simiyon S/o.Savarimuthu udaiyar
42.	246/1A2C	0.37.0	0.37.0	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam bushes State onground-10 feet Pothole	Kulandai S/o.Savarimuthu udaiyar
43.	246/2	0.54.0	0.34.5	Dry	Seemai karuvelam bushes (Kunjammal- Asbestos House -1, 6 feet height neem trees-4, 6 feet height Mango tree-1) (Kalyani- Terraced house-1,6 feet height neem trees-4)	1. Johnpeter S/o.Arputhasamy 2.Anthonyraj S/o.Arputhasamy
44.	246/3B1	0.33.0	0.22.0	Dry	Seemai karuvelam bushes	Savarirajan S/o.Arockia udaiyar
45.	246/3B2	0.41.5	0.41.5	Dry	Seemai karuvelam bushes	Thomas S/o.Rayappa udaiyar
46.	246/4B1	0.31.0	0.13.5	Dry	6 feet height Neem trees-4	Muthammal W/o.Savarimuthu
47.	246/4B2	0.25.0	0.13.0	Dry	Round Well–1 Coconut trees-28 Neem tree-1 Mango tree-6 Pungai trees- 1 Electric motor- 1 Teak tree-1 Elanthai Tree- 1 Palm tree-1	Savariyammal W/o.Anthonysamy
48.	252/2	0.34.0	0.34.0	Dry	State on ground is Road	Arulmigu Ayyanar Alayam Nathamadipatti
49.	253/1	0.91.0	0.91.0	Dry	10 feet height tamarind tree-1 6 feet height Neem tree-1 Maize A Part of Banyan tree	Pilavendran S/o.Arockiasamy

S. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (Hec.)	Extent to be Acquired (Hec.)	Classification and Description	Details Structures and trees	Owner / Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
50.	253/2	0.91.0	0.91.0	Dry	10 feet height tamarind tree-1 10 feet height Neem trees-6 Coconut tree-1 Palm tree-1 10 feet height Nuna tree-1	1.Savarimuthu S/o.Arockia udaiyar 2.Arockiaraj S/o.Yacob@ Savarimuthu
51.	253/3	0.12.0	0.12.0	Dry	-	Miltonkumar S/o.Kulandai udaiyar
52.	253/4	0.12.0	0.12.0	Dry	-	Miltonkumar S/o.Kulandai udaiyar
53.	253/5	0.24.0	0.21.0	Dry	-	Miltonkumar S/o.Kulandai udaiyar
54.	253/6	0.80.0	0.05.5	Dry	-	Miltonkumar S/o.Kulandai udaiyar
55.	253/7	0.91.0	0.80.0	Dry	10 feet height neem trees-3, 6 feet height Konnai tree-1	Adaikalasamy S/o.Savarimuthu
56.	253/8	0.74.0	0.60.0	Dry	-	Panneer S/o.Savarimuthu udaiyar
57.	254/1B	0.05.5	0.05.5	Dry	Seemail karuvelam Bushes	Peter Franscis S/o.Savarimuthu
58.	254/4B	0.06.0	0.06.0	Dry	Seemail karuvelam Bushes	Peter Franscis S/o.Savarimuthu
59.	254/5B	0.06.0	0.06.0	Dry	Seemail karuvelam Bushes	Peter Franscis S/o.Savarimuthu
60.	254/6B	0.05.5	0.05.5	Dry	Seemail karuvelam Bushes 6 feet height Neem tree-1 Small neem trees-10	Peter Franscis S/o.Savarimuthu
61.	254/7	0.19.5	0.19.5	Dry	Seemail karuvelam Bushes	Savuriyammal
62.	254/8	0.09.5	0.09.5	Dry	Seemail karuvelam Bushes	1. Arockiamary W/o.Siluvaimuthu @ Savarimuthu 2. Irudhayamary D/o.Siluvaimuthu @ Savarimuthu 3. Kulandhaitherasu D/o.Siluvaimuthu @ Savarimuthu 4. Thomas S/o.Siluvaimuthu @ Savarimuthu 5.Felixraj S/o.Siluvaimuthu @ Savarimuthu 6.Jenittamary D/o.Siluvaimuthu @ Savarimuthu 6.Savarimuthu

S. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (Hec.)	Extent to be Acquired (Hec.)	Classification and Description Details Structures and trees Owner / Pe		Owner / Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
63.	254/9	0.10.0	0.10.0	Dry Seemailkaruvelam Bushes		1. Johnpeter S/o.Arputhasamy 2. Anthoniraj S/o.Arputhasamy 3.Xavier, S/o. Arulandu
64.	254/10	0.09.5	0.09.5	Dry -		Arockiaraj S/o.Yacob@Savarimuthu
65.	254/11B	0.20.5	0.20.5	Dry	A round well having 32 feet diameter, 50 feet depth-1 6 feet height ilavam Cotton tree-1 10 feet height Neem trees-2	Arockiaraj S/o.Yacob@Savarimuthu
66.	254/12	0.07.0	0.07.0	Dry	-	Arockiaraj S/o.Yacob@Savarimuthu
67.	254/13	0.02.0	0.02.0	Dry	-	Arockiaraj S/o.Yacob@Savarimuthu
68.	254/14	0.05.5	0.05.5	Dry -		Arockiaraj S/o.Yacob@Savarimuthu
69.	254/15	0.05.5	0.05.5	Dry -		Arockiaraj S/o.Yacob@Savarimuthu
70.	254/16	0.04.5	0.04.5	Dry 10 feet height Palm trees-2 A Part of Banyan tree		Arockiaraj S/o.Yacob@Savarimuthu
71.	255/2	3.66.5	3.32.0	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushes, Palm trees-4, 6 feet height Neem tree-1	1. Mariyakanikkai D/o.Savarimuthu udaiyar 2.Mariyasusai S/o.Savarimuthu udaiyar 3. Arockiasamy S/o.Kulandaisamy udaiyar 4. Arockiasamy S/o.Thamos 5. Savarimuthu S/o.Michael 6. Rayar S/o.Abraham 7.Arockiasamy S/o.Savarimuthu udaiyar 8.Savriyammal W/o.Arockiasamy 9.Savrinathan S/o.Innasi 10. Susai S/o.Innasi 11. Michael S/o.Susai 12.Amulraj S/o.Savarimuthu udaiyar 13. Mechael S/o.Savarimuthu udaiyar 14. Savrimuthu S/o.Thomas 15. Pilavendran S/o.Arockiasamy 16.Savarimuthu S/o.Arockiasamy

S. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (Hec.)	Extent to be Acquired (Hec.)	Classification and Description	Details Structures and trees	Owner / Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7) 17.Anthonisamy S/o.Gnanamuthu 18.Savarimuthu S/o.Innasi 19.Savarimuthu S/o.Michael
72	256/1	0.33.0	0.33.0	Dry -		Mariyadoss S/o.Arockiasamy
73	256/2A	0.41.0	0.41.0	Dry	-	Mariyadoss S/o.Arockiasamy
74	256/2B	0.37.0	0.37.0	Dry	-	Arockiasamy S/o.Kulandaisamy
75	256/3	0.10.0	0.10.0	Dry	Coconut Trees-6 Square Well with bore on the East side Submersible motor-1, Pungai tree-1	1. Arockiasamy S/o.Kulandaisamy 2. MichaelS/o.Susai 3. Savarimuthu s/o. Thomas 4. Arockiasamy S/o.Kulandaisamy
76	257/1A	0.09.5	0.09.5	Dry	-	Simiyon udaiyar S/o.Michael
77	257/1B	0.12.0	0.12.0	Dry	-	Arockiasamy S/o.Savarimuthu
78	257/2A	0.09.0	0.09.0	Dry	-	1. Arputhamary W/o.Anthonisamy 2.Savuriraj S/o.Anthonisamy 3.Johndhanasamy S/o.Anthonisamy 4.Anbumary S/o.Anthonisamy
79	257/2B	0.09.0	0.09.0	Dry	-	1. Joshpinmary W/o.Rasu@Rayappan 2. Adaikalasamy S/o.Rasu@Rayappan 3. Albert Abiraham S/o.Rasu@Rayappan 4.Arockiamary D/o.Rasu@Rayappan
80	257/3A	0.11.5	0.11.5	Dry	-	1. Arputhamary W/o.Anthonisamy 2. Savuriraj S/o.Anthonisamy 3. Johndhanasamy S/o.Anthonisamy 4. Anbumary S/o.Anthonisamy

S. No.	Survey No	Total Extent (Hec.)	Extent to be Acquired (Hec.)	and Details Structures and trees O		Owner / Person interested
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
81	257/3B	0.11.0	0.11.0	Dry	-	1. Joshpinmary W/o.Rasu@Rayappan 2. Adaikalasamy S/o.Rasu@Rayappan 3. Albert Abiraham S/o.Rasu@Rayappan 4.Arockiamary D/o.Rasu@Rayappan
82	292/7A 1B2	0.36.5	0.36.5	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushes	Jothiammal W/o.Chinnakkannu udaiyar
83	292/7C2 A	0.03.0	0.03.0			Mariyakanikkai S/o.Savrimuthu
84	293/1B1	0.06.0	0.06.0			Savariyammal W/o.Anthonisamy udaiyar
85	293/1B2	0.06.5	0.06.5	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushes	Savariyammal W/o.Anthonysamy Anthonisamy S/o.Michael
86	293/2	0.13.5	0.13.5	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushes	Anthonisamy S/o.Michael
87	293/3	0.14.0	0.14.0	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushes	Anthonisamy S/o.Michael
88	293/4A	0.11.5	0.10.5	Bushes W/		Savariyammal W/o.Anthonisamy Anthonisamy S/o.Michael
89	293/4B	0.11.0	0.01.5	Dry	Seemai Karuvelam Bushes	Savariyammal W/o.Anthonisamy udaiyar
	Total		20.65.50			

Total extent to be acquired 20.65.5 Hectares.

(CLA-SIP/2023/40/05/02/0001)

No.VI(1)/57/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the lands specified in the schedule below to be acquired for industrial purpose to wit to SIPCOT - SIPCOT Industrial Park and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands are to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by the Managing Director, SIPCOT, Chennai. The following notice is issued under sub-section(1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997. (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999)

NOTICE

Under sub-section(1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Lands for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999), the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the lands specified in the Schedule below measuring an extent of **14.2050** hectares to the same, a little more or less needed for industrial purpose wit, for SIPCOT - **SIPCOT Industrial Park**.

The plan of the lands are kept in the office of the Special DRO(LA), **Tiruvallur** and Special Tahsildar(LA), Unit, **Tiruvallur** may be inspected on any day during office hours.

THE SCHEDULE

Tiruvallur District, Gummidipoondi Taluk, Sanaputhur Village.

S.No	Survey/ Sub-div No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be acquired (in Hectares)	Type of Land (Wet/Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Owner / Interested person
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
1	319/1	7.3450	7.3450	Dry	1. Stone Well - 1.	1. Neem Tree - 1.	 Muniratinam S/o Sambasiva Mudaliyar Mohanakrishnan S/o Sambasiva Mudaliyar Manoharan S/o Sambasiva Mudaliyar
2	319/2	6.8600	6.8600	Dry	1. Stone Well - 2.	 Pongamia Tree-54. Neem Tree-75, Palm Tree-120, Wild Plant- 35, Date Palm Tree-124, Indian Mulberry Tree - 1, Wild Tree - 1. 	1. Kumarasamy S/o Rakiyappa Mudaliyar
		14.2050 (Hectares)	14.2050 (Hectares)				

Total extent to be acquired: 14.2050 (Hectares)

(CLA-SIP/2023/40/07/09/0001)

No.VI(1)/58/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the lands specified in the schedule below to be acquired for industrial purpose to wit to SIPCOT - **SIPCOT Industrial Park** and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands are to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by the Managing Director, **SIPCOT**, The following notice is issued under sub-section(1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997. (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999)

NOTICE

Under sub-section(1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Lands for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999), the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the lands specified in the Schedule below measuring an extent of **12.2350** hectares to the same, a little more or less needed for industrial purpose wit, for SIPCOT - SIPCOT Industrial Park.

The plan of the lands are kept in the office of the Special DRO(LA), **Tiruvallur** and Special Tahsildar(LA), Unit, **Tiruvallur** may be inspected on any day during office hours.

THE SCHEDULE

Tiruvallur District, Gummidipoondi Taluk, Madarpakkam Village.

S.No	Survey/ Sub-div No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be acquired (in Hectares)	Type of Land (Wet/Dry/ Natham)		Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Owner/ Interested person
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
1	303/1	1.2150	1.2150	Dry	1.Bore Well-1, 2.Bore shed -1	Amla Tree-935	S.Sasikanth S/o. E.A.P.Sivaji

S.No	Survey/ Sub-div No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be acquired (in Hectares)	Type of Land (Wet/Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Owner/ Interested person
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
2	303/2	2.0200	2.0200	Dry	Wired with Cement Post -66	1.Amla Tree-1675, 2.Neem Tree- 3, 3.Rosewood Tree-43, 4.Kathri savuku-2	S.Sasikanth S/o. E.A.P.Sivaji
3	304/1	2.0250	2.0250	Dry	1.Bore well-1, 2.Bore shed -1, 3.Stone Post-183	1. Coconut Tree-6, 2. Teak Tree-4, 3. Rosewood Tree-12, 4. Rose wood Plant-9, 5. Mango Plant-81, 6. Mango Tree-3, 7. Neem Tree-3, 8. Kathri savuku-1	Rajini Sasikanth W/o. Sasikanth
4	304/2	2.0200	2.0200	Dry	1.Stone Post- 186, 2.Wired with Cement Post-3, 3.Wired with Stone Post-74.	1. Othi Plant-12, 2. Neem Tree-3, 3. Neem Plant-12, 4. Jackfruit Tree-1, 5. Mango plant-25, 6. Mango Tree-2, 7. Lemon Plant-438, 8. TeakTree-1, 9. Rosewood Tree-7, 10. Kathri savuku -7, 11. Rosewood plant-3	Rajini Sasikanth W/o. Sasikanth
5	305/1	0.0500	0.0500	Dry		Amla Tree-31	1. S.Sasikanth S/o. E.A.P.Sivaji 2. State Bank of India Tiruvallur Branch
6	305/2	0.0500	0.0500	Dry		Amla Tree-44	1. S.Sasikanth S/o. E.A.P.Sivaji 2. State Bank of India, Tiruvallur Branch
7	305/3	1.3000	1.3000	Dry	1.Wired with Cement Post- 10, 2.Wired with Stone Post-20	1.Amla Tree-1147, 2.Rosewood Tree-13, 3.Rosewood plant-1, 4.Teak Plant-2, 5.Teak Tree-6	1. S.Sasikanth S/o. E.A.P.Sivaji 2. State Bank of India, Tiruvallur Branch
8	305/4	1.1500	1.1500	Dry	Wired with Cement Post-32	1.Amla Tree-810, 2.Neem Plant-2, 3.Teak Tree-6 4.Lemon plant-52 5.Eucalyptus Plant-1	1. S.Sasikanth S/o. E.A.P.Sivaji 2. State Bank of India, Tiruvallur Branch
9	305/5	1.2100	1.2100	Dry	Wired with Cement Post-29	1.Amla Tree-675, 2.Lemon plant-233, 3.Mango Tree-2, 4. Teak Tree-5	1. S.Sasikanth S/o. E.A.P.Sivaji 2. State Bank of India, Tiruvallur Branch
10	305/6	0.4000	0.4000	Dry	Wired with Cement Post-9	1.Lemon plant-131, 2. Amla Tree-31, 3.Teak Tree-5, 4.Teak Plant-1	1.S.Sasikanth S/o. E.A.P.Sivaji 2. State Bank of India, Tiruvallur Branch

S.No	Survey/ Sub-div No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be acquired (in Hectares)	Type of Land (Wet/Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Owner/ Interested person
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
11	305/7	0.4000	0.4000	Dry	Wired with Cement Post-8	1.Lemon plant-98, 2.Amla Tree-25, 3.Teak Tree-4, 4.Teak Plant-2 5.Sweet lime Plant-10 6.Jamun Fruit Plant-24	S.Sasikanth S/o. E.A.P.Sivaji 2. State Bank of India, Tiruvallur Branch
12	305/8	0.3950	0.3950	Dry	Wired with Cement Post-9	1.Jamun fruit plant-21, 2.Lemon Tree-72, 3. Teak Plant-2, 4.Teak Tree-1, 5.Amla Tree-30, 6.Sweet lime Plant-13	S.Sasikanth S/o. E.A.P.Sivaji 2. State Bank of India, Tiruvallur Branch
		12.2350 (Hectares)	12.2350 (Hectares)				

Total extent to be acquired: 12.2350 (Hectares)

(CLA-SIP/2023/40/09/05/0001)

No.VI(1)/59/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the lands specified in the schedule below to be acquired for industrial purpose to wit to SIPCOT - SIPCOT Industrial Park and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands are to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by the Managing Director, SIPCOT, The following notice is issued under sub-section(1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997. (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999)

NOTICE

Under sub-section(1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Lands for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999), the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the lands specified in the Schedule below measuring an extent of 11.7550 hectares to the same, a little more or less needed for industrial purpose wit, for SIPCOT - SIPCOT Industrial Park.

The plan of the lands are kept in the office of the Special DRO(LA), **Tiruvallur** and Special Tahsildar(LA), Unit, **Tiruvallur** which may be inspected on any day during office hours.

THE SCHEDULE

Tiruvallur District, Gummidipoondi Taluk, Madarpakkam Village.

S.No	Survey/ Sub-div No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be acquired (in Hectares)	Type of Land (Wet/Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Owner/ Interested person
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
1	233	6.6900	6.6900	Dry	House-2, Toilets-5, Godown-1, Motor Room-1, Well-1, Borewell-2, Pipe Line, Concrete Thulasi Maadam-1, Concrete Water Sump-1, Small Pipe Channel-2,	Mango Trees-1064, Mango Plants-45, Sapota Trees-32, Coconut Trees-136, Amla Trees-8, Lemon Trees-4, Jamun Trees-2 Guava Trees-2, Jackfruit	1.Preethaa Ganesh D/o Dr.Ishari K Ganesh 2.V.Venkatasubramanian S/o Venugopal 3.R.S. Munirathinam S/o Late R.Saminatha Naidu

S.No	Survey/ Sub-div No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be acquired (in Hectares)	Type of Land (Wet/Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Owner/ Interested person
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
					Cement Walking path, Tar Road, Barbed Wire Fencing With Stone post	Trees-2, Tamarind Trees-2, Thurinchi Trees-2	
2	234	5.0650	5.0650	Dry	GuestHouse-1, Compound Wall Gate-1, Garden-2, Borewell-1	Mango Trees-744, Mango Plants-12, SapotaTrees-129, CoconutTrees-137, KattuvanTrees -12, PunganTrees-15, Neem Trees-8, Arecanut Trees-6, Jackfruit Trees-2, Almond Trees-1, Jamun Tree -1, Pomogranate Plant-1	1. Kushmitha Ganesh D/o Dr.Ishari K Ganesh 2. V.Venkatasubramanian S/o Venugopal 3. R.S.Munirathinam S/o Late R. Saminatha Naidu
		11.7550 (Hectares)	11.7550 (Hectares)				

Total extent to be acquired: 11.7550 (Hectares)

(CLA-SIP/2023/28/01/06/0001)

No.VI(1)/60/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the lands specified in the schedule below to be acquired for industrial purpose to wit to SIPCOT - **Establishment of Solar Power Plant** and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands are to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by the Managing Director, **SIPCOT**, The following notice is issued under sub-section(1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997. (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999)

NOTICE

Under sub-section(1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Lands for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999), the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the lands specified in the Schedule below measuring an extent of 2.2300 hectares to the same, a little more or less needed for industrial purpose wit, for SIPCOT - **Establishment of Solar Power Plant.**

The plan of the lands are kept in the office of the Special DRO(LA), **Tirunelveli** and Special Tahsildar(LA), Unit, **Tirunelveli** which may be inspected on any day during office hours.

THE SCHEDULE

Tirunelveli District, Manur Taluk, Chittarchatram Village.

S.N		Survey/ Sub-div No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be acquired (in Hectares)	Type of Land (Wet/Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Owner/Interested person
(1	')	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
1		486/2A	0.0400	0.0400	Dry	-	-	1.Sankara Subbu Konar S/o. Thiraviya Konar, 2.Revenue Divisional Officer- Tirunelveli.

S.No	Survey/ Sub-div No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be acquired (in Hectares)	Type of Land (Wet/Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Owner/Interested person
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
2	487/3	2.1900	2.1900	Dry	-	-	Kanthaiyah S/o. Archunan, Revenue Divisional Officer- Tirunelveli.
		2.2300	2.2300				
		(Hectares)	(Hectares)				

Total extent to be acquired: 2.2300 (Hectares)

(CLA-SIP/2023/28/02/07/0001)

No.VI(1)/61/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the lands specified in the schedule below to be acquired for industrial purpose to wit to SIPCOT - **Establishment of Solar Power Plant** and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands are to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by the Managing Director, **SIPCOT**, The following notice is issued under sub-section(1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997. (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999)

NOTICE

Under sub-section(1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Lands for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997(Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999), the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the lands specified in the Schedule below measuring an extent of **4.1850** hectares to the same, a little more or less needed for industrial purpose wit, for SIPCOT - Establishment of Solar Power Plant.

The plan of the lands are kept in the office of the Special DRO(LA), **Tirunelveli** and Special Tahsildar(LA), Unit, Tirunelveli which may be inspected on any day during office hours.

THE SCHEDULE

Tirunelveli District, Manur Taluk, Chittarchatram Village.

S.No	Survey/ Sub-div No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be acquired (in Hectares)	Type of Land (Wet/Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Owner/Interested person
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
1	591	1.5400	1.5400	Dry	-	-	 Dakshinamoorthy (Minor), S/o.Perumaldevar (Guardian) Perumaldevar (Minor), S/o.Perumaldevar (Guardian), Karuppasamy. S/o.Perumaldevar Pattan, S/o.Perumaldevar, Subbiah S/o.Perumaldevar, Narayanan S/o.Perumaldevar, Balasubramaniyan, S/o.Perumaldevar, Thadeveeran S/o.Perumaldevar Revenue Divisional Officer, Tirunelveli.

S.No	Survey/ Sub-div No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be acquired (in Hectares)	Type of Land (Wet/Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Owner/Interested person
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
2	594	0.8800	0.8800	Dry	Passed High Power EB Line	-	 Poolpandi S/o.Subbiah Devar Sudalaimuthu Devar S/o. Subbiah Devar Pattan S/o.Perumal devar Narayanan S/o. Perumal Devar Perumal (Minor) Mani (Minor) Thadeveera Devar (Guardian) Revenue Divisional Officer, Tirunelveli.
3	595	1.7650	1.7650	Dry	Passed High Power EB Line	-	Arumuga Devar S/o.Shanmuga Devar Paramasivan S/o.Shanmuga Devar Nammalvar S/o.Venkatasamy Nayakar Revenue Divisional Officer, Tirunelveli
		4.1850 (Hectares)	4.1850 (Hectares)				

Total extent to be acquired: 4.1850 (Hectares)

(CLA-SIP/2023/28/01/09/0001)

No.VI(1)/62/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the lands specified in the schedule below to be acquired for industrial purpose to wit to SIPCOT - **Establishment of Solar Power Plant** and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands are to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by the Managing Director, **SIPCOT**, Chennai. The following notice is issued under sub-section(1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997. (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999)

NOTICE

Under sub-section(1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Lands for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997(Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999), the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the lands specified in the Schedule below measuring an extent of **2.0800** hectares to the same, a little more or less needed for industrial purpose wit, for SIPCOT - **Establishment of Solar Power Plant.**

The plan of the lands are kept in the office of the Special DRO(LA), **Tirunelveli** and Special Tahsildar(LA), Unit, **Tirunelveli** which may be inspected on any day during office hours.

The Schedule

Tirunelveli District, Manur Taluk, Chittarchatram Village.

S.No	Survey/ Sub-div No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be acquired (in Hectares)	Type of Land (Wet/Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Owner/ Interested person
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
1	543/2	1.2250	1.2250	Dry	-	Palm Tree-1	1.Balasubramanian S/o. Thangamuthu Pandian, 2.Revenue Divisional Officer - Tirunelveli.

S.No	Survey/ Sub-div No.	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be acquired (in Hectares)	Type of Land (Wet/Dry/ Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Owner/ Interested person
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
2	544/1	0.4750	0.4750	Dry	-	-	1.Balasubramanian S/o. Thangamuthu Pandian, 2.Revenue Divisional Officer - Tirunelveli.
3	544/3	0.3800	0.3800	Dry	-	-	1.Balasubramanian S/o. Thangamuthu Pandiyan, 2.Revenue Divisional Officer - Tirunelveli.
		2.0800 (Hectares)	2.0800 (Hectares)				

Total extent to be acquired: 2.0800 (Hectares)

(LA-II(1)/5920444/2023)

No.VI(1)/63/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the lands specified in the schedule below to be acquired for industrial purpose to wit to **Expansion of Cheyyar Industrial Complex by SIPCOT** and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands are to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by the Managing Director, **SIPCOT**, The following notice is issued under sub-section (1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997. (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999)

NOTICE

Under sub-section (1) of section 3 of the Tamil Nadu Acquisition of Land for Industrial Purposes Act, 1997 (Tamil Nadu Act 10 of 1999), the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the lands specified in the Schedule below measuring an extent of **1.12.50 hectares** to the same, a little more or less needed for industrial purpose wit, for **Expansion of Cheyyar Industrial Complex by SIPCOT.**

The plan of the lands are kept in the office of the Special Tahsildar (LA), Unit-3, SIPCOT Cheyyar Expansion Scheme, Cheyyar may be inspected on any day during office hours.

The Schedule

Tiruvannamalai District, Vembakkam Taluk, 103. Chellaperumbulimedu Village.

Unit- 8, Block- 1

SI. No.	Survey No.	Total Extent (in Hect.)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs)	Type of Land (Wet / Dry / Natham)	Details of Structure in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land owners / Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
1.	11/1B	0.71.0	7100	Dry	Kuttai- 1	Palm Tree- 4 Palm sapling- 2	Vettaikara Sengazhani S/o. Kariyappa Naickar and 10 others
2.	13A	0.41.5	4150	Dry	-	-	Vettaikara Sengazhani S/o. Kariyappa Naickar and 10 others
Total			11250				

Total extent to be acquired 11250 sq.mtrs.,

(LA-V3/6282250/2023)

No.VI(1)/64/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the lands specified in the Schedule below are to be acquired for highways purposes to wit to the Formation of Western By-Pass to Pollachi Town from Zamin Uthukuli @ Km 81/0 (SH 19) to Achipatti @ Km 26/6 (NH 83) of (via) Nallur, Thalakkarai and R.Ponnapuram, in Zameen Uthukuli Village, Pollachi Taluk of Coimbatore District and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands is to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by Chief Engineer, Highways Projects, Chennai. The following notice is issued under sub-section (1) of section 15 of the Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001 (Tamil Nadu Act 34 of 2002).

NOTICE

Under subsection (1) of section 15 of the Tamil Nadu Highways Act.2001(Tamil Nadu Act 34 of 2002), the Governor of Tamil Nadu, hereby acquires the lands specified in the schedule below measuring an extent of 8064 Sq.mtrs to the same, a little more or less needed for the Formation of Western By-Pass to Pollachi Town from Zamin Uthukuli @ Km 81/0 (SH 19) to Achipatti @ Km 26/6 (NH 83) of (via) Nallur, Thalakkarai and R.Ponnapuram, in Zameen Uthukuli Village, Pollachi Taluk of Coimbatore District.

The plan of the lands is kept in the office of the Special District Revenue Officer, Land Acquisition and Management Unit, South Taluk Office Campus, Coimbatore-641 018 may be inspected on any day during office hours.

THE SCHEDULE

Coimbatore District, Pollachi Taluk, Zamin Uthukuli Village.

SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
							1. Annammal W/o. Murugesa Gounder 2. Senthilkumar S/o. Krishnaswamy 3. ShanthiDhandapani W/o. Dhandapani 4. K.Mohan S/o. Karuppanna Gounder 5. K.Sriram S/o Karuppanna Gounder 6R.Prabu S/o. Father Vellai 7. Sankar narayanan S/o.Subramaniyam 8. Dhanalakshmi W/o.Ramasamy 9. Jotheeshwaran S/o. Rajuchettiyar 10. Kannappan S/o. Krishnan 11. Senthamarai D/o. Kittu 12. Velan S/o Thiruman 13. Thiyagarajan S/o Arunachalam 14. Sathiyabama W/o Murugavel 15. Kalaivani W/o Murugesan 16. Karthikeyan S/o Murugesa Gounder

SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
1)	55/1A part	Ryot -Punjai	3.25.50	774.00	1. vacant land 2. Compound wall 3. water tank, 4. sun shade		17. Shanmuga priya D/o.Rathinasamy 18. Elangovan S/o. Natarajan 19. Senthil vadivu W/o. Sakthi anantham 20. Vengateshwaran S/o. Marimuthu 21. Jotheeshwaran S/o. Raj 22. Vijayalakshmi W/o. Kumaravadivel 23. Vasanthakumar S/o. (late) Murugesha Gounder 24. Krishnaveni W/o. Narasimmaraj 25. Kalaiselvi W/o. Arumugam 26. Krishnamoorthi S/o. Ramasamy Gounder 27. Natarajan S/o. Kandhasamy Gounder 28. Sumathi muthusamy W/o Kanagasababathi 29. Muthukrishnasamy Kalingaraiyar S/o. Mayilsamy 30. Radhakrishnan S/o. Narayanasamy 31. Punithavadhi W/o. Kannan 32. Vivegananthan S/o. Venugopal 33. Sadhurtheen S/o. Mohammed Ismail 34. Sakeelabanu W/o. Sakthivel 36. Aruchamy S/o. Kandhasami Gounder 37. Vengateshwaran S/o (late) MarimuthuChettiar 38.Muthusamy S/o Angappa Gounder 39. Meenatchi sundharam S/o. Nachimuthu Gounder 40. Satheeshkumar S/o. Govindharajulu 41. Meena W/o. Seenivasan

	1		1		1	1	r
SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
							42. Anbarasi W/o Kumar 43. Mahalakshmi D/o. Kumar 44. Priyanka D/o. Kumar 45. Lakshmi W/o. Krishnasamy 46. Brindha W/o. Prabu 47. Ganesh subramaniyam S/o. Palanisamy 48.Thirumalaisamy S/o Kandhasamy 49. Siddharth S/o. Kanagavel 50. Kalimuthu S/o. Subbaiyanadar 51. Kaleeshwari W/o. Kalimuthu 52.Andhony S/o Alagar 53. Mariyammal W/o. Andhony 54. Rajeshwari W/o. Arumugam 55. Latha Mahesh W/o. Sathyaseelan 56. Zameen UthukuliMunicipal Executive officer 57. Babu S/o.Kumaravel
2)	55/3 Part	Ryot - Punjai	0.02.50	22.00	1. Compound wall 2. Borewell 3. Water tank		1.Thiyagarajan S/o Arunachalam 2.Rajakumar S/o(late) Ponnusamy 3.Selvakumari W/o. Dhuraikannan
3)	57/1A1 Part	Ryot - Punjai	1.72.00	636.00	vacant land		1.Ranjitham W/o Natarajan
4)	57/1A2 Part	Ryot - Punjai	0.10.00	905.00	Vacant land		1.Devarajulu Naidu S/o. Venkatasamy Naidu
5)	57/2A Part	Ryot - Punjai	0.06.00	165.00	RCC Building Vacant land		1.Shanmugasundram S/o Karuppusamy Gounder
6)	57/2B Part	Ryot - Punjai	0.04.00	30.00	RCC Building front part Vacant land		1. Sivakumar 2. Lalitha W/o Sivaraj
7)	57/1A3 Part	Ryot - Punjai	0.06.00	11.00	3 feet Wall Sunshade		1. Annammal 2. Vellaiyammal 3.Allirani W/o. Mariyappan
8)	57/1A4 Part	Ryot - Punjai	0.04.00	3.00	Vacant land		1. Mani S/o. Karuppusamy gurukkal
9)	36/1 Part	Ryot - Punjai	0.15.00	445.00	Damaged building	Neem Tree 2	Tamil Nadu Kadhar Grama Thozhilvariam

SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
10)	36/2A1 Part	Ryot - Punjai	1.59.00	450.00	Vacant land	Cocount Tree 2	1. M.Arumugam S/o. B. Murugesan 2. M. Radhakrishnan S/o. B. Murugesan
11)	36/2A2 Part	Ryot - Punjai	1.50.00	2.00	Vacant land		1. M.Arumugam S/o. B. Murugesan 2. M. Radhakrishnan S/o. B. Murugesan
12)	60/2B Part	Ryot - Punjai	2.10.00	7.00	Compound Wall Vacant land		Latha magesh W/o. Sathiyaseelan
13)	60/2A Part	Ryot - Punjai	0.03.00	48.00	Bricks Wall Tiled house 1 (North Side)		1. Paramasivam S/o. Ayyappa Chettiyar
14)	60/1A	Ryot - Punjai	0.01.00	6.00	Compound Wall Vacant land	Cocount Tree 1	1. Paramasivam S/o. Ayyappa Chettiyar
15)	60/1B	Ryot - Punjai	0.43.00	174.00	Vacant land Compound Wall AC Sheet shed		1. Ponnuthai W/o. Arumugachettiyar 2. Rukmani W/o. Subramaniyam 3. Alamelu W/o. Veluchamy 4. Ravi S/o. Dhandabanichettiyar 5. Mahalakshmi W/o. Venkatachalam 6. Dharani W/o. Ramakrishnan 7. Ramaraj S/o. Rangasamy Gounder 8. Dhanalakshmi W/o. Krishnan 9. Krishnaveni W/o. Balakrishnan 10. Sabariraj S/o. Veeramani 11. Veeramani W/o. Vallisatthi Sabarirajan 12. Dhanabala Krishnan S/o. Swaminathan 13. Jayanthi W/o. Manoharan 14. Selvakumar S/o. Kasinadar 15. Masilamani F/o. Karuppu Samy

	1	1	1				
SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
							16. Venkidusamy S/o. Arunachalam Chettiyar 17. Karuppusamy S/o. Perumal 18. Nathiya W/o. Alagirisamy 19. Janakidevi D/o Vadivelu 20.Gayathridevi W/o Ayyasamy 21.KrishnakumariW/o Palanisamy 22. VijayakumariW/o Vadivel 23. Nandagopal S/o.Subramaniam 24. Latha Mahesh W/o. Sathyaseelan
16)	92/1 part	Ryot - Punjai	0.10.00	28.00	vacant land		Zamin Uthukuli Arulmiku Eshwarayamman temple
17)	92/2 part	Ryot - Punjai	5.04.00	2.00	vacant land		Zamin Uthukuli Arulmiku Eshwarayamman temple
18)	93/1	Ryot - Punjai	0.88.50	33.00	Vacant land		Murugesan S/o.Velusamy chettiar
19)	99/3C part	Ryot - Punjai	0.50.00	39.00	Vacant land	Coconut tree 1	Kuppusamy S/o.Nachimuthu Gounder
20)	99/3D part	Ryot - Punjai	0.89.50	127.00	Vacant land	1. Ayamaram 2. Coconut tree 1	Radhakrishnan S/o.Mayilsamy Gounder
21)	100/2 part	Ryot - Punjai	0.14.50	6.00	Vacant land		1.Dhanabagyam W/o. Rathinam 2. Azhagu swetha saranya D/o. Rathinam 3.Mugambikai D/o. Rathinam 4.Sowbaranika D/o. Rathinam
22)	151/1 part	Ryot - Punjai	0.24.50	15.00	Vacant land		Selvaraj S/o. Sembaga Nadar
23)	151/2 part	Ryot - Punjai	0.18.00	59.00	Vacant land	Coconut tree -2	Jebaraj S/o. Selvaraj
24)	151/3 part	Ryot - Punjai	0.18.00	770.00	Compound Wall	Coconut tree -14	Gnanasundari D/o. Selvaraj
25)	151/4 part	Ryot - Punjai	0.05.00	56.00		Coconut tree 1	1.Jebaraj S/o .Selvaraj 2. Selvaraj S/o. Sembaga Nadar
26)	156/2F part	Ryot - Punjai	0.42.50	51.00	Vacant land		Arunkumar Kalingarayar S/o. Kalingarayar
27)	401/5 part	Sarkar manai	0.02.44	116.00	1. Tiled House 2 2. Bathroom 1		Kandasamy Pillai S/o.Chinappa Pillai

	1	T					
SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
28)	401/7 part	Sarkarmanai	0.02.52	1.00	Compound wall Part		1.Mallappa Gounder S/o Lingappa Gounder 2.Venkatachalam S/o. Muthusamy 3.Lakshmi W/o. Venkatachalam
29)	401/1A part	Sarkarmanai	0.00.48	17.00	Vacant land	Coconut tree-1 Tender coconut 1	1.Palaniyammal W/o Subramani udayar 2.Arumugam S/o.Ramasamy Udayar
30)	401/1B part	Sarkar manai	0.01.40	129.00		Tender coconut 1	Arumugam S/o.Ramasamy Udayar
31)	401/1C part	Sarkar manai	0.00.96	50.00	Vacant land		1.Ramalingam S/o.Subramaniyam 2.Senthilkumar S/o.Subramaniyam
32)	401/2B part	Sarkar manai	0.01.08	106.00	R.C.C.Building		1.Ramalingam S/o.Subramaniyam 2.Senthilkumar S/o.Subramaniyam
33)	401/2A part	Sarkar manai	0.00.16	13.00	Vacant land		1.Ramalingam S/o.Subramaniyam 2.Senthilkumar S/o.Subramaniyam
34)	401/3 part	Sarkar manai	0.00.49	28.00		Tender coconut 6	Arumuga Udayar S/o.Ramasamy Udayar
35)	401/17 part	Sarkar Manai	0.00.65	35.00	Vacant land		Narayanasamy S/o.Krishnasamy Asari
36)	149 part	Ryot -Punjai	0.54.00	1805.00	1. Hollow block Wall 2.Motor Room1 3. Well	1. Coconut tree 24 2. Arecau nut tree 34	Maheswari W/o.Thangavel Z.Kaleeswari W/o.Kumarasamy S. Kanagavalli W/o.Mahalingam
37)	403/7 part	Sarkar manai	0.00.94	77.00	 Tiled house Front part of the tin roof 		1.Velmai W/o.Gonindasamy
38)	403/8 part	Sarkar manai	0.01.45	2.00	Vacant land		1. Poosari S/o.Balan 2. Rajendran S/o.Poosari
39)	403/6 part	Sarkarmanai	0.00.75	75.00	1. Hollow block wall 2. Tiled House1		1.Nataraj S/o Arumugam 2.Ponnammal W/o Arumugam
40)	403/5 part	Sarkar manai	0.02.46	231.00	1. Well 1 2. Stonewall Asbestos roofed house1 3. Tiled House1		Subbathal W/o Muthusamy

SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
41)	403/4 part	Sarkar manai	0.02.02	17.00	Vacant land		1.Ponnammal W/o. Arumugam
42)	403/26 part	Sarkar manai	0.01.56	32.00	1. Bricks wall surface 1 2. Tiled house 3. Asbestos Sheet porch		1.Janaki W/o.Rajan Dominic
43)	437/14 part	Sarkar manai	0.00.98	13.00	1. Brick wall 2. RCC Building frontside 3. Asbestos sheet tiled house front part		1.Angalieswari W/o. Vijayakumar
44)	437/15 part	Sarkar manai	0.00.99	3.00	RCC Building front part		1.Pandiyan (a) Francis Xavier S/o.Antonymuthu Nadar
45)	439/6 part	Sarkar manai	0.01.10	1.00	 Tiled house porch Bricks wall surface 		Parvathiammal W/o. Narayana Nair
46)	439/7 part	Sarkarmanai	0.01.05	4.00	1. Damage house (East) brick wall, 2. wooden door 3		1. Muthulakshmi W/o. Saravanapandi Nadar
47)	455/12 part	Sarkar manai	0.01.46	8.00	RCC Building front part (Eastside)		Santhu Mohammed S/o. Noor Mohammed
48)	455/13 part	Sarkar manai	0.01.19	25.00	Vacant land Compound wall RCC Building Underpart		1.Subbramaiyan S/o.Ramasamy
49)	455/14 part	Sarkar manai	0.01.32	10.00	Tiled Porch Bricks compoundwall		Seenivasa Ayyar S/o. Raman pattabi Ayyar
50)	455/16 part	Sarkarmanai	0.00.84	5.00	Vacant land		Bagyam W/o.Mayilsamypillai Loganthan S/o Kanagaraj
51)	145/2 part	Ryot -Punjai	0.01.00	5.00	RCC Building		Kamatchinatham Pillai Kulandhaivel pillai
52)	145/1D part	Ryot -Punjai	0.00.50	17.00	RCC Building		Dineshkumar S/o.Muthukumar
53)	145/1B 2Fpart	Ryot -Punjai	0.44.38	14.00	Vacant land Compound wall		Ramasamy Gounder

SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
54)	143/1 F1part	Ryot -Punjai	0.06.00	5.00	Compound wall Sunshade Brickswall Irongate 1		1. Anthonyrajan S/o.Neethirathnasamy 2. Premavathi W/o.Appusamy 3. Manokarama W/o.Chinnusamy 4. Krishnammal W/o.Nataraj Chettiar 5. Kaliammal W/o.Arumugampillai 6. Chinnasamy S/o.Marayappa Chettiar 7. Appusamy S/o.Marayappa Chettiar 8. Shanmugasundaram S/o.Marayappa Chettiar 9. Appachipillai 10. SeenivasaAyyar 11. Thirumoorthi 12. Saravanabavan S/o. Sakhivel
55)	143/1 F2 part	Ryot -Punjai	0.06.00	82.00	Compoundwall		Ambikapathi S/o. Chenniappagounder Ramadei W/o. Ambikapathi
56)	143/1E part	Ryot -Punjai	0.02.50	1.00	Vacant land		1. Saravanabavan S/o. Sakthivel
57)	142/2 part	Ryot -Punjai	2.04.00	134.00	1.Tiled house (front side) 2. Compound wall 3. Vacant land 4. RCC Building Ground floor and 1st floor Front side Wall and 4 (Shutters) 5. RCC Building ground and 1st Floor Front side 6. Asbestos roof Kottagai		1. Chellamuthu Kandhasamy Gounder 2. Malarvizhli W/o. Palanisamy Gounder 3. Radhika D/o. Chellamuthu Kandhasami Gounder 4. Ramesh Radhakrishnan S/o. Chellamuthu Kandasami gounder 5. Kandasamy Gounder S/o. Nachimuthu Gounder 6. Rajeswari W/o. Mayilsamy Gounder

SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
							7. Palanisamy Gounder S/o. Agathura Gounder 8. Sowrnammal W/o. Kuppusamy Gounder 9. Lakshmiammal W/o. Murugesa Gounder 10. Nachimuthu Gounder S/o. Agathura Gounder 11. Ragavan S/o. Rathinasamy Nadar 12. Kalavathi W/o. Arumugam 13. Swaminathan S/o. Arumugam 14. Renukadevi W/o. Arogyam 15. Venketasalu S/o. Venkatasamy Naidu 16. Sigamani S/o. Aluppan 17. Thangavel S/o. Sangalingam 18. Muthuvenkatraman S/o. Veerasamy Ayyar 19. Balan S/o. Chinnapillai 20. Bagyam W/o. Subramaniam 21. Ravindhran S/o. Ramasamy 22. Devaki W/o. Mohan 23. Meiyazhagan S/o. Thangavel 24. Srinivasan S/o. Sathyamoorthi 25. Balakrishnan S/o. Samidass 26. Abdhul Ajish S/o.Maithen Basha Saybu 27. Ramasamy S/o Kumaran 28. Venkateshwaran S/o.Egnasami 29. Krishnan S/o.Vethapillai 30. Panchalingam S/o.Karuppusami 31. Paramanantham 32. Murugesan 33. Palanisamy 34. Nataraj 35. Kandhasamy 36. Gopalakrishnan 37. Devanasami 38. Nataraj 39. Lakshmi 40.Peruratchi Aluvalar 41. Vedhavalli 42. Valliyammal 43. Natarajan 44. Manoranjitham 45.Peruratchi Aluvalar

SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/	Total Extent (in	Extent to be Acquired	Details of Structures in the lands to	Details of Trees in the lands to be	Details of Land Owners/ Interested
		Natham)	Hectares)	(in Sq.mts)	be acquired	acquired	Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
							46. Krishnamoorthy 47. Jayachandran 48. Subramaniyan 49. Manimegalai 50. Rangaraj 51. Sunivasan 52. Jaminuthukuli executive officer 53. Subramaniam S/o. Kalayana sundra gurukal 54. Duraisamy S/o. Rangasamy 55. Rajagopal S/o. Navaneetha Krishnan 56. Manoharan S/o. Palanisamy muthaliyar 57. Municipal executive officer 58. Venugopal S/o. Rangayan 59. Rajakrishnan S/o. Balan Nayar 60. Thirumalaisamy 61. Subbulakshmi 62. Uma Maheswari W/o Thangavel 63. Sathasivam S/o. Nanjappa gounder 64. Masilibai W/o. Gibi jesulu sinla 65. Malayappa chettiyar S/o. Arumuga chettiyar S/o. Arumuga chettiyar 66. Mohamed Usan S/o. Ibrahim Ravuthur 67. Ayyavu S/o. Shanmugadevar 68. Gopalsamy S/o. Palani gounder 69. Palaniammal W/o. Gopalsamy 70. Dhanabagyam 71. Natarajan 72. Jayalakshmi 73. Ramachandran 74. Jayamani 75. Venkatachalam 76. Lakshmi 77. Saraswathi 78. Sundarasamy 79. Govindaraj S/o. Kandasami chettiar 80. Krishnasami 81. Subramaniyam 82. Varatharajan 83. Deivanai 84. Kannan S/o. Ramasamy Asari 85. Mounasamy S/o. Ramasamy Asari 86. S. Selvaraj S/o. Senbaga Nadar 87. Akila W/o. Selvaraj

		Type of	Total	Extent to	Details of	Details of	Details of Land
SI.	Survey	land(Wet/	Extent	be Acquired	Structures in	Trees in the	Owners/
No.	No.	Dry/	(in	Acquired	the lands to	lands to be	Interested
		Natham)	Hectares)	(in Sq.mts)	be acquired	acquired	Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
							88. Minor. Jayaraj Gardian.
							Ka.tha.Selvaraj
							89. Karuppusamy
							90. Kansiya begam
							91. Nagaveni 92. Mahalakshmi
							93. Chandran
							94. Ranjitham
							95. Saraswathi
							96. Krishnan
							97. Sivakami W/o.Krishnan
							98. Kanagaraj
							99. Ramanidass
							100.Sathasivam W/o.Nanjappa Devar
							101.Nagaveni
							W/o.Rangasamy
							102.Mahalashmi
							W/o.Kalingannan
							103.Muniyappan
							S/o.Marayappa Devar 104.Panner selvam
							S/o.Ponnuraj
							105.Parvathi
							W/o. Rathakrishnan (Late)
							106.Ponnammal
							W/o.Arumugam
							107.Palanisamy
							S/o. Krishnasamy Pillai 108. Marayammal
							W/o. Palanisamy
							109. Ramalingam
							S/o. Chithambara Muthaliyar
							110. Palaniyammal
							W/o. Ramalingam
							111. Muthammal
							W/o.Marayappa Muthaliyar 112. Rathas
							S/o. Achuthan Nair
							113. Chinnasamy
							S/o. Pechimuthu
							114. Saroja W/o. Chinnasamy
							115. Sengolan
							S/o. Ramasamy Pillai
							116. Parvathi W/o. Rasu
							117. Balaraj S/o. Gnanamuthu 118. Palanisamy
							S/o. Nachimuthugounder
							119. Aruchamy
							S/o.Gnanamuthu
							120.Balakrishnan
							M/o. Vedhanayagam
							121. Narayanan
							S/o. Shanmuga Nadar
			L			ļ	<u> </u>

SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
							121. Lakshmi M/o. Ramachandran 122. Rasappan S/o. Rathnasamy Nadar 123. Jaya M/o. Mayilsamy 124. Karuppusamy S/o. Karuppusamy 125. Dhanabagyam 126. Arjunan 127. Rukmani M/o. Arjunan 129. Bagyam M/o. Subbaya gounder 130. Krishnaveni M/o. Akthurasamy 131. Mahalingam S/o. Kalimuthu Devar 132. Kalimuthu S/o. Kandhasamy Muthualiyar 133. Subathra M/o. Kalimuthu 134. Nirmala M/o. Murugesan 135. Vasanthi M/o. Sundarrajan 136. Manoharan S/o. Govindhasamy 137. Anguthai M/o. Mayilsamy Chettiyar 138. Sivakami W/o. Thirumalaisamy gounder 139. Rajamanickam S/o. Babu chettiyar 140. Masaiyappa gounder 139. Rajamanickam S/o. Babu chettiyar 140. Masaiyappa gounder 141. Shanthi M/o. Frances Anthony 142. Frances Anthony 143. Murali S/o. Nagarathna Muthaliyar 144. Manickam M/o. Nagarajan 145. Sakthivel S/o. Nagarathna Muthaliyar 146. Yogajothi W/o. Sivaraj 147. Manikandan S/o.Subramaniya Pillai 148. Palanisamy S/o. Thirumoorthi

			·				
		Type of	Total	Extent to	Details of	Details of	Details of Land
SI.	Survey	land(Wet/	Extent	be Acquired	Structures in	Trees in the	Owners/
No.	No.	Dry/	(in	(in	the lands to	lands to be	Interested
		Natham)	Hectares)	Sq.mts)	be acquired	acquired	Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
()	/	(-)	()	(-)	(- /	()	149. Palanisamy
							S/o. Maramuthu
							150. Sasikala
							M/o. Sakthivel
							151. Kathiravel
							S/o. Marappa Chettiyar
							152. Muthupandi
							S/o. Perayaperumal Nadar 153. Mallika
							M/o. Krishnasamy
							154. Subramaniyam
							S/o. Ramasamy Chettiyar
							155. Senthilkumar
							S/o. Balasubramaniyam
							156. Rajan Asari
							S/o. Kandan
							157. Jabara mohaiden S/o. Subaan
							158. Murugaraj
							S/o. Subramaniyam
							159. Sasikumar
							S/o. Sukumaran Nayar
							160. Patmakam
							M/o. Rajkumar
							161. Abdhul rajak
							162. Dhandapani S/o. Ramasamy gounder
							163. Sakthivel
							164. Manoharan
							S/o. Govindhasamy
							165. Kathara
							S/o. Pathrutheen
							166. Salma bibi
							M/o. Kathara
							167. Gangatharan S/o. Venugopal Chettiyar
							168. Raman
1							S/o. Velayutham Asari
							169. Mone
							S/o.Ramasamy
							170. Amalarani
							M/o.Nalinakumar
							171. Mallika (A) Mallammal
							M/o. Vellingiri
							172. Mayilsamy 173. Pankajam
							M/o. Rajamanickam
							174. Nachimuthu
							S/o.Govindasamy
							175. Ramasamy
							176. Kaliyammal
							S/o. Ramasamy
							177. Panchalingam
							S/o. Kandasamy Gounder

SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
							178. Paramasivam S/o. Karuppusamy 179. Sarkaraiammal M/o. Paramasivam 180. Jesudas 181. Ganesan S/o. Viswanathan lyer 182. Susiladevi M/o. Arunagiri 183. Mannsingh S/o. Pathansingh 184. Thanga rasa (a) Thangavel S/o. Pachayappan Asari 185. Kanagarathinam W/o. Dharuman 186. Kalimuthu S/o. Muthusamy Pillai 187. Muralitharan S/o. Ramasami 188. Karpagam M/o. Vellaisamy 189. Raman S/o. Velayuthan 190. Namachivayam S/o. Pachiyappa gounder 191. S.Selvaraj S/o. Singaraya gounder 192. Babu lal M/o. Mohammed masal 193. Balasubramaniyam S/o. Ramasamy Gounder 194. Sutha (A) Chinnathai M/o. Balasubramaniyam 195. Mannsingh S/o.Bagathsingh 196.Vasanthi M/o.Sundharam 197. Susiladevi S/o. Arunagiri 198. Natarajan S/o. Pechimuthu Muthaliyar 199. Palanisamy S/o. Paramasivam 200. Senthilkumar 201. Revathi D/o.Laxmanan 202. Palanisamy S/o.Marimuthu 203. Seethaiyammal W/o. Kiraraj Kalingarayar 204. Muralikrishna Kalingarayar 205. Senthilkumar Kalingarayar S/o. Kiraraj Kalingarayar 206.Sasikala S/o.Kiraraj Kalingarayar 207. Kathirvel Kalingarayar 207. Kathirvel Kalingarayar 207. Kathirvel Kalingarayar 207. Kathirvel Kalingarayar

SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
							208. Ravikumar S/o. Rangasamy 209. Rajamani S/o. Subramaniyam 210. Sadaiyappan S/o. Krishnasami gounder 211. Sarojini, W/o. Sivaraj 212. Jamin uthukuli Municipal Executive officer 213. Vanitha sumathi W/o. Sinivasan 214. Mani S/o. Chellamuthu 215.Ganesh kumar S/o. Palanisamy 216. Ashok kumar S/o. Palanisamy 217.Rangaraj S/o. Ramasamy 218. Jayalakshmi W/o. Eswaran 219. Rani S/o. Narayanaswami 220. Sethuramalingam S/o. Mahudeswaran 221. Jamin uthukuli Special Panchayat executive officer 222.Natarajan S/o. Singarajan 223. Boopathi rajan S/o. Rajaviswanatha Bangaru Thirumalaisamy Nayakar 224. Pushpamala W/o. Muruganantham 225. Thamarai selvi W/o. Rajamanickam 226. Vijaya W/o. Rajagopal 227.Thiyagarajan S/o. Mayilsamy 228. Vijayan S/o. Dhamodhara Pillai 229. Venkateshwaran S/o. Shanmugam 230. Murugesan S/o. Ramasamy 231. V.Ranganayagi W/o. Murugesan S/o. Ramasamy 232. M. Malarvizhi W/o. Muthukrishnan 233.Manoharan S/o. Nataraj 234. Thilagarathinam W/o. Kalaiselvan

SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
							235. Sankara Subramaniyan S/o. Jayaraman 236. Devaki W/o. Sankara Subramaniyan 237. Dhanasekar S/o. Sathasivam 238. Selvaraj S/o. Seerangaraya Gounder 239. Subriya W/o. Manikandan 240.Rathinasamy Gounder 241. Shanthi W/o. Chandran 242. Sethuraj S/o. Palanisamy Gounder 243. Palanisamy S/o. Palanisamy S/o. Palanisamy S/o. Palanisamy Gounder 245. Pappathi S/o. Govindhraj 246. Kanagaraj S/o. Pechimuthu Gounder 247. Moovendhan S/o. Nachimuthu Gounder 248. Nachimuthu S/o. Periyasamy gounder 249. Mohana selvam S/o. Vellaisamy Gounder 249. Mohana selvam S/o. Vellaisamy Gounder 250. Muthamil selvan S/o. Nachimuthu Gounder 251. Palanisamy S/o. Palanisamy Gounder 251. Palanisamy S/o. Palanisamy Gounder 252. Geetha gowri W/o. Nallasivam 253. Subramani S/o. Nachimuthu Gounder 254. Jayalashmi W/o. Krishnasamy 255. Shanthi W/o. Radhakrishnan 257. Gandhimathi W/o. Prabhakaran 258. Indhumathi W/o. Palanisami Gounder 260. Murugan S/o. Palanisami Gounder 261. Selvakumar S/o. Thangavel 262. Subbulashmi W/o. Murugesan 264. Govindraj S/o. Nachimuthu 265. Rajkumar S/o. Muthusamy Chettiyar 263. Neelaveni W/o. Murugesan 264. Govindraj S/o. Nachimuthu 265. Rajkumar S/o. Muthusamy

Si					Extent to			
Survey Inart Part								
No. No. No. No. Natham Hectares Sq.mms Sq								- · · · · · · · ·
(1) (2) (3) (4) (5) (6) (7) (8)	No.	No.	-	,				
286. Saravakumar 287. Suganya Dio, Swaminathan 288. Suganya Dio, Swaminathan 289. Mani 289. Mani 289. Suganya Dio, Swaminathan 289. Mani 289. Mani 289. Mani 270. Pituralaisaman 271. Nealadevi Wio, Murugesan 272. Om prakasam 274. Amasaveni 276. Suresh kumar 376. Maylsamy Gounder 276. Elangoven 276. Elangoven 276. Elangoven 276. Elangoven 276. Suresh kumar 376. Maylsamy Gounder 276. Elangoven 277. Loganathan 376. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha Wio, Subramania 279. Suresh kumar 376. Maylsamy Gounder 277. Loganathan 277. Maylsami 277.			Natham)	Hectares)		be acquired	acquired	Persons
Sio. Muthusamy 267. Senthil Sio. Manivasagam 268. Suganya Dio. Swaminathan 269. Mani 360. Thirumalaisamy Gounder 270. Yuvaraj Jeganathan 360. Jeganathan 371. Neeladevi Wio. Murugesan 272. Om prakasam 360. Gunaselan 273. Priyadharshini Wio. Om prakasam 274. Amsaveni Wio. Subramaniyam 275. Suresh kumar Sio. Mayilsamy Gounder 276. Elangoven Sio. Thangavel 277. Loganathan Sio. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha Wio. Subramani Wio. Subramani 277. Loganathan Sio. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha Wio. Subramani Wio. Subramani Wio. Subramani 277. Loganathan Sio. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha Wio. Subramani Wio. Subramani Wio. Subramani Wio. Subramani 277. Loganathan 378. Malavizhi 4. Chinnapa Ravuthar 3. Malavizhi 4. Chinnapa Ravuthar 5. Ananthi 6. Mahalakshmi 7. Guganathan 8. Mulicipal Executive officer 9. Arumugam 10. Marimuthu 11. Balasubramaniam 12. Guganathan 13. Natarajan 36. Velusamy 14. Kumaran 16. Rasi Sio. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan 18. Nathitha Balaji Wio. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj 36. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy 20. Karupusamy 20. Velusamy 20. Karupusamy 20. Velusamy 20. Karupusamy 20. Velusamy 20. Karupusamy 20. K	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
267. Senthil \$30. Manivasagma 268. Suganya Dio. Swaminathan 269. Mani 269. Mani 30. Thirumalaisamy Gounder 270. Yuvara Jeganathan 30. Leganathan 30. Leganathan 371. Neeladevi Wio. Murugesan 272. Om prakasam 370. Gunaselan 273. Priyadharshini Wio. Om prakasam 375. Suresh kumar 375. Suresh kumar 375. Suresh kumar 375. Suresh kumar 376. Maylisamy Gounder 276. Elangoven 376. Thangavel 277. Loganathan 376. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha Wio. Subramani 278. Vasantha Wio. Subramani 278. Leganathan 378. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha Wio. Subramani 278. Asantha 379. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha 379. Kanagaraj 379. Vasanthan 379. Kanagaraj 379. Vasanthan 379. Kanathi 379. Kanagaraj 379. Kanagaraj 379. Kanagaraj 379. Palakiyan 379. Kanagaraj 379. Palakiyan 379. Valusamy 379. Kanagaraj 379								
268. Suganya Dio. Swaminathan 269, Mani Sio. Thirumalaisamy Gounder 270. Yuvaraj Jaganathan Sio. Jeganathan 271. Neeladevi Wio. Murugesan 272. Om prakasam Sio. Gunaselan 273. Priyadharshini Wio. Om prakasam 274. Amsaveni Wio. Subramaniyam 275. Suresh kumar Sio. Mayilsamy Gounder 276. Elangoven Sio. Mayilsamy Gounder 276. Elangoven Sio. Thangavel 277. Loganathan Sio. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha Wio. Subramaniyam 275. Suresh kumar Sio. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha Wio. Subramani Vio. Subram								
269. Mani Sio. Thirumalaisamy Gounder 270. Yuvaraj Jeganathan Sio. Jeganathan 271. Neeladavi W/o. Murugesan 272. Om prakasam 272. Om prakasam 273. Priyadharshini W/o. Om prakasam 274. Amsaveni W/o. Subramaniyam 275. Suresh kumar Sio. Mayilsamy Gounder 276. Elangoven Sio. Thangavel 277. Loganathan Sio. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha W/o. Subramani 278. Vasantha W/o. Valusamy W/o. Valusamy W/o. Subramani W								
Sio. Thirumalaisamy Gounder 270, Vuvaraj Jeganathan Sio. Gunaselan 273. Priyadharshini Wio. Om prakasam Sio. Gunaselan 273. Priyadharshini Wio. Om prakasam Sio. Maylisamy Gounder 276. Elangoven 276. Elangoven Sio. Thangavel 277. Loganathan Sio. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha Wio. Subramania Sio. Malarvizhi 3. Vasant land 4. RCC Buliding Ground and 4. RCC Buliding Ground and Ist floor frontside 5. Steps 6. Hollow block Wall 7. Aspestos sheet Sio. Govindaraj 17. Balakishima Sio. Velusamy 14. Kumaran Sio. Wurugesan 15. Anantha Kumari Wio. Kumaran 16. Rasi Sio. Govindaraj 17. Balakishiman Sio. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji Wio. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj Sio. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy Sio. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam Sio. Velusamy Sio. Karapusamy Sio. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam Sio. Velusamy Sio. Karapusamy Sio. Karapusamy Sio. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam Sio. Velusamy Sio. Karapusamy								
Sio. Jeganathan								
142								
Wo. Murugesan 272. Om prakasam 273. Om prakasam 273. Om prakasam 274. Amsaveni Wo. Om prakasam 274. Amsaveni Wo. Om prakasam 275. Suresh kumar S/o. Maylisamy Gounder 276. Elangoven S/o. Thangavel 277. Loganathan S/o. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha Wo. Osubramani Wo. Osubramani Wo. Subramani 278. Vasantha 278. Vasant								
142								
Solo Gunaselan 273. Priyadharshini 273. Priyadharshini 274. Amsaveni 274. Amsaveni 275. Suresh kumar 275. Suresh kumar 276. Elangoven 276. Elangoven 360. Mayilsamy Gounder 276. Elangoven 360. Mayilsamy Gounder 276. Elangoven 360. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha 277. Loganathan 360. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha 289. Vasantha								
273. Priyadharshini								
Wo. Om prakasam 274. Amsaveni Wo. Subramaniyam 275. Suresh kumar So. Mayilsamy Gounder 276. Elangoven Solo. Thangavel 277. Loganthan Solo. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha Wo. Subramani 278. Vasantha Wo. Subramani 279. Vasantha 279.								
Section								
142/								274. Amsaveni
Solution								
142/ Ryot								
Signatur								
S8								
S/o. Kanagaraj 278. Vasantha W/o. Subramani 1. Compound Wall 2. Tiled shed1 3. Vacant land 4. RCC Building Ground and lst floor frontside 5. Steps 6. Hollow block Wall 7. Aspestos sheet S/o. Welusamy 13. Natarajan S/o. Velusamy 14. Kumaran S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasapa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy								
Second Compound Second Com								
S8) 142/ 181 Punjai								
Number of the part Punjai								W/o. Subramani
part 2. Tiled shed 1 3. Vacant land 4. RCC Building Ground and Ist floor frontside 5. Steps 6. Hollow block Wall 7. Aspestos sheet 13. Natarajan S/o. Velusamy 14. Kumaran S/o. Subramaniam 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy 22. Karupusamy	58)			2.96.54	119.00	1. Compound		
3. Vacant land 4. RCC Building Ground and Ist floor frontside 5. Steps 6. Hollow block Wall 7. Aspestos sheet 13. Natarajan S/o. Velusamy 14. Kumaran 15. Anantha Kumari W/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy 22. Karupusamy 4. Chinnappa Ravuthar 5. Ananthi 6. Mahalakshmi 7. Guganathan 8. Muicipal Executive officer 9. Arumugam 10. Marimuthu 11. Balasubramaniam 11. Balasubramaniam 12. Guganathan 13. Natarajan S/o. Velusamy 14. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy			Punjai					
4. RCC Building Ground and Ist floor frontside 5. Steps 6. Hollow block Wall 7. Aspestos sheet 4. RCC Building Ground and Ist floor frontside 5. Steps 6. Hollow block Wall 7. Aspestos sheet 5. Steps 7. Arumugam 10. Marimuthu 11. Balasubramaniam 12. Guganathan 13. Natarajan 15. O. Velusamy 14. Kumaran 15. Anantha Kumari W/o. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj 19. Kanagaraj 19. Kanagaraj 19. Velusamy 20. Velusamy 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy		part						I -
Building Ground and Ist floor frontside 5. Steps 6. Hollow block Wall 7. Aspestos sheet Building Ground and Ist floor frontside 5. Steps 9. Arumugam 10. Marimuthu 11. Balasubramaniam 12. Guganathan S/o. Velusamy 14. Kumaran S/o. Murugesan 15. Anantha Kumari W/o. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
Ground and lst floor frontside 5. Steps 6. Hollow block Wall 7. Aspestos sheet 13. Natarajan S/o. Velusamy 14. Kumaran S/o. Murugesan 15. Anantha Kumari W/o. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								017 11 1011 1111
Ist floor frontside 5. Steps 6. Hollow block Wall 7. Aspestos sheet 13. Natarajan S/o. Velusamy 14. Kumaran S/o. Murugesan 15. Anantha Kumari W/o. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Velusamy S/o. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
frontside 5. Steps 6. Hollow block Wall 7. Aspestos sheet 13. Natarajan S/o. Velusamy 14. Kumaran S/o. Murugesan 15. Anantha Kumari W/o. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy						Ist floor		
6. Hollow block Wall 7. Aspestos sheet 10. Marimuthu 11. Balasubramaniam 12. Guganathan 13. Natarajan S/o. Velusamy 14. Kumaran S/o. Murugesan 15. Anantha Kumari W/o. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
block Wall 7. Aspestos sheet 11. Balasubramaniam 12. Guganathan S/o. Velusamy 14. Kumaran S/o. Murugesan 15. Anantha Kumari W/o. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
7. Aspestos sheet 12. Guganathan 13. Natarajan S/o. Velusamy 14. Kumaran S/o. Murugesan 15. Anantha Kumari W/o. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
sheet 13. Natarajan S/o. Velusamy 14. Kumaran S/o. Murugesan 15. Anantha Kumari W/o. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
S/o. Velusamy 14. Kumaran S/o. Murugesan 15. Anantha Kumari W/o. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
14. Kumaran S/o. Murugesan 15. Anantha Kumari W/o. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy						=:		
15. Anantha Kumari W/o. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								14. Kumaran
W/o. Kumaran 16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
16. Rasi S/o. Govindaraj 17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
17. BalaKrishnan S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
S/o. Subramaniam 18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
18. Nanthitha Balaji W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
W/o. Balaji 19. Kanagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
S/o. Palaniyappan 20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
20. Velusamy S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								19. Kanagaraj
S/o. Arasappa Gounder 21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
21. Pankajam S/o. Velusamy 22. Karupusamy								
22. Karupusamy								
								S/o. Mayilsamy

		Type of	Total	Extent to	Details of	Details of	Details of Land
SI.	Survey	land(Wet/	Extent	be	Structures in	Trees in the	Owners/
No.	No.	Dry/	(in	Acquired	the lands to	lands to be	Interested
		Natham)	Hectares)	(in	be acquired	acquired	Persons
		,	·	Sq.mts)	-		
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
							23. Shanmugam
							S/o. Kandhasamy
							24. Jabarula S/o. Masthan
							25. Sathasivam
							S/o. Gopalsamy Chettiyar 26. Dhanasekar
							S/o. Sathasivam
							27. Ganesan
							S/o. Kailasa Gounder
							28. Sumathi
							W/o. Ganesan
							29. Shanthi
							W/o. Govindharaj
							30. Arumugam
							S/o. Krishnasamy
							31. Nagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan
							32. Palanisamy
							S/o. Paramasivam Chettiyar
							33. P. Pushpamala
							S/o. Muruganatham
							34. Kowsalya W/o. Maniraj
							35. Pon. Karunanithi
							S/o. Ponnusamy
							36. Jayasusila
							S/o. Pon. Karunanithi
							37. A.P.Ribaya W/o. A. Nainamohammed
							38. Omana W/o. Kumar
							39. Velliyangiri
							S/o. Maruthamuthu
							40. Sarojini W/o. Velliyangiri
							41. Jayanthi Lal K.Patel
							W/o. Kharsan Patel
							42. Arumugam
							S/o. Swaminathan
							43. Geethapriya
							W/o. Balasubramanian 44. Kumar
							S/o.Muniyappa Naicker
							45. Amirtham W/o. Murugan
							46. Ramya
							W/o.Balakrishnan
							47. Manikandan
							S/o. Kumarasami
							48. Rajesh Kumar
							S/o. Senthilvel
							49. Bashiriya
							S/o. Sowgath ali
							50. Murugesan S/o. Nilamegam Pillai
							5/o. Nilamegam Pilial 51. Venkatasalam
							S/o. Murugesan
							52. Saravanan
							S/o. Subramanian

SI. No.	Survey No.	Type of land(Wet/ Dry/ Natham)	Total Extent (in Hectares)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mts)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owners/ Interested Persons
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)
							53.Gowri S/o.Vennila Vanniyar 54. Nagaraj S/o. Palaniyappan 55.Selvarani S/o. Krishnasamy 56. Sureshkumar S/o. Mayilsamy Gounder 57. Mutharasi S/o. Sabarish 58. Shanmugam S/o. Kandhasamy 59. Subbulakshmi W/o. Ramakrishnan 60. Aathidurai S/o. Periyaperumal Nadar 61. Patchiappan S/o.Sundharam 62.Subriya W/o. Manikandan 63. Siyamalakumari W/o. Chandran
		Total	8064				

The total Extent to be acquired is 8064 Sq.mtrs.,

(LA-VI(2)/6299631/2023)

No.VI(1)/65/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu has been satisfied that the lands specified in the Schedule below to be acquired for the Construction of High-Level Bridge across the Kudamuruti River in Vayalur Road (Construction of a High-Level Bridge at Km1/8 of Trichy – Kulumani – Jeeyapuram Road across Kudamuruti river) and it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the lands are to be paid out of the funds controlled or managed by Highways Department. The following notice is issued under sub-section (1) of section 15 of the Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001 (Tamil Nadu Act 34 of 2002).

NOTICE

Under sub-section (1) of section 15 of the Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001 (Tamil Nadu Act 34 of 2002), the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the lands specified in the Schedule below measuring an extent of 0.1507 Sq.mtrs., to the same, a little more or less needed for Construction of High-Level Bridge across the Kudamuruti River in Vayalur Road (Construction of High-Level Bridge at Km1/8 of Trichy – Kulumani – Jeeyapuram Road across Kudamuruti River) in Uyyakondan Thirumalai Village, Tiruchirappalli (West) Taluk, Tiruchirappalli District.

The plan of the lands is kept in the office of the Special District Revenue Officer, (LA & M), Collectorate, Tiruchirappalli may be inspected on any day during office hours.

THE SCHEULE

Tiruchirappalli District, Tiruchirappalli West Taluk, Uyyakondan Thirumalai Village.

S. No	Town Survey Number	Total Extent (in Sq.mtrs.)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs.)	Type of Land (Wet / Dry / Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons
				Ward	No. J, Block		
1.	38	0.0400.0	0.0290.0	R.Dry	-	-	Sri Arulmigu Vinayagar Temple present Trustee

S. No	Town Survey Number	Total Extent (in Sq.mtrs.)	Extent to be Acquired (in Sq.mtrs.)	Type of Land (Wet / Dry / Natham)	Details of Structures in the lands to be acquired	Details of Trees in the lands to be acquired	Details of Land Owner / Interested Persons
	Tot	al	0.0290.0				
				Ward No. 2	Z, Block No. 1		
1.	2	0.0633.0	0.0567.0	R.Dry	-	-	A/m.Thayumanavar Swamy Kovil Sri Mounamadam Trustee Sri Subramania Desiga Ganasambandha Pandara Sannathigal
2.	3	0.0650.0	0.0650.0	R.Dry	-	-	Sri Ujayininathar Swamy Kovil Present Trustee
	Tot	al	0.1217.0				
	Grand	Total	0.1507.0				

Total Extent to be acquired 0.1507 Sq.mtrs

(CLA/15(1)09/2023/Unit-II/Alapakkam-Addl.)

No.VI(1)/66/2024.

The Government of Tamil Nadu having been satisfied that the land/lands specified in the Schedule below to be acquired for Chennai Peripheral Ring Road Project, Highways purpose for formation of road providing connectivity from Ennore Port to Mahabalipuram in No.80 Alapakkam (Additional) Village, Uthukottai Taluk in Tiruvalur District it having already been decided that the amount of compensation to be awarded for the land/lands is to be paid out of the lands controlled or managed by Divisional Engineer, Tamil Nadu Road Infrastructure Development Corporation, Chennai - 600 002. The following notice is issued under sub-section (1) of Section 15 of the Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001 (Tamil Nadu 34 of 2002)

NOTIFICATION

Under sub - section (1) of Section 15 of Tamil Nadu Highways Act, 2001 (Tamil Nadu 34 of 2002) the Governor of Tamil Nadu hereby acquires the lands specified in the Schedule below measuring 11,716 Sq.Mtrs. to the same a little more or less needed for Chennai Peripheral Ring Road Project, Highways purpose for formation of road providing connectivity from Ennore Port to Mahabalipuram in No.80 Alapakkam (Additional) Village, Uthukottai Taluk, Unit-II, in Tiruvalur District.

The plan of the lands are kept in the office of the Special District Revenue Officer (L.A), Chennai Peripheral Ring Road Project, Chennai - 600 058 and office of the Special Tahsildar (L.A), Unit-II, Thatchr @ Tiruvallur District may be inspected on any day during office hours.

THE SCHEULE

Tiruvallur District, Uthukottai Taluk, No.80, Alapakkam (Additional) Village.

į	S.No.	Survey Sub- Division No.	Survey New Sub- Division No.	ı	Total Extent (in Hec tare) (0.00.00)		Details of Structures in the Lands to be Acquired	Details of Trees in the Lands to be Acquired	Patta No. Owner(s)/ Interested Person(s) for the acquisition extent shown in column (5)
	(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
	1	120/1A Part	120/1A2	WET	0.00.51	00016	Vacant Land	-	195-Subathiraiammal W/o. Perumal reddy
	2	120/1C Part	120/1C2	WET	0.06.05	00082	Vacant Land		195-Subathiraiammal W/o. Perumal reddy
	3	120/2 Part	120/2B	WET	0.11.50	80000	Vacant Land		495-K.Kumaresan S/o. R.Kuppan

				T. ()		5.4.2	Details of	Butto No. C. (1)
S.No.	Survey Sub- Division No.	Survey New Sub- Division No.		Total Extent (in Hec tare) (0.00.00)	Acquisition Extent (in Sq.Mtrs)	Details of Structures in the Lands to be Acquired	Trees in the Lands to be Acquired	Patta No. Owner(s)/ Interested Person(s) for
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
4	120/4A Part	120/4A2	WET	0.04.60	00070	Vacant Land		2037-Varunmaniyan S/o. Sivasubramaniyan
5	121/1A Part	121/1A2	WET	0.33.15	00017	Vacant Land		556-Dayalan S/o. ElumalaiReddiyar
6	121/2A Part	121/2A2	WET	0.11.85	00053	Vacant Land		2009-Kumaresan S/o. Kuppan
7	121/3A1 Part	121/3A1B	WET	0.23.30	00075	Vacant Land	-	2127-Muthaiya S/o. Angu
8	121/3B1 Part	121/3B1B	WET	0.01.98	00031	Vacant Land		1793- 1. Vadivel S/o. Arumugam 2. Baby W/o. Karthikeyan
9	121/3B3 Part	121/3B3B	WET	0.00.43	00015	Vacant Land		1793- 1. Vadivel S/o. Arumugam 2. Baby W/o. Karthikeyan
10	121/4A Part	121/4A2	WET	0.00.38	00015	Vacant Land		2039-Radiance Realty Developers India Limited
11	121/4C Part	121/4C2	WET	0.03.44	00029	Vacant Land		2039-Radiance Realty Developers India Limited
12	121/7A Part	121/7A2	WET	0.02.71	00015	Vacant Land	l	53-Elumalai S/o. Gopal Reddy
13	121/8A Part	121/8A2	WET	0.01.54	00023	Vacant Land		680-K.Pachaiyappan S/o. Kishtappa Reddiyar
14	121/9A Part	121/9A2	WET	0.00.09	00006	Vacant Land	-	2154-Velu S/o. Durai
15	121/10A Part	121/10A2	WET	0.09.07	00017	Vacant Land		680-K.Pachaiyappan S/o. KishtappaReddiyar
16	122/6A Part	122/6A2	WET	0.12.55	00038	Vacant Land		1989-Varun maniyan S/o. Maniyan
17	122/9A1 Part	122/9A1 B	WET	0.08.19	00116	Vacant Land		2040-Radiance Realty Developers India Limited
18	122/9B1 Part	122/9B1 B	WET	0.08.35	00068	Vacant Land		2040-Radiance Realty Developers India Limited
19	124/6A Part	124/6A2	WET	0.12.49	00153	Vacant Land		1029-K.Thilagavathy W/o. K.Kumaresan
20	124/7A Part	124/7A2	WET	0.29.78	00170	Vacant Land		215-Suriyaprakasam S/o. Murugappareddy
21	124/10A Part	124/10A2	WET	0.23.81	00173	Vacant Land		215-Suriyaprakasam S/o. Murugappareddy
22	125/1B1 Part	125/1B1B	WET	0.26.83	00228	Vacant Land	-	2149-Balaji S/o. Karunakaran
23	125/2A1 Part	125/2A1B	WET	0.46.13	00670	Vacant Land		1029-K.Thilagavathy W/o. K.Kumaresan

						r		
S.No.	Survey Sub- Division No.	Survey New Sub- Division No.		Total Extent (in Hec tare) (0.00.00)	Acquisition Extent (in Sq.Mtrs)	Details of Structures in the Lands to be Acquired	Details of Trees in the Lands to be Acquired	Patta No. Owner(s)/
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
24	125/2A3 Part	125/2A3B	WET	0.30.69	00556	Vacant Land	-	1029-K.Thilagavathy W/o.K.Kumaresan
25	125/2B1 Part	125/2B1B	WET	0.50.06	00211	Vacant Land	-	1717-Thirumalaivasan S/o.Thulasingam
26	126/1A1 Part	126/1A1B	WET	0.04.08	00068	Vacant Land		2040-Radiance Realty Developers India Limited
27	126/1A3 Part	126/1A3B	WET	0.00.34	00022	Vacant Land	-	2040-Radiance Realty Developers India Limited
28	126/1B1 Part	126/1B1B	WET	0.07.84	00203	Vacant Land		495-K,Kumaresan S/o. R.Kuppan
29	126/2A1 Part	126/2A1B	WET	0.11.79	00128	Vacant Land	-	253-Iyappan S/o. Athikesavan
30	129/1A1 Part	129/1A1B	WET	0.06.21	00152	Vacant Land	-	2040-Radiance Realty Developers India Limited
31	129/1A3 Part	129/1A3B	WET	0.01.90	00087	Vacant Land		2040-Radiance Realty Developers India Limited
32	129/1B1 Part	129/1B1B	WET	0.12.15	00172	Vacant Land		564- 1. Dayalan S/o. ElumalaiReddiyar 2. Venkatesan S/o. ElumaliReddiyar
33	129/2A Part	129/2A2	WET	0.08.00	00290	Vacant Land		1718-Ananthan S/o. Thulasingam
34	129/2C Part	129/2C2	WET	0.05.00	00170	Vacant Land	-	1718-Ananthan S/o. Thulasingam
35	129/3C Part	129/3C2	WET	0.00.79	00076	Vacant Land	-	1860-Ramani W/o. Suresh
36	129/4A Part	129/4A2	WET	0.08.36	00355	Vacant Land		266-Thulasingam S/o. Munusamyreddy
37	129/5A Part	129/5A2	WET	0.17.35	00170	Vacant Land	-	2154-Velu S/o. Durai
38	129/7A Part	129/7A2	WET	0.53.39	00061	Vacant Land		2039. Radiance Realty Developers Ind ia Limited
39	138/1A Part	138/1A2	WET	0.15.70	00171	Vacant Land	-	2006-Munusamy S/o. Ranganathan
40	138/2A Part	138/2A2	WET	0.06.59	00264	Vacant Land		2006-Munusamy S/o. Ranganathan
41	138/2C Part	138/2C2	WET	0.14.95	00463	Vacant Land		2005-Thangaraj S/o. Ranganathan
42	138/3A1 Part	138/3A1B	WET	0.21.77	00208	Vacant Land		215-Suriyaprakasam S/o. Murugappareddy
43	138/4A Part	138/4A2	WET	0.59.14	00267	Vacant Land	-	1913-Jayababu S/o. Vasu
44	139/2A Part	139/2A2	WET	0.13.08	00227	Vacant Land	-	311-ParvathiAmmal

S.No.	Survey Sub Division No	Survey New Sub- Division No.		Total Extent (in Hec tare) (0.00.00)	Acquisition Extent (in Sq.Mtrs)	Details of Structures in the Lands to be Acquired	Details of Trees in the Lands to be Acquired	Patta No. Owner(s)/ Interested Person(s) for
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
45	139/3A Par	t 139/3A2	WET	0.01.30	00085	Vacant Land	-	714-K.Kumaresan S/o. Kasireddy
46	139/5A1 Pa	rt 139/5A1B	WET	0.02.40	00125	Vacant Land	-	2038-Varunmaniyan S/o. Sivasubramaniyan
47	139/5A3 Pa	rt 139/5A3B	WET	0.04.29	00201	Vacant Land	-	2038-Varunmaniyan S/o. Sivasubramaniyan
48	139/5B1 Pa	rt 139/5B1B	WET	0.22.42	00046	Vacant Land	-	2038-Varunmaniyan S/o. Sivasubramaniyan
49	139/6A Par	t 139/6A2	WET	0.18.77	00268	Vacant Land	-	2040-Radiance Realty Developers India Limited
50	139/7A Par	t 139/7A2	WET	0.13.99	00350	Vacant Land	-	215-Suriyaprakasam S/o. Murugappareddy
51	140/1A Par	t 140/1A2	WET	0.52.39	00050	Vacant Land	-	581-Govindasamy S/o. Chellappa reddy
52	140/2A1A Part	140/2A1 A2	WET	0.06.67	00180	Vacant Land	-	1802-Pachaiyappa reddy S/o. Kishtappa reddy
53	140/2A2A Part	140/2A2 A2	WET	0.10.19	00137	Vacant Land	-	1785-Kumaravel S/o. Elumalaireddiyar
54	141/1B1 Pa	rt 141/1B1B	WET ETWET	0.12.51	00113	Vacant Land	-	2005-Thangaraj S/o. Ranganathan
55	141/1C1 Pa	rt 141/1C1B	WET	0.15.08	00153	Vacant Land	-	978-Kayathiri W/o. Manikandan
56	141/1D1 Pa	rt 141/1D1B	WET	0.04.17	00234	Vacant Land	-	2068-Sankar S/o. Devendiran Reddiyar
57	141/2A Par	t 141/2A2	WET	0.03.21	00194	Vacant Land	-	2040-Radiance Realty Developers India Limited
58	141/5A1 Pa	rt 141/5A1B	WET	0.14.35	00165	Vacant Land	-	2040-Radiance Realty Developers India Limited
59	141/6 Part	141/6B	WET	0.07.50	00012	Vacant Land	-	278- 1) Athikesavan S/o. Natesa Naicker 2.Elumalai S/o. Natesa Naicker
60	141/7A Par	t 141/7A2	WET	0.15.29	00305	Vacant Land	-	2039-Radiance Realty Developers India Limited
61	141/8A1 Pa	rt 141/8A1 B	WET	0.01.34	00077	Vacant Land	-	1802-Pachaiyappareddy S/o. Kishtappa reddy
62	141/8B1 Part	141/8B1B	WET	0.02.83	00153	Vacant Land	-	1789-Kumaravel S/o. Elumalai reddiyar
63	141/9 Part	141/9B	WET	0.14.50	00005	Vacant Land	-	655-Kumaravel S/o. Elumalai reddy

S.No.	Survey Sub- Division No.	Survey New Sub- Division No.		Total Extent (in Hec tare) (0.00.00)	Acquisition Extent (in Sq.Mtrs)	Details of Structures in the Lands to be Acquired	Details of Trees in the Lands to be Acquired	Patta No. Owner(s)/ Interested Person(s) for the acquisition extent shown in column (5)
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	(9)
64	142/5C2A Part	142/5C2 A2	WET	0.18.48	00143	Vacant Land	-	589-Boopathy S/o. Perumal reddy
65	144/6B1 Part	144/6B1B	WET	0.21.31	00128	Vacant Land	-	2038-Varunmaniyan S/o. Sivasubramaniyan
66	144/6C1 Part	144/6C1B	WET	0.22.75	00040	Vacant Land	-	2038-Varunmaniyan S/o. Sivasubramaniyan
67	144/6D1 Part	144/6D1B	WET	0.06.56	00145	Vacant Land	-	2040-Radiance Realty Developers India Limited
68	163/1A Part	163/1A2	WET	0.29.06	00329	Vacant Land	-	149-Govintharaji Reddy S/o. Munusamyreddy
69	163/4B1 Part	163/4B1B	WET	0.03.14	00182	Vacant Land	-	1938-Naresh S/o. Sundaram
70	163/4B3 Part	163/4B3B	WET	0.23.76	00309	Vacant Land	-	1938-Naresh S/o. Sundaram
71	163/6A1 Part	163/6A1B	WET	0.10.68	00078	Vacant Land	-	2122-Parameswari W/o. Saravanan
72	163/6A2 Part	163/6A2B	WET	0.05.97	00196	Vacant Land	-	2123-Gowri W/o. Venkatesan
73	163/6C Part	163/6C2	WET	0.03.36	00176	Vacant Land	1	2121-Govinthammal W/o. Selvaraj
74	163/7A Part	163/7A2	WET	0.33.04	00419	Vacant Land	-	1914-P.Supriya W/o. K.Prabu
75	163/9A1 Part	163/9A1B	WET	0.07.80	00242	Vacant Land	-	24-Arumugam S/o. Kishtapa reddy
76	163/9B1 Part	163/9B1B	WET	0.11.30	00067	Vacant Land	-	258-Durai S/o. Kishtappa reddy
		ΓΟΤΑL		10.48.32	11716			

Total Extent to be acquired 11,716 Sq.mtrs

Chennai-600 005, 2nd January 2024. S. NAGARAJAN, Commissioner of Land Administration.

JUDICIAL NOTIFICATIONS

Holidays for the Chief Judicial Magistrate Court, Karur and all the Subordinate Criminal Courts in Karur District for the Year 2024.

(R.o.c. No. 28/2023/A1)

No. VI(1)/67/2024.

Notice is hereby given that the Chief Judicial Magistrate Court, Karur all the other Subordinate Criminal Courts in Karur District will be closed for the following Holidays during the year 2024.

Holidays for the Subordinate Criminal Courts in Karur District during the year - 2024.

- (a) All Saturdays (Except 06-01-2024, 03-02-2024, 02-03-2024, 06-04-2024, 15-06-2024, 06-07-2024, 03-08-2024, 21-09-2024, 16-11-2024 and 07-12-2024 which are fixed as working days).
- (b) All Sundays

(c) List of Public Holidays and Court Holidays is as follows:-

Month (1)	Date (2)	Day (3)	Public Holidays/Court Holidays (4)
	01.01.2024	Monday	New Year's day
	15.01.2024	Monday	Pongal
January.	16.01.2024	Tuesday	Thiruvalluvar Day
January	17.01.2024	Wednesday	Uzhavar Thirunal
	25.01.2024	Thursday	Thai Poosam
	26.01.2024	Friday	Republic Day
March	29.03.2024	Friday	Good Friday
A muil	09.04.2024	Tuesday	Telugu New Year's Day
April	11.04.2024	Thursday	Ramzan (Idu'L Fitr)
May	01.05.2024	Wednesday	May Day
June	17.06.2024	Monday	Bakrid (Idul Azha)
July	17.07.2024	Wednesday	Muharram
Accessed	15.08.2024	Thursday	Independence Day
August	26.08.2024	Monday	Krishna Jayanthi
September	16.09.2024	Monday	Milad-Un-Nabi
	02.10.2024	Wednesday	Gandhi Jayanthi
October	11.10.2024	Friday	Ayutha Pooja
	31.10.2024	Thursday	Deepavali
November	01.11.2024	Friday	Court Holiday
Doggrafia	23.12.2024	Monday	Court Holiday
December	25.12.2024	Wednesday	Christmas

Note:

As Tamil New Year's Day/Dr. B.R.Ambedkar's Birthday (14.04.2024), Mahaveer Jayanthi (21.04.2024), Vinayakar Chathurthi (07.09.2024), and Vijaya Dasami (12.10.2024) fall on Saturdays/Sundays, these days are not shown in the above list.

Chief Judicial Magistrate Court, Karur, 20th December 2023.

C. RAJALINGOM, Chief Judicial Magistrate.

Adjournments of Civil and Sessions Courts in Madurai District for the Year 2024

[Issued in consonance with the instructions given in the Hon'ble High Court's Official Memorandum in ROC. No. 95111-A/2023/C3, dated 08-12-2023]

(Roc No. 17435/2023)

No. VI(1)/68/2024.

Notice is hereby given that the Civil and Sessions Courts in the District of Madurai will remain closed for ANNUAL SUMMER VACATION FOR 2024 as follows:-

- 1. The District and Sessions Courts, Madurai, the sub Courts Madurai, Thirumangalam, Melur & Usilampatti and the District Munsif's Courts Madurai Town, Madurai Taluk at Madurai, Thirumangalam, Melur and Vadipatti will remain closed from Wednesday, the 1st May, 2024 to Sunday, the 2nd day of June, 2024. They shall re-open on Monday, the 3rd day of June 2024 after Summer Vacation.
 - 2. The Office of the Official Receiver, Madurai will remain open throughout the Summer Vacation.
- 3. (i) No plaints or petitions except applications for grant of copies and for service and execution of process will ordinarily be received during the Vacation.
- (ii) In case of Vacation Civil Judge is appointed by the Government for this District, urgent plaints, Appeals and petitions in the Civil cases alone will be received and disposed of by him/her in exercise of powers vested in him/her under Section 30 of Central Act III of 1873 as amended by the Tamil Nadu Act XVII of 1950.
- 4. The Office of the Copyists, Process Service Establishment will be kept open throughout the Vacation, but no arrest warrants will be executed during the Vacation.
 - 5. The Office of other Sessions will remain closed. Arrangements will however be made.
 - (i) For transmission of records in appeals, etc. to the High Court.
 - (ii) For attending to all administrative correspondences.
 - (iii) For furnishing the Copyists and Process Service Establishment with necessary records and orginal orders and
 - (iv) For receiving printing charges and plan copying fees, etc., deposited into Court in respect of Copy Applications.
- 6. Urgent applications for bail during the absence of the Sessions Judge from Madurai Division during the Vacation should be made to Madurai Bench of Madras High Court, Madurai, if no Vacation Sessions Judge is appointed for Madurai Sessions Division.
- 7. DUSSERA HOLIDAYS:- The District and Sessions Courts, Madurai, the Sub Courts Madurai, Thirumangalam, Melur & Usilampatti and the District Munsif Courts, Madurai Town, Madurai Taluk at Madurai, Thirumangalam, Melur and Vadipatti will remain closed from Saturday, the 5th day of October 2024 to Sunday, the 13th day of October 2024.
- 8. CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS:- The District and Sessions Courts, Madurai, the Sub Courts Madurai, Thirumangalam, Melur & Usilampatti and the District Munsif Courts Madurai Town, Madurai Taluk at Madurai, Thirumangalam, Melur and Vadipatti will remain closed from Tuesday, the 24th day of December 2024 to Tuesday, the 31st December, 2024.
 - (a) All Sundays are Holidays for all the Subordinates Courts including Family Courts functioning in the Madurai District.
 - (b) The following 10 Saturdays are working days for all the Subordinate Courts including Family Courts functioning, in the Madurai District.

- (c) Except the above Saturdays, all other Saturdays are holidays for all the Subordinate Courts, except Family Courts.
- (d) The Family Court functioning in the Madurai District shall also work on 1st and 3rd Saturdays of every month except those Saturdays which are declared as Public Holidays. All other Saturdays are declared as holidays.

(e) List of Public Holidays and Court Holidays are as follows:

Month (1)	Date (2)	Day (3)	Public Holidays/Court Holidays (4)
	01.01.2024	Monday	New Year's day
	15.01.2024	Monday	Pongal
January	16.01.2024	Tuesday	Thiruvalluvar Day
January	17.01.2024	Wednesday	Uzhavar Thirunal
	25.01.2024	Thursday	Thai Poosam
	26.01.2024	Friday	Republic Day
March	29.03.2024	Friday	Good Friday
April	09.04.2024	Tuesday	Telugu New Year's Day
Арпі	11.04.2024	Thursday	Ramzan (Idu'L Fitr)
May	01.05.2024	Wednesday	May Day
June	17.06.2024	Monday	Bakrid (Idul Azha)
July	17.07.2024	Wednesday	Muharram
August	15.08.2024	Thursday	Independence Day
August	26.08.2024	Monday	Krishna Jayanthi
September	16.09.2024	Monday	Milad-Un-Nabi
	02.10.2024	Wednesday	Gandhi Jayanthi
October	11.10.2024	Friday	Ayutha Pooja
	31.10.2024	Thursday	Deepavali
November	01.11.2024	Friday	Court Holiday
December	23.12.2024	Monday	Court Holiday
December	25.12.2024	Wednesday	Christmas

Note:

As Tamil New Year's Day/Dr. B.R.Ambedkar's Birthday (14.04.2024), Mahaveer Jayanthi (21.04.2024), Vinayakar Chathurthi (07.09.2024), and Vijaya Dasami (12.10.2024) fall on Saturdays/Sundays, these days are not shown in the above list.

Principal District Court, Madurai, 19th December 2023.

S. SIVAKADATCHAM, Principal District Judge.

Period of Adjournment for Vacation and Holidays for all the Subordinate Courts in the District of Thanjavur for the year 2024.

[Ref: Official Memorandum in Roc.No. 95111-A/2023/C3, dated 08.12.2023 of the Hon'ble High Court, Madras].

(D.No.8340/2023/AW-I)

(Order A.No. 64 /2023/AW1)

No. VI(1)/69/2024.

In pursuance of the Hon'ble High Court's Official Memorandum cited above, it is hereby notified that all the Civil and Sessions Courts in the District of Thanjavur will be closed for the **VACATION AND HOLIDAYS** during the year 2024 as detailed below.

- (1) The Principal District and Sessions Court, Thanjavur, II Additional District Court, Thanjavur @ Pattukkottai, Special District Court, (MCOP Tribunal), Thanjavur and Additional District Court (FTC), Kumbakonam.
- (2) The Courts of Principal Subordinate Judges and Principal Assistant Sessions Judges, Additional Subordinate Judges and Additional Assistant Sessions Judges of Thanjavur and Kumbakonam and Sub Judge and Assistant Sessions Judge, Pattukkottai and Special Sub Judge, (MCOP Tribunal), Thanjavur.
- (3) The Court of Principal District Munsif, Thanjavur, Additional District Munsif, Thanjavur, Principal District Munsif, Kumbakonam, Additional District Munsif, Kumbakonam, District Munsif Thiruvaiyaru and Pattukkottai and only in respect of Civil side of District Munsif cum Judicial Magistrate, Papanasam, Orathanadu, Thiruvidaimaruthur and Peravurani will observe the **VACATION AND HOLIDAYS** for the year 2024 as follows:

SUMMER VACATION

Wednesday, the 1st day of May, 2024 to Sunday, the 2nd day of June 2024 (both days inclusive)

DUSSEHRA HOLIDAYS

Saturday, the 5th day of October, 2024 to Sunday, the 13th day of October 2024 (both days inclusive)

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS

Tuesday, the 24th day of December, 2024, to Tuesday, the 31st day of December, 2024 (both days inclusive)

- (4) The Principal District and Sessions Court, Thanjavur, II Additional District Court, Thanjavur, III Additional District Court, Thanjavur @ Pattukkottai, Special District Court, (MCOP Tribunal), Thanjavur and Additional District Court (FTC), Kumbakonam and the courts of Principal Subordinate Judges and Principal Assistant Sessions Judges, Additional Subordinate Judges and Additional Assistant Sessions Judges, Thanjavur and Kumbakonam and the Special Sub Judge (MCOP Tribunal), Thanjavur and Sub Judge and Assistant Sessions Judge, Pattukkottai and the courts of Principal District Munsif, Thanjavur, Additional District Munsif, Thanjavur, District Munsif, Thiruvaiyaru and Pattukkottai, Principal District Munsif, Kumbakonam, Additional District Munsif, Kumbakonam and only in respect of Civil side of District Munsif cum Judicial Magistrate, Papanasam, Orathanadu, Thiruvidaimaruthur and Peravurani will observe the following HOLIDAYS for the year 2024 as follows:
 - (a) All Sundays are Holidays for all the Courts in Thanjavur District.
 - (b) The following 10 Saturdays are working days for all the Courts including Family Court functioning in Thanjavur District:

- (c) Except the above Saturdays, all other Saturdays are holidays for all the Courts in Thanjavur District except Family Court.
- (d) The Family Court functioning in Thanjavur District shall work on 1st and 3rd Saturdays of every month except those Saturdays which are declared as Public Holidays. All other saturdays are declared as Holidays.

(e) List of Public Holidays and Court Holidays are as follows:

Month (1)	Date (2)	Day (3)	Name of the Holidays/Court Holidays (4)
	01.01.2024	Monday	New Year's day
	15.01.2024	Monday	Pongal
January	16.01.2024	Tuesday	Thiruvalluvar Day
January	17.01.2024	Wednesday	Uzhavar Thirunal
	25.01.2024	Thursday	Thai Poosam
	26.01.2024	Friday	Republic Day
March	29.03.2024	Friday	Good Friday
April	09.04.2024	Tuesday	Telugu New Year's Day
Арііі	11.04.2024	Thursday	Ramzan (Idu'L Fitr)
May	01.05.2024	Wednesday	May Day
June	17.06.2024	Monday	Bakrid (Idul Azha)
July	17.07.2024	Wednesday	Muharram
August	15.08.2024	Thursday	Independence Day
August	26.08.2024	Monday	Krishna Jayanthi
September	16.09.2024	Monday	Milad-Un-Nabi
	02.10.2024	Wednesday	Gandhi Jayanthi
October	11.10.2024	Friday	Ayutha Pooja
	31.10.2024	Thursday	Deepavali
November	01.11.2024	Friday	Court Holiday
December	23.12.2024	Monday	Court Holiday
December	25.12.2024	Wednesday	Christmas

Note: As Tamil New Year's Day/Dr. B.R.Ambedkar's Birthday (14.04.2024), Mahaveer Jayanthi (21.04.2024), Vinayakar Chathurthi (07.09.2024), and Vijaya Dasami (12.10.2024) fall on Saturdays/Sundays, these days are not shown in the above list.

- 5. The Office of the Official Receiver, Thanjavur, will remain open throughout the vacation.
- 6. No Plaints, Appeals of petitions except application for grant of copies and for service and execution of process will be received by the Courts during the vacation
- 7. The Office of the Copyists and Process service Establishments will remain open throughout the Vacation, but no arrest warrant will be executed during the vacation. The Office of the other Establishment will remain closed. Arrangements will however be made,
 - 1. for transmitting records in appeals to the Hon'ble High Court
 - 2. for all administrative correspondence.

- 3. for furnishing the copies and Process Service Establishments with necessary records and Original Orders Judgments etc. and
- 4. for receiving printing charges and plan copying fees in respect of Copy Applications.
- 8. In view of the instructions contained *i.e.* Rule 162 of the Criminal Rules of Practice and Circular order and as ordered High Court's Official Memorandum in Roc.No. 95111-A/2023/C3, dated 08.12.2023, Applications in urgent criminal matters could be made to the High Court of Judicature, Madras, if no vacation, Sessions Judges is appointed or in the absence of the vacation Sessions Judge for Thanjavur District during the above adjournments.
- 9. Under Section 30 of the Tamil Nadu Civil Courts Act, as amended by Section 4 of the Tamil Nadu Act 17 of 1958 if a Vacation Civil Judge is appointed to Thanjavur District, Suits, Appeals and other proceedings of the urgent nature will be received and disposed by him in terms and rules that may be.

Thanjavur, 21st December 2023. JACINTHA MARTIN, Principal District Judge.

Adjournments for Vacation and Holidays to the District Court and all the Subordinate Civil Courts in Karur District for the Year 2024.

(D.No. 6918/2023/Admin/A1) (A.No. 71/2023/ Admin/A1)

No. VI(1)/70/2024.

As per the Orders of the Hon'ble High Court, Madras in the Official Memorandum in R.O.C. No. 95111-A/2023/C3;dated 8th December 2023.

Notice is hereby given that the District Court, Karur and all the other Subordinate Civil Courts including the Sub Courts and District Munsif Courts in Karur District will be closed during the below mentioned periods of Summer Vacation, Dussehra Holidays, Christmas Holidays and General Holidays in the year **2024**.

- (I) Periods of Summer Vacation, Dussehra Holidays and Christmas Holidays to the District Court, Karur, Sub Courts and District Munsif Courts in Karur District for the year 2024 are as follows:-
 - (A) SUMMER VACATION

Wednesday, the 1st day of May, 2024 to Sunday, the 2nd day of June, 2024.

(B) DUSSEHRA HOLIDAYS

Saturday, the 5th day of October, 2024 to Sunday, the 13th day of October, 2024.

(C) CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS

Tuesday, the 24th day of December, 2024 to Tuesday, the 31st day of December, 2024.

- (II) The Holidays for the District Court, Karur, Fast Track Mahila Court, Karur, Family Court, Karur, Sub Courts and District Munsif Courts in Karur District for the year 2024 are as follows:-
 - (a) All Sundays are Holidays for all the Subordinate Courts including Family Court, Karur.
 - (b) The following 10 Saturdays are working days for all the Subordinate Courts including Family Court, Karur

- (c) Except the above Saturdays, all other Saturdays are Holidays for all the Subordinate Courts except Family Court, Karur.
- (d) Family Court, Karur shall work on 1st and 3rd Saturdays of every month except those Saturdays which are declared as public holidays. All other Saturdays are declared as Holidays.
- (e) List of Public Holidays and Court Holidays to the District Court, Karur, Fast Track Mahila Court, Karur, Family Court, Karur, Sub Courts and District Munsif Courts in Karur District for the year 2024 are as follows:-

Month (1)	Date (2)	Day (3)	Public Holidays/Court Holidays (4)
	01.01.2024	Monday	New Year's day
	15.01.2024	Monday	Pongal
January	16.01.2024	Tuesday	Thiruvalluvar Day
January	17.01.2024	Wednesday	Uzhavar Thirunal
	25.01.2024	Thursday	Thai Poosam
	26.01.2024	Friday	Republic Day
March	29.03.2024	Friday	Good Friday
April	09.04.2024	Tuesday	Telugu New Year's Day
Αριιι	11.04.2024	Thursday	Ramzan (Idu'L Fitr)
May	01.05.2024	Wednesday	May Day
June	17.06.2024	Monday	Bakrid (Idul Azha)
July	17.07.2024	Wednesday	Muharram
August	15.08.2024	Thursday	Independence Day
August	26.08.2024	Monday	Krishna Jayanthi
September	16.09.2024	Monday	Milad-Un-Nabi
	02.10.2024	Wednesday	Gandhi Jayanthi
October	11.10.2024	Friday	Ayutha Pooja
	31.10.2024	Thursday	Deepavali
November	01.11.2024	Friday	Court Holiday
December	23.12.2024	Monday	Court Holiday
December	25.12.2024	Wednesday	Christmas

Note: As Tamil New Year's Day/Dr.B.R.Ambedkar's Birthday (14.04.2024), Mahaveer Jayanthi (21.04.2024), Vinayakar Chathurthi (07.09.2024), and Vijaya Dasami (12.10.2024) fall on Saturdays/Sundays, these days are not shown in the above list.

No Plaint or Petition except application for grant of copies and for the service and execution of process will be received during the above said adjournments.

The Office of the Copyist's Establishment and Process Service Establishment will be kept open throughout the Summer Vacation, Dussehra Holidays and Christmas Holidays but, no warrant will be executed during the above said adjournments.

The Office of the other departments will be closed. However, the following Arrangements will be made:-

- (a) for furnishing copies.
- (b) for servicing the process.
- (c) for transmitting the records to the court for Appeals, etc.,
- (d) for all administrative matters.

The Vacation Civil Judge will attend for the disposal of urgent Civil works during the Summer Vacation **2024**. There will be normally two sittings of the Court on every week. The sitting will be adjusted having regard to the work available and if sufficient work is not available, there will be one sitting in a week.

During the period of Vacation, urgent applications for bail and other Sessions works will be attended by the District and Sessions Judge, to be appointed and to Preside over the Sessions Divisions of Karur by the High Court under powers conferred by Section 9(4) of the Code of Criminal Procedure 1973.

District Court, Karur, 22nd December 2023.

R. SHANMUGA SUNDARAM, District Judge.

Period of Adjournments for Vacation and Holidays for all Subordinate Courts in Combined Vellore District (Vellore, Ranipet and Tirupattur) for the year 2024.

(Dis.No.13394/2023/A)

No. VI(1)/71/2024.

Notice is hereby given that the following Sessions and Civil Courts in Combined Vellore District (Vellore, Ranipet and Tirupattur) will be closed for the Vacation and Holidays for 2024:—

(Civil Courts)

The Principal District and Sessions Court, Vellore District, Vellore, the I, II, III Additional District and Sessions Court, Vellore, Ranipet, Tirupattur and the Subordinate Judges Court, Vellore, Katpadi, Gudiyatham, Ranipet, Arakkonam, Ambur, Vaniyambadi, Tirupattur.

The Court of the District Munsif's of Vellore, Sholinghur, Arakkonam, Gudiyatham, Katpadi, Ambur, Vaniyambadi, Tirupattur and the Court of District Munsif-*cum*-Judicial Magistrate, Walajah, Ranipet, Arcot and Ambur on the Civil Side only.

SUMMER VACATION

Wednesday, the 1st day of May, 2024 to Sunday, the 02nd day of June, 2024.

DUSSEHRA HOLIDAYS

Saturday, the 5th day of October, 2024 to Sunday, the 13th day of October, 2024.

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS

Tuesday, the 24th day of December, 2024 to Tuesday, the 31st day of December, 2024.

2. HOLIDAYS FOR ALL THE SUBORDINATE COURTS IN THE STATE OF TAMIL NADU

- (a) All Sundays are Holidays for all the Subordinate Courts including Family Courts functioning in the State of Tamil Nadu.
- (b) The following 10 Saturdays are working days for all the Subordinate Courts including Family Courts functioning in the State of Tamil Nadu.

- (c) Except the above Saturdays, all other Saturdays are holidays for all the Subordinate Courts, except Family Courts.
- (d) All the Family Courts functioning in the State of Tamil Nadu shall also work on 1st and 3rd Saturdays of every month except those Saturdays which are declared as Public Holidays. All other Saturdays are declared as holidays.

(e) List of Public Holidays and Court Holidays is as follows:-

Month (1)	Date (2)	Day (3)	Public Holidays/Court Holidays (4)	
	01.01.2024	Monday	New Year's day	
	15.01.2024	Monday	Pongal	
January	16.01.2024	Tuesday	Thiruvalluvar Day	
January	17.01.2024	Wednesday	Uzhavar Thirunal	
	25.01.2024	Thursday	Thai Poosam	
	26.01.2024	Friday	Republic Day	
March	29.03.2024	Friday	Good Friday	
April	09.04.2024	Tuesday	Telugu New Year's Day	
	11.04.2024	Thursday	Ramzan (Idu'L Fitr)	
May	01.05.2024	Wednesday	May Day	
June	17.06.2024	Monday	Bakrid (Idul Azha)	
July	17.07.2024	Wednesday	Muharram	
August	15.08.2024	Thursday	Independence Day	
	26.08.2024	Monday	Krishna Jayanthi	
September	16.09.2024	Monday	Milad-Un-Nabi	
	02.10.2024	Wednesday	Gandhi Jayanthi	
October	11.10.2024	Friday	Ayutha Pooja	
	31.10.2024	Thursday	Deepavali	
November	01.11.2024	Friday	Court Holiday	
December	23.12.2024	Monday	Court Holiday	
Describer	25.12.2024	Wednesday	Christmas	

Note: As Tamil New Year's Day/Dr.B.R.Ambedkar's Birthday (14.04.2024), Mahaveer Jayanthi (21.04.2024), Vinayakar Chathurthi (07.09.2024), and Vijaya Dasami (12.10.2024) fall on Saturdays/Sundays, these days are not shown in the above list.

No Plaints or petitions except applications for grant of copies and for service and execution of processes wil be received by the Courts during the vacation.

No arrest warrants will be issued during the vacation will be executed.

Urgent applications for bail during the Sessions Judge from the Division during the Recess should be made to the High Court of Judicature, Madras.

In case of vacation Civil Judge is appointed by the Government for the Combined Vellore District (Vellore, Ranipet and Tirupattur) under Section 30 of the Tamil Nadu Civil Courts Act (Central Act III of 1873) as amended by Section 4 of the Madras Act No. XVII of 1959 suits and appeals and other proceedings will be received and disposed of by the officer in terms of Section 30 and the Rules framed in this behalf 6.

NOTIFICATION - II

Adjournments of Courts for 2024 Dussehra Holidays, Combined Vellore District (Vellore, Ranipet and Tirupattur)

(Dis.No.13394/2023/A)

No. VI(1)/72/2024.

All the Civil Courts in the Combined Vellore District (Vellore, Ranipet and Tirupattur) and the District Munsif-cum-Judicial Magistrate No.I, Walajapet, Arcot, Ambur and Ranipet on the Civil Side only will be closed for Dasara Holidays 2024 from Saturday, the 5th day of October, 2024 to Sunday, the 13th day of October, 2024. The rules relating to the Annual adjournments of Courts will apply mutandis to the Dasara Holidays.

Adjournments of Courts for 2024 Christmas Holidays, Vellore District.

All the Civil Courts in the Combined Vellore District (Vellore, Ranipet and Tirupattur) and the District Munsifcum-Judicial Magistrate No.I, Walajapet, Arcot, Ambur and Ranipet on the Civil Side only will be closed for Christmas Holidays 2024 from Tuesday, the 24th day of December, 2024 to Tuesday, the 31st day of December, 2024. The rules relating to the Annual adjournments of Courts will apply mutandis to the Christmas Holidays.

Principal District Court, Vellore, 26th December 2023. P. MURUGAN, Principal District Judge.

Conferment of Magisterial Powers on certain Revenue Officials

(Roc.No.133638/2023/B7)

No. VI(1)/73/2024.

No.285/2023.—In exercise of the powers conferred under Section 13 of the Criminal Procedure Code 1973 (Central Act 2 of 1974), the High Court hereby appoints the following (i) 8 Deputy Tahsildars in Cuddalore District (ii) 5 Deputy Tahsildars in Mayiladuthurai District and (iii) 8 Deputy Tahsildars in Tiruchirappalli District, as Special Judicial Magistrates, to undergo Magisterial Training for a period of 120 days, from the date of assumption of charge and confers upon them the ordinary powers conferable under this Code on a Judicial Magistrate to try such cases which were earliet triable and dealt with by an erstwhile Judicial Second Class Magistrate.

ī

SI. No.	Name Tvl./Tmt./Selvi	Designation of the Revenue Officials	District	Days
1.	K. Sivaraman	Deputy Tahsildar	Cuddalore	120
2.	S. Sasikumar	Do.	Do.	Do.
3.	R. Anburaj	Do.	Do.	Do.
4.	A. Suresh	Do.	Do.	Do.
5.	K. Shankar	Do.	Do.	Do.
6.	J. Durairajan	Do.	Do.	Do.
7.	A. Lathamaheswari	Do.	Do.	Do.
8.	M. Sivakumar	Do.	Do.	Do.

Ш

9.	T. Soundaranayaki	Deputy Tahsildar	Mayiladuthurai	120
10.	S. Vijayarani	Do.	Do.	Do.
11.	V. Balamurugan	Do.	Do.	Do.
12.	K. Devaki	Do.	Do.	Do.
13.	J. Elamparithi	Do.	Do.	120

Ш

SI. No.	Name Tvl./Tmt./Selvi	Designation of the Revenue Officials	District	Days
14.	P. Selvakumar	Deputy Tahsildar	Tiruchirappalli	120
15.	D. Thomas Justin	Do.	Do.	Do.
16.	R. Mohan	Do.	Do.	Do.
17.	G. Prabakar	Do.	Do.	Do.
18.	R. Sarkunan	Do.	Do.	Do.
19.	S. Anandakumar	Do.	Do.	Do.
20.	P. Saravanan	Do.	Do.	Do.
21.	G. Moorthi	Do.	Do.	Do.

High Court, Madras, 22nd December 2023.

M. JOTHIRAMAN, Registrar General.

GENERAL NOTIFICATIONS

Variation to the Approved Coimbatore Master Plan for the Local Planning Area.

(Roc. No.1218/2018/LPA)

No. VI(1)/74/2024.

- In exercise of power conferred under sub-section (4) of the Section 32 of Tamil Nadu Town and Country Planning Act, 1971 (Tamil Nadu Act 35 of 1972) and exercise of powers confirmed by the G.O.Ms.No. 94, Housing and Urban Development (4-1) Department, dated 12.06.2009 which has been published in *Tamil Nadu Government Gazette* No.27 Part II—Section 2 dated 15.07.2009.
- 2. Land use zone conversion from Agricultural use zone into Industrial use zone ordered in G.O. [2D] No.184, Housing and Urban Development [UD4(1)] Department dated 11.08.2023 subject to conditions the following variation are made to the approved Master Plan of Coimbatore Local Planning Area under the said Act and published in the G.O.Ms.No. 661, Housing and Urban Development [UD4(1)], dated 12.10.1994 Notification No. II(2)/HOU/4377/94 at Page No. 1078 of Part II–Section 2 of the *Tamil Nadu Government Gazette*, dated 09.11.1994.

VARIATION

In the Approved Coimbatore Master Plan, under the heading permitted land use in various survey numbers of COIMBATORE Local Planning Area, under heading in Vellalore Village, Vellalore D.D.Plan No.13, Page No. 298, 299 S. F.Nos: 321/2A2, the following entries should be made.

Under the heading "Industrial land use" the expression S.F.No.321/2A2, shall be added as first entry.

Under the heading "Agricultural land use" the expression S.F.Nos: 321 shall be deleted and the expression S.F.No: 321 (Except S.F.No: 321/2A2) shall be substituted.

Coimbatore, 12th January 2024. R. RAJAGURU,
Member Secretary /Joint Director (In-charge),
Coimbatore Local Planning Authority.

Variation to the Approved Coimbatore Master Plan for the Local Planning Area.

(Roc. No.2185/2023/LPA)

No. VI(1)/75/2024.

 In exercise of power conferred under sub-section (4) of the Section 32 of Tamil Nadu Town and Country Planning Act, 1971 (Tamil Nadu Act 35 of 1972) and exercise of powers confirmed by the G.O.Ms.No. 94, Housing and Urban Development (4-1) Department, dated 12.06.2009 which has been published in *Tamil Nadu Government Gazette* No.27-Part II—Section 2, dated :15.07.2009. 2. Land use zone conversion from Agricultural use zone into Industrial use zone ordered in G.O. [2D] No. 287, Housing and Urban Development [UD4(1)] Department dated 08.11.2023 subject to conditions the following variation are made to the approved Master Plan of Coimbatore Local Planning Area under the said act and published in the G.O.Ms.No. 661, Housing and Urban Development [UD4(1)], dated 12.10.1994 Notification No. II(2)/HOU/4377/94 at Page No. 1078 of Part II–Section 2 of the *Tamil Nadu Government Gazette*, dated 09.11.1994.

VARIATION

In the Approved Coimbatore Master Plan, under the heading permitted land use in various survey numbers of COIMBATORE Local Planning Area, under heading in Orattukuppai Village, Page No. 348, S. F.No. 172/2, 176/2 the following entries should be made.

Under the heading "Industrial use zone the expression S.F.No.172/2, 176/2 shall be added after the entry S.F.No.126 to 150.

Under the heading "Agricultural use zone" the expression S.F.Nos: 172, 174 to 183 shall be deleted and the expression S.F.No: 172 (Except 172/2), 174 to 175, (Except 176/2) 177 to 183 shall be substituted.

Coimbatore, 12th January 2024.

R. RAJAGURU,
Member Secretary /Joint Director (In-charge),
Coimbatore Local Planning Authority.

Variation to the Review Approved Tiruchirappalli Master Plan for the Local Planning Area.

(Roc No.1577/2017/TD-3)

No. VI(1)/76/2024.

In exercise of the powers conferred by sub-section 2 of the Section 32 of the Tamil Nadu Town and Country Planning Act, 1971 (Tamil Nadu Act 35 of 1972) and in exercise of the powers conferred by the G.O.Ms.No. 94, Housing and Urban Development Department [UD 4(1)], dated 12.06.2009 which has been published in the *Tamil Nadu Government Gazette* No.27, Part II—Section 2, Page No.228, dated 15.7.2009 the following varations are made to the Review Master Plan for the Tiruchirappalli Local Planning area approved under the said act and published in the Housing and Urban Development Department Notification No.II(2)/HOU/453/2009 at page No.319 of Part II—Section 2 of the *Tamil Nadu Government Gazette*, dated 2nd September 2009.

DRAFT VARIATIONS

In the said Master Plan in the 'LAND USE SCHEDULE' under the heading Tiruchirappalli Corporation No.88, Panjapur Village, Tiruchirappalli District.

- (i) against the entry under commercial land use, the expression S.F.No.145pt, shall be deletd and the expression S.F.No.145pt (except:145/6Bpt) shall be substituted.
- (ii) against the entry under Industrial Zone (IC, IG, IS) the expession S.F.No.145/6Bpt shall be added.

Tiruchirappalli, 12th January 2024. சு.ஸ்ரீ. பரத், Joint Director (FAC), District Town and Country Planning.